

Yakima Valley Regional Library

INDEX TO

THE RELANDER ARCHIVES

in the

YAKIMA VALLEY REGIONAL LIBRARY

A calendar of Pacific Northwest Americana, with emphasis on Indians of the Columbia Basin

Prepared By
Del Rankin

Yakima Valley Regional Library
102 North 3rd Street
Yakima, Washington 98901
(509) 452-8541

TABLE OF CONTENTS

History and Description of the Relander Collection	1
Biographical Sketch of Click Relander	2
The Archival Collection	
Personal Papers	5
Outgoing Letters	5
Incoming Letters	5
Financial Records	28
Legal Documents	29
Court Papers	29
Awards, Citations, etc.	29
Medical Records	29
Employment Records	29
Reports	30
Membership Cards	30
Airplane Pilot Flight Records	30
Speeches & Writings	30
Notes	32
Microfilm	43
Subject Files	49
Fort Simcoe at Mool-Mool Restoration Society	60
Pacific Northwest History Conference	61
Pacific Northwest International Writers Conference	61
Republic Publishing Company	61
Washington State Historical Society	63
Yakima Indian Mation	64
Yakima Valley Museum, Inc.	66
Yakima Valley Society for the Preservation of Early Western Americana	67
Lorraine Relander	67
Virginia C. Relander	68
Relander as a Collector	68
Personal Papers	69
Catalogs	71

Relander as a Collector (cont'd)	
Stamps and Envelopes	72
Memorabilia Business Records	72
Miscellaneous Records, Notebooks, Diaries, etc.	73
Scrapbooks Scrapbooks	73
Friendship Books	74 75
School Annuals	75 75
Commercial Photograph Albums Maps	76
Newspapers	76
Periodicals	76
ubject Index	77 85
	ပ္သ

BRIEF HISTORY AND DESCRIPTION OF THE RELANDER COLLECTION

Click Relander, former Yakima editor and author, collected a voluminous personal library related primarily to Pacific Northwest history and Central Washington Indians. This library consisted of books, private papers, microfilm, and photographs which Mr. Relander used in his work as a writer and sculptor. Following his death in late 1969, this collection was sold to a Seattle, Washington, bookstore where it remained while several groups negotiated for its purchase. Included in the collection of papers was a large quantity of materials relating specifically to the Yakima Valley, so it was with great pleasure that the Yakima Valley Regional Library accepted the Relander Collection as a gift of anonymous donors in December 1970.

The moving of the collection from Yakima to Seattle and back again seriously disrupted any possible logical arrangement the papers may originally have had. Furthermore, Mr. Relander's wide range of interests resulted in his collecting similar materials at different times and for different projects. For example, in his vertical files Relander had more than 75 scattered folders dealing specifically with various Indian tribes' relationship with federal and state governments. Thus it was necessary to bring all related materials together if the collection was to be of any value to researchers. The rearranged collection is, we hope, more readily useable for both scholarly research and reference work in the Yakima Valley Regional Library.

The Relander Collection may be divided into three major categories—personal papers and research materials, papers of organizations with which Mr. Relander was associated, and original papers and documents collected by Relander from a variety of sources. The personal papers comprise nearly 80% of the entire collection; however, the unique part of the collection is the group of original documents. There is also a fine collection of books and pamphlets relating to the Pacific Northwest, which are catalogued and stored in the boardroom of the library.

The Relander Collection provides valuable information for Pacific Northwest historians, notably original source material and numerous bibliographies and leads to further documents not in the Collection.

BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCH

Click Relander is best remembered for his work and friendship with Central Washington Indians. Like Lucullus Virgil McWhorter and Francis Garrecht before him, Relander was one of a small group of men who had a profound interest in the well-being and fair treatment of American Indians and, as a result of their dedicated efforts, were rewarded with honorary membership in an Indian tribe. In 1951 Puck Hyah Toot, leader of the Wanapum Indians of Priest Rapids, adopted Relander and bestowed on him the family name Now-Tow-Look. This facet of Now-Tow-Look's interests, however, reflects only one ray of his prismatic productivity. Mr. Relander also deserves recognition as a journalist for his work on the Yakima Herald-Republic, as an author of several historical books and pamphlets, as a sculptor and artist, and as a collector and preserver of Central Washington historical memorabilia.

Born on a farm near Danville, Indiana, Relander lived with his aunt after his mother's death. A former schoolteacher, she introduced young Clifford to the world of books, which made a lasting impact on the boy. In his late teens he joined his father in California and completed his formal education. He then went to Los Angeles to study sculpture under Julia Bracken Wendt, a pupil of sculptor Lorado Taft and herself recognized as a prominent woman artist. The influence of Taft's realism in art is clearly reflected in Relander's works, some of which are on per-

manent exhibit in the Wanapum Dam Tour Center.

Before going to Los Angeles, Mr. Relander chose journalism for his career. Leaving the City of the Angels, he returned to Tulare County, California, where his father lived. There he worked for the Visalia Times-Delta but continued to sculpt, which led him to a study of American Indians. While composing his own viographical note for the cover of Drummers and Dreamers, Mr. Relander wrote, "The striking features and patient character of the Indians attracted him to the original Americans thirty years ago and this naturally led to a serious study." This "serious study" found expression in some excellent busts of San Joaquin Valley Indians. Several of these were sent to the Southwest Museum in Los Angeles, and another was selected by the Smithsonian Institution for permanent display in their anthropological section. Only gradually did Relander's interest in the Indian change from that of the artist to that of the historian and anthropologist.

In 1945 Mr. Relander moved to Yakima, Washington, and began work for the Yakima Herald, where he remained until his death in 1969. Although concentrating his time on his journalistic career, Relander began an intensive study of a small band of Indians, the Wanapums of Priest Rapids. His respect for their culture and needs opened the minds and hearts of the Wanapums, who made Click a confidant of their deeply religious group. After years of research, usually in the field and accompanied by Wanapum leader Puck Hyah Toot, Relander wrote the definitive history of this Priest Rapids band, Drummers and Dreamers. The American Association for State and Local History recognized Relander's work with

the presentation of their Award of Merit in 1956.

While working with the Wanapums, Relander befriended the Yakima Indians. His involvement with their tribal affairs led to his testimony as a government witness in the Ahtanum Water Rights dispute in 1952. In 1955, he wrote Yakima Treaty Centennial, 1855-1955 published by the Yakima Tribe to commemorate the signing of the 1855 Steven's Treaty. Eight years later Relander penned Strangers on the Land, a book-length pamphlet describing the economic and social development of the tribe since the white man's encroachment on the Yakima's historic lands.

Mr. Relander did not limit his historical studies to the Indians. In Visalia he helped rejuvenate the Tulare County Historical Society and continued his membership after moving to Washington. Arriving in the Evergreen State, Relander joined the Washington State Historical Society. The Society elected him to their Board of Curators in 1952, a position he held until 1968. He also committed himself to historyorientated projects in the Yakima Valley. Serving as chairman for the research committee of the Fort Simcoe at Mool-Mool Restoration Society, Relander assisted in the drive to preserve and promote Fort Simcoe as an historical site. He participated in the push for a Yakima museum and joined the Yakima Valley Society for the Preservation of Early Western Americana, a group formed in the late 1960's to facilitate the acquisition and display of the Gannon Museum of Wagons.

Although active in the preservation and distribution of local history data, Mr. Relander generally confined his writings in this field to newspaper feature stories. He did, however, co-author Yakima, 1885-1960, Diamond Jubilee, and his paper, "The Battleground of National Irrigation," was read before the Pacific Northwest History Conference

and later printed in the Pacific Northwest Quarterly.

A prodigious worker, Relander tried his hand at fiction in 1958. Drummers and Dreamers had been a scholarly success, but not a best seller. He began work on two manuscripts, Sorority Row and The Lonely Road and for three years wrote and revised these stories. He contacted a literary agent, Laura Wilch, to promote his works with New York publishing houses but to no avail. Though apparently aware of the difficulty of selling a manuscript in the commercial market, Relander was sorely disappointed when neither of his works succeeded. However, a character from The Lonely Road, Joe Leather, became Relander's vehicle for telling the story of the Yakima Indians in Strangers on the Land.

To memorialize his Wanapum friends, Mr. Relander resumed his work as a sculptor. In 1965 the Grant County Public Utility District formulated plans for a visitors' display at Wanapum Dam. Relander, having worked closely with the P.U.D. during construction of Wanapum and Priest Rapids dams, proposed making sculptured busts of prominent Wanapum Indians for display in the tour center. He further suggested that E. G. Quigley, a prominent Northwest artist, be commissioned to paint a mural depicting the history of the region surrounding the dam sites. The P.U.D. agreed to Relander's suggestions and both projects became part of the permanent displays at the Wanapum Tour Center.

Mr. Relander's work for the P.U.D. exemplifies the intensity of his labors. After eight to ten hours at the newspaper office, he would often work eight or more hours sculpting. To facilitate his historical research, he purchased a microfilm reader and personally transcribed

thousands of pages of microfilm, books and newspapers. Though he sold many of his collected books from which he had made typescripts, his library still contained over 6,000 volumes at the time of his death. After 1950 Mr. Relander preserved nearly all of his correspondence with people who shared his interests. At the same time he collected original manuscripts and business records containing a wealth of information about Central Washington.

During his lifetime, Click Relander readily shared his knowledge and resources with fellow scholars and students. He often spoke before civic organizations, geneological groups, and historical societies. The legacy of Mr. Relander's willingness to assist and stimulate others was guaranteed by his thorough research and preservation of source material. His <u>Papers</u>, now permanently housed at the Yakima Valley Regional Library, provide a wealth of information for the student of journalism, authorship, Northwest and Western history, and American Indians.

CLICK C. RELANDER COLLECTION

PERSONAL PAPERS

OUTGOING LETTERS (1945-1969)

These letters are arranged chronologically. Letters written on the same day are arranged alphabetically by addressee. Undated, incomplete, and duplicate letters are filed separately following the dated correspondence. When possible, enclosures accompany the appropriate letter. Most of these letters are unsigned carbon copies. They contain information gathered by Relander during the course of his work and studies and relate to Relander's interests in writing, Pacific Northwest Indians, history, sculpture, Priest Rapids and Wanapum dams and the Yakima Valley.

BOX NO., FOLDER NO. 1-1 1-(2-5) 1-(6-11) 1/12-2/4 2-(5-12)	<u>DATE</u> 1945-1952 1953 1954 1955 1956	NUMBER OF ITEMS 3 103 192 372 302
2-13	1957	36
2-14	1958	24
2-(15-16)	1959	60
2-17	1960	8
3-(1-2)	1961	40
3-3	1962	27
3-(4-10)	1963	253
3-(11-12)	1964	55
3/13-4/1	1965	119
4-2	1966	59
4-3	1967	27
4-4	1968	25
4-5	1969	13
4-(6-10)	No date	138
4-11	Fragments (1952-1966)	40
4-(12-13)	Duplicates (1952-1969)	57

INCOMING LETTERS (1912-1969)

Boxes 5/1-13/10

Alphabetically arranged by name of writer, the incoming letters include all personal correspondence to Relander. Unidentified and incomplete letters are filed separately at the end of the series. Letters from the Washington State Historical Society, Republic Publishing Company and other organizations are filed in this series when the topic of the letter concerns more than Relander's work as a member of those organizations. Letters dealing only with Relander's function in an organization are filed in the appropriate organizational group.

BOX NO.,							
FOLDER NO	. NAME	DATE	NUMBER	5-4	Association on American Indian Affairs	1954-63	9
5-1	Abraham, Jack	DATE	OF ITEMS	5-4	Association of Pacific Fisheries	1955	1
5-1	Adams, Mrs. Earl	1959	1	5-4	Auch, Virginia	1956]
5-1	Adams, Frances H. M.	1945	1	5-4	Ault, Becky	1957	1
5-1	Adamson, Mrs. R. F	1965	1	5-5	Avery, Mary	1954-65	20
5-1	Adelphi Book Shop	1960	2	5-6	Bach, Frank	1952	1
5-1	Aimone, A. J.	1959-65	3	5-6	Bailey, Joe	1951-63	4
5-1	Alaska. Governor	1963	1	5-6	Baird, Ruth E.	1957	1
5-1	Albany, H. Y. Public Library	1968	1	5-6	The Bakersfield Californian	1947	1
5-1	Alcorn, Ravena	1951-63	3	5-6	Boldwin, Charles	1968	2
5-1	Alexander, Mrs. A. V.	1956-59	6	5-6	The Baltimore News-Post	1956	2
5-1	Alexander, Leo	1963	1	5-6	Bantz, William B	1958	1
5-2	Alexander, Margaret S	1966	2	5-6	Barker, Demir Alp	1955	1
5-2	All-American Indian Days, Inc.	1963	ī '	5-6	Barnes, Carroll	1949	1
5-2	All-Pueblo Council of New Mexico	1968	j	5-6	Barnett, H. G.	1962	1
5-2	Allen, Anne	1962	1	5-7	Barry, J. Neilson	1955-59	9
5-2		n.d.	2	5-7	Bartfield, J. N.	1967	Ĩ
5-2	Allen, Elsie	1956-58	2	5-7	Bassett, Charles K.	1957	1
5-2	Allen's Press Clipping Bureau Allington, Betty	1947	ī	5-7	Battey, Helen H.	1955	1
5-3	Alvey, A. Alexis	1957	j	5-7	Battey, N. W.	1956	1
5-3	American Art Clay Co.	1953-55	2	5-7	Bax, L. D. "Drew"	1967-68	3
5- 3		1965	1	5-7	Baylor, Joan	n.d.	ĭ
J J	American Assoc. for State & Local			5-8	Beck, George F.	1952	1
5-3	American Follows of the	1962	1	5- 8	Bennett and Marshall	1954	1
5-3	American Folklore Society, Inc.	1956	i	5-8	Benton Co., Wash. Supt. of Schools	1958	2
5-3	American Heritage Publishing Co. American Library Association	1963-65	2	5-8	Berkey, James M	1955-60	2
5-3	American Name Society	1957-63	2	5-8	Beris, Dorothy	1954	ົ້າ
5-3		1954-57	3	5-8	Bischoff, William	1951-68	12
5-3	American National Cattleman's Assoc.	1963	1	5-8	Black, Hugo L.	1963	ī
5-3	American Optical Company	1953	i	5-8	Black Panther	1965	1
5~3	American Red Cross. Yakima, Wash. American Tourist Assoc.	1948	j	5-8	Blehyl Community Library	1963	1
5- 3	The Amerindian	1964	2	5-8	Blonk, Hu	n.d.	2
5-3		1963	1	5-8	Blumenthal, Walter Hart	1955	3
5 - 3	Amherst College. Library	1963	1	5-9	Boatman, Ted	1962	ī
5-3	Amon Carter Museum of Western Art Andreatti, Mrs. Joe	1967	i	5-9	Bohoskey, Art	1959-63	2
5-3	Anna Bloom Book Shop	n.d	j	5-9	Boice, A. M.	1967	1
5-3	Annie Wright Seminary	1960-63	5	5-9	Boise, Max	1955	i
5-3		1963	1	5-9	Boise, Idaho. Public Library	1963	i
	Ansley, Leona	1956	1	5-9	The Bon Marche	1955-57	3
	Anthon, S. I. Archer, Laird	1965	1	5-9	Bosshart, Robert	1963	1
	Argosy Book Stores	1956	j	5-9	Boury, Pauline	1963-64	9
5-4	Arnold Bros. Motor Co.	1946-56	12	5-9	Bowken, Al	1948	i
		1964	1	5-9	Boyer, C. Philip	n.d.	i
	Arquette, Catherine Goudy	1967	1	5-9	Bradford, Mrs. G. W.	1956	i
	Arutunoff, Armais Arviso, Vivian	1967-68	3	5-9	Bradley, N. F.	1947	1
	Ashcraft, Mrs. Walter C.	1961	ĭ	5-9	Braecklein, J. G.	1945-46	2
	Associated Press	1963	2	5 - 9	Braniff, Ken	1945-46	4
	11.622	1948	1	5-9	Bransford, Joan	1958	ī
				5-10	Breckenfeld, Gurney	1947	2
				5-10	Brewer, Dennis L.	1956	ī

5-10 5-10 5-10 5-10 5-10 5-10	Briggs, Lilly M Briley, Ann Brimlow, George F. British Columbia. Provincial Archives Britzman, H. E. Broad's Broeckel, Mrs. Arthur	1967 1962 1953-57 1955-65 1948	1 2 4 3 3
5-10 5-10 5-10	Broley, Charles Brooks, Mrs. David E. Brooks, Kenneth W	1963 n.d. 1963 1967]]]
5-10 5-10 5-10 5-10 5-11	Brown, H. Brown, John Brown, William Compton Browning, Bob Buck, Carlton C.	n.d. 1961-69 1963 1967 1963	1 8 1 1
5-11 5-11 5-11 5-11 5-11	Buck, Frank Buck, Johnny Buck, Martha Buck, Rex Buck family	1952-55 1952-55 n.d. 1954-66 n.d.	3 26 2 7 1
5-11 5-11 5-12 5-12 5-12	Bulen, D. A. Burch, Scott L. Burgess, Edwin H. Burgess, Weldon Burien, Wash. Library Guild	1969 1956 1955-63 1956 1959	1 1 6 1
5-12 5-12 5-12 5-12 5-12	Burke, Buela and Stephen Burley, Josephine Burnham, Howard J. Burns, Jackie Bushman, Mrs. Florence Jack	n.d. 1950 1957-64 1956 1956]] 2]
5-12 5-13 5-13 5-13 5-13	Butler, Robert L. Cain, Harry P. Cain, Joanna Mary Cairns, Mrs. Douglas H. California. Dept. of Fish and Game	1963 1952 1968 n.d. 1962	2 6 2 2 1
5-13 5-13 5-13 5-13 5-13	California. Dept. of Motor Vehicles California. Dept. of Natural Resources California Library Exchange California State Library California. University, Berkeley	1959 1945 1949 1954 1959	1 1 1 1
5-13 5-13	Camas, Wash. Public Library Canada. Dept. of Manpower and	1963	1
5-13 5-13 5-13	Immigration Canada. National Library Card, Helen L. Carney, Georgia	1967 1955 1963 1968	1 1 1
5-13 5-13 5-13 5-13 5-13	Cavac D C	1963 1962-63 1959 1947 1951-53	1 3 1 1 5

5-(14-15)	The Caxton Printers, Ltd. The Caxton Printers, Ltd.	1949-55	130
6-(1-4)		1956 - 62	140
6-5 6-5 6-5	Central Wash. State College. Dept. of Art Central Wash. State College. Library Centralia, Wash. Public Library	1968 1961-63 1963	1 3 1
6-5	Chaffee, Susan Chambers, Beth Champoeg Press Chapin, Billie James Chapman, Jess	1953	1
6-5		1956	1
6-5		1955	2
6-5		1961	2
6-5		1952	1
6-5 6-6 6-7 6-7 6-7	Charles Scribner's Sons Charley, Wilson Chelan Co. Historical Society Chelan Co. P. U. D. Cherry, Joseph	1952-56 1953-68 1959-63 1963 1960	2 36 4 3
6-7 6-7	Chester, Shirley Chief Kamaikin Junior High School, Sunnyside Chisholm, Allen E.	1964 1954 1953-54 1947	1 1 2 2
6-7 6-7	Christie, Walt Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints	1963	1
6-8	Chute, Roger Civil War Centennial Commission Clare, Anna Clark, Donald H. Clark, Donald R.	1951-69	31
6-9		1958-61	2
6-9		1955	1
6-10		1953-65	66
6-11		1965	1
6-11	Clark, Dorothy	1968	1
6-11	Clark, Ella E.	1950-66	20
6-12	Clark, Henry W.	1963	1
6-12	Clark, Norman	1962-64	5
6-12	Clausen, Marie and Charles	1955-56	3
6-12	Clemmer, Frank S.	1957	1
6-12	Clifton, Richard J.	1965	1
6-12	Cluble, Erma M.	1956	1
6-12	Clyed's	1954	1
6-12	Collett, H. C. S.	1963	2
6-12	Columbia Basin College	1963	1
6-12	Columbia Basin Herald	n.d.	1
6-12	Columbia Basin News	1956-58	3
6-12	Combs, Richard E.	1956	2
6-12	Conference on Northwest Indian Crafts	1968	1
6-12 6-12 6-12 6-13 6-13	Connell, Carl E. Connecticut Recording Studio Cook, Roy Bud Cooke, Faith Cooper, Maurice	1967 1953 1953 1956-65 1956	1 1 9 2

6-13	Cornelison, Lessie L.	1061 67			-	5 . 11 p.11 p		_
6-13	Cornell, Helen	1951-5 7	11	7-!		Driscoll, Bill D.	1967	1
6-13	Cornell University	n.d.]	7-9	5	Driscoll, Dick	1955-62	1
6-13	Corvellia On Director	1963	1	7-9	5	Drury, Clifford M.	1955-63	2
6-13	Corvallis, Or. Public Library	1963	i	7-		Dryden, Cecil	1962-65	8
	Cosla, O. K.	1959	i	7-		Duniway, David C.	1954-60	10
6-13	Cotroneo, Ross R.		1	1		builthay, but to c.	1334-00	10
6-14	Coulter, C. Brewster	1962-63	3	7-!	5	Dunn, Henry	1963	2
6-14	Council - Brewster	1954-67	19	7-1		Dunsmore, Dawn	1955	ī
0 14	Council on Regional Historical	-		7-	-	Durflinger, Willard L.	n.d.	i
6 34	Research in Progress	1956-59	10	7-		Dutton, Harry	1956-63	4
6-14	The Council on Underwater Archaeology	n.d.		7-1				
6-14	Creech, Ann S.		1	/-:	5	Du Vale, Robert II.	1956	1
6-14		1960	1	7-	5	Dyer, Mary Molsee	1960	1
6-14	Crews, Margaret	1947	1	7-1		Easley, Norman L.	1953	i
	Crossroads Shop	1956	1	7-1		East Washingtonian	1953	
6-14	Cummings, Mrs. Harold	1958	1		-			2
6-15	Dakin, Ed		2	7-1		Eastern Washington State College	1952	1
6-15	The Dalles, Or. Chamber of Commerce	1947	1	7-1	b	Eastern Wash. State Historical Society	1955-63	3
6-15	The state of commerce	1954	1	7-0	6	Easton, Patricia	1963	2
	The Dalles Daily Chronicle	1955	7	7-0	-			í
6-15	Dalling, Joan Rue	1964	1	•	-	Edmonds, Charles and Joan	1964	•
6-15	Daugherty, Richard D.]	7-(Edward Morrill & Son	1955	1
6-15	The Daughters of the Pioneers of	1961	2	7-0		Edmonds, Wash. School Dist. #15	1964	3
	Washington			7-(6	Eggiman, Donna	1956	1
6-15	Davis, W. L.	1954-61	2	7-0	c	Eicanbaran Driaht D	1000 07	2
		1947	1			Eisenhower, Dwight D.	1955-57	2
6-15	Dawson's Book Shop	1047 65	•	7~(•	Ellensburg, Wash. Chamber of Commerce		2
7-1	Dean, Delmar T.	1947-67	15	7-0		Ellensburg, Wash. Public Library	1956-57	2
7-1	Dennis, Gerald T.	1954-55	5	7-6		Ellensburg (Wash.) Rodeo	1951	1
7-1	Denny, M. V.	1965	2	7-0	6	Ellensburg, Wash. Rotary Club.	1958	3
7-1	Donalas Kalija	1945	1	7	~		3057	,
	Denslaw, Kathleen R.	1963	i	7-1	-	Elliot, Dorothy A.	1957	!
7-1	Derby, Catherine	-	'	7-1	-	Ellis, Joetta	1947	1
7-1	Desoutel, Clarence	1962-68	5	7-0		Emigh, Arthur W.	1961-63	3
7-2	Deutsch, Herman J.	1963	1	7-0	6	Emmons, Della Gould	1956	3
7-3	Dougult Con-	1951-65	21	7-0	6	Emmons, Don and Wilbur	n.d.	1
7-3	Devault, Grace	1965	2	-	_			_
, 3	Devereaux, H. E.	1963	ī	7-0	-	Enoch Pratt Free Library	1956	Ţ
7-3	Dick, Augie		ı	7-0	-	Erickson, Mrs. T. R.	1967	1
7-3	Dick, Louie	1956	2	7-0	6	Espy, Ruth	1956	1
7-3	Diskinson A	1951-54	3	7-0	6	Essex Co., Virginia. Circuit Court	1951	1
7-3	Dickinson, Anna Marie	1956	i	7-0	6	Evans, Deborah	1965	1
7-3	Dickson, Elsie F.	n.d.	i					
	Dixon, Oliver T.	1947	i	7-0	-	Evans, Mrs. George	1960	1
7-3	Dixon, Ruth	(24)	ı	7-0		Evans, Richard M.	1965	1
7-3	Dobio 1 Com 1	1963	1	7-1	7	Falk, Mrs. Ernest	1965	1
7-3	Dobie, J. Frank	1952-55	2	7-1	7	Farrar, Straus and Cudahy, Inc.	1956	1
7-3	Doctor, Joe	1955	ī	7-		Farrell, Ben	n.d.	i
	Doell, W. D.	1956	1					
7-4	Dolph, Clifford	1950-67	1	7-1		Faulkner, Nellie P.	1963	2
7~5		1300-07	37	7-1	7	Ferris, Joel E.	1954	16
7-5	Doran, Elizabeth Hartle	1962-66	3	7-8		Field, Virgil F.	1959-64	7
7-5 7-5	Douglas Co., Or. Library	1956	ĭ	7-1		Fife, R. A.	1951-56	2
	Douglas, William O	1956-68	2	7-1		Filtzer, F. W. "Bob"	n.d.	ī
7-5	Downings, Carl	1966	3					'
7- 5	Drake, Charley D.		ı	7-8	8	First Church of Christ, Scientist.		
		1947-52	2			Yakima, Wash.	1953	1
				7-8	8	First Methodist Church. Anacortes,		,
				, ,	~	Wash.	1957	1
						TO MARKET TO THE PARTY OF THE P		

7-8	First Presbyterian Church. Yakima,			7-11	Gilbert, Elon J.	1958-64	3
7-0	Wash.	1947	1	7-11 7-11	Gill (J. K.) Co.	1952-63	8
7-8	Fish, Byron	1955-56	3	7-11	Glenn, Frank	1955	2
7-8	Fisher, Verna	19 59	2	7-11	Goldendale, Wash. Free Public Library	1963 1968	i
7-8	Fleet Pub. Corp.	1960	2	7-11	Goldendale (Wash.) Sentinel		,
7-8	Fontain, Gladys L.	1963	3	7-11	Gonzaga University. Crosby Library	1963	!
7-8	Fontana, Vicky	1956	1	7-11	Goodfellow's Drug Store	1963 1955-63	2
7-8	Ford, Clarence C.	1965	1	7-11	Goodspeed's Book Shop	n.d.	1
7-8	Forest Industries Council	n.d.	1	7-11	Gors, Merle	1959-64	14
7-8	Forrester, J. W.	1956	1	7-11	Gossett, Gretta		2
7-8	Forsyth, John	1951-56	2	7-11	Gowdy, Al	1956-67 1956-65	3
7-8 7-8	Fortuna, Don Foster, Ab T.	1962]	7-11	Grant Co. Historical Society Grant Co. P. U. D.	1953-68	56
7-8 7-8	Foster, Ab 1. Foster, Chapin D.	1966 1959-64	1 5	7-(12-13)	Graves, L. O.	1955-63	2
	'		5	7-14 7-14	Gray, Claude M.	1958	1
7-8 7-8	Foster, Dana[?] Foster, Ed	1962	j		-	1962	1
7-0 7-9	Fourth Avenue Booksellers	1955 1955	1	7-14 7-14	Gray, Henry L. Gray, Maxine Cushing	1963-68	2
7-9	Fox, Alex	1956	1	7-14 7-14	Greater Seattle, Inc.	1959	1
7-9	Fox, Karla	1956	i	7-14	Gregory, Alice K.	1956	3
7-9	Fox Book Co.	1955	1	7-14	Griffith, Frank	1963	ı
7- 9	Frailey, Cordelia	1960	1	7-14	Griffith, Thomas E.	1953-55	2
7- 9	Franklin, Clara	1957	i	7-14	Gruhn, Harriet	1963	Ţ
7-9	Franklin Press	1968-69	3	7-14	Guie, H. Dean	1958-65	3
7- 9	Fraser Valley Regional Library	1 9 63	1	7-14	Gunns, Albert	1962 1949-56	2 5
7- 9	Frederick & Helson	1955-63	3	7-14	Gunther, Erna		
7-9	Freeman, Douglas Southall	1952	2	7-14	Gwin, O. B.	1956	2
7- 9	Freemasons. Supreme Council	1954-63	4	8-1	Haedridge, Herbert C.	1959 1968	3
7- 9 7- 9	Freshwater, Nancy Fresho Bee	1953]	8-1	Hagler, Thelma	1968	ĭ
		1948	1	8-1	Hagood, Mel and Pat Haines, Francis D., Jr.	1956-61	11
7-9	Friends of the Indian Center	n.d.	1	8-1		1968	1
7-9 7- 9	Froneck, Minnie Turner Funderburk, Robert S.	1955	1	8-1	Hall, Leonard W.	1962-63	2
7-9	Furney's Old Book Store	1956 n.d.	1	8-1	Hamley, J. David Hamm, Lilian	1963	ī
7-10	Gale, Susan	1956	1	8-1 8-1	Hammer, Charles J.	1963	1
7-10	Ye Galleon Press		,	8-1	Hansen, Bob H.	1956-67	13
7-10 7-10	Gammell, R. H. Ives	1963 1949-50	1		Hansen, Gaylen C.	1956	1
7-10	Ganders, Stanton	1955	1	8-1 8-1	Hansen, James	1957-62	4
7- 10	Gannon, George II.	1955	i	8 - 2	Harding, Susan Lea	1956	j
7-10	Gannon, William L.	1955-68	15	8-2	Harford Co., Md. Library	1956	ļ
7-1 0	Garretson, Marqi	n.d.	1	8-2	Harlan, Ray	1969	1
7-10	Garth, Thomas R.	1952	ż	8-2	Harris, Mary P.	1956-63	2
7-10	Gedosch, Bob	n.d.	1	8-2	Harrison, Frank	1956	1
7-10	General Electric Co. Hanford Atomic			8-2	Harrison, Michael	1945-63	6 1
7-10	Products Operation	1956-61	4	8-2	Harrison, Oscar Billy	1959 1955	i
	George Banta Pub. Co.	1953	1	8-2	Hartman's Books		1
7-10 7-10	George Fox College. Library	1963]	8-2	Harvard College. Library	1963 1954-55	2
7-10 7-10	George, Linda George Straith, Ltd.	1966 1959	2	8-2	Harza Engineering Co.	1954-55	2
7-10 7-10	Gese, Leo J.	1968	2	8-2	Haskett, Dolores Haskett, Nancy	1959	ī
7-11	Gibson, Luther E.	1947	້ຳ	8-2 8-2	Haskins, Judy	1968	2
	•		·	0-2	HEARTH A CHANG		

8-2	Hatten, Beverly							
8-2	Haverford College. Library	1965	1		8-7	Ilma, Maria	1965-55	4
8-2	Hawkins, Hannah L.	1963	1		8-7	Independent Order of Odd Fellows.	1500 00	•
8-2	Havlott Manual L.	1955	6		0,	Yakima	1959	1
8-2	Haylett, Mary Helen	1960	ĭ		8-7			
	Hayward, Ruth	1957	i			Indian Association of America	1956	!
8-3	Heady, Eleanor B.		,		8-7	Indian Education Center	1963-65	4
8-3	Hearn, J. R.	1965	1	1	8-7	Indianapolis, Ind. Art Association	1966-67	3
8-3	Hearn, J. R.	1968	i	1	8-7	Imita Dalama	1000	-
	Heckroth, George J.	1949	, 1			Irwin, Delores	1963	I .
8-3	Henricksen, Don	n.d.	!		8-7	Jackson, Henry J.	1952-55	3
8-3	Henry Ford Community College		į.		8 -8	Jackson, Henry M.	1954-66	25
8-3		1963	I		8- 9	Jacobson, David	1956	1
	Heuston, Myron T.	1955	2		8-9	Jacobson, Theresa	1960	3
8-3	Hicks, Perry J.	1967	ے 1					·
8-3	Higgins, Walter A.		1		8-9	James, Jimmie	1953-66	20
8-3	Highland Junior High School	1953	ı		8-9	Jansen, A. A.	195 7- 59	8
8- 3	Hill, Mathew W.	1963	1		8-9	Janssens, Julius	1964	1
0.0		1 951	2		8-10	Jenkins, Herb	n.d.	2
8-3	Hillier, Don	1968	-		8-10	Jensen, Bert	1963	ī
8-3	Hillis, Jeanne B.		ŀ		0-10	oensen, ber c	1903	•
8-3	Hitchcock, Kathleen	1966	1		8-10	Jensen, Sherman	1968	1
8-3	Hitchman, Robert	1953-56	2		8-10	Jessett, Thomas E.	1954-60	6
8-4	Hoagland, Rex	1953-63	26		8-10	Jim, Robert	1961-69	12
	modgrand, kex	1963	1		8-11	Joanis, Martha	1959-60	2
8-4	Hodge, F. W.		•					
8-4	Hodges, W. R.	1945-55	23		8-11	Johansen, Dorothy O.	1955-56	2
8-4	Hoff, Lois	1963	1		8-11	John Howell Books	1957	1
8-4		n.d.	1		8-11	John, Mathew	1954	i
8-4	Holbrook, Stewart	195 7	í		8 -11	John W. Graham Co.		ż
0-4	Holden, Mrs. Arlie R.	1963	i				1956-63	6
8-4	Holliday, Fern		,		8-11	Johnny, Martha	n.d.	3
8-4	Hollowell Man	1954-60	4		8-11	Johnson, Mrs. Gordon E.	1959	1
8-4	Hollowell, Mrs. Lee	1963	i		8-11	Johnson, Viola K.	1956-57	2
8-4	Hollywood Cemetery Co.	1953	i		8-11			2
	Holmes Book Co.	1954	, 1			Jones, Alda Burke Jourdan	1957	2
8-5	Holmes, Hal	1944-58	20		8-11	Jones, Mrs. Bayard Hale	1945	1
8-6	Holmos Charact	1344-30	28		8-11	Jones, Len	n.d.	3
8-6	Holmes, Sherrie	1959	1		8-11	Jones, Nard	1960-63	2
8 - 6	Holmes, Shanon L.	1960	i		8-12	Kabalamat Cun	1000	,
	Holst, William B.	1956	1			Kahalamat, Gus	1968	1
8-6	Hook, Darlene	1964	1		8-12	Kanizeski, M.	1957	2
8- 6	llorn, Ray		1		8-12	Kaynor, Clifford	1956-63	3
8-6	•	1961	1		8-12	Kaynor, Gilbert	1952	1
	Hovis, James	1960	1		8-12	Keeler, W. W.	1963	1
8-6	Howard, Kathleen	1956	,		0.10		1000	•
8-6	Howell, Erle	1963-66	1		8-12	Kehn, Mrs. W. L.	1963	2
8-6	Hoyt, Elizabeth E.		9		8-12	Kehrwald, Mrs. Charles	n.d.	1
8-6	Hughes, [?]	1961-63	5		8-12	Keith, Don	1964	1
0.6		n.d.	1		8-12	Killer, Abe	1956	2
8-6	Hult, Ruby El	1963	,		8-12	Ken Crawford Books	1955-56	7
8-6	Hunt, Elaine		į.					· ·
8-6	Hunt, John Clark	1963	i		8-12	Kendall, John A.	1959	2
8-6	Huntsman, Barbara	1963	3		8-12	Kendrick, Robin	1963	1
8-6	Hurley, Vic	1956	1		8-12	Kennedy, John F.	1963	1
	-	1962	1		8-12	Kenning, Nancy	1955	i
8-6	Hutchinson, W. H.		•		8-12	Kern Co., Calif. Museum	1946-53	Λ
8-7	Idaho Historical Dept.	1957	1					7
8-7	Idaho Historical Society	1955	1		8-12	Kern Park Christian Church	1963	2
8-7	Idaho State Library Board	1955-56	2		8-12	Kibbe, L. A.	1955	3
8-7	Idaho University Board	1957	1		8-12	Kiley, Violet	1954	Ĩ
~ ,	Idaho. University	1963	i		8-12	Kimball, Linda	1964	ż
			•		8-(13-14)	Kimmell, Thelma	1953-67	64
					0-(13-14)	NIBRELLS THE INC	1333-01	04

9-1 9-1 9-1 9-1 9-1	King Co., Wash. Public Library Kingsley, Mary P. Kingston, C. S. Kivett, Glen W. Klamath Co., Or. Library	1963 1957 1951-52 1963 1963	1 1 4 2 1	9-5 9-5 9-5 9-5 9-5	The Mariners Museum Marquette High School. Yakima Martin, Tom Martinsen, Ella Lang Mary L. Goodrich Public Library	1954 1962 1960 1956 1963]]]]
9-1 9-1 9-1 9-1 9-1	Klein (B.) and Co. Klickitat Co. Historical Society Koenig, Dixie Koss, Arnold R. Kroeber, A. L.	1965 1960 1954-63 1966 1949	1 2 5 1	9-5 9-5 9-5 9-6	Maryland Historical Society Mason, Theresa Mathews, Lors E. Mauger, George L. May, Catherine D.	1952-58 1966 1968 1968 1955-67	4 1 1 1 17
9-1 9-1 9-2 9-2 9-2	Kruse, Mrs. Edwin Kuykendall, E. V. Kuykendall, Ethel (Mrs. E. V.) Laffin, Candy Laffin, Donna	1961 1951-54 n.d. 1963 1964	2 8 1 1	9-6 9-6 9-6 9-6 9-6	Mc, Maggie McArthur, Nellie P. McCallum, John McCann-Erickson, Inc. McClatchy Newspapers	1957 1952 1960 1965 1947	1 1 7 1
9-2 9-2 9-2 9-2	Lake Chelan, Wash. Chamber of Commerce Lambert, R. C. Landram, E. W. "Ned" Lang, Sam and Dixie Larrabee, Edward [?]	1954 1963 1947 1965 1955	1 1 1 2	9-7 9-8 9-8 9-8 9-8	McClelland, John M. McCormick, Maggie L. McCracken, Loren W. McGrew, Bonnie McGriff, Frances	1952-61 1956 1967 1956 1959	29 1 1 2 1
9-2 9-2 9-2 9-2 9-2	Larsen, Mrs. A. M. Laskey, Lila Lavigne, Mrs. Joe Lee, A. E. Leechman, Douglas	1963 1960 1963 n.d. 1958]]]]	9-8 9-8 9-9 9-9 9-9	McKeown, Archie W McKeown, Martha Ferguson McLean, Ingar Marie McNay, Allison J. McNeilly, Mildred Masterson	1954 1953-65 1963-65 1957 1956	1 26 4 2 3
9-2 9-2 9-2 9-2 9-2	Lerwill, L. L. Liberty, Mrs. Paul Lindley, Houston Lindstrom, Ed S. Lipsey (J. J.) Western Books	1954 n.d. 1963 1955 1954-55	1 1 1 1 1 2	9-9 9-9 9-9 9-10 9-10	McQueston, G. Dowe McWhorter, Beryl McWhorter, Virgil O. Medallic Art Co. Mehn, James A.	1960 1960-63 1949-55 1961 1965	1 3 11 2 1
9-2 9-2 9-2 9-3 9-3	Little, Amelia E. Lockley, Fred Long, Pete L⊙ney, Jim Los Angeles. Mayor	1963 1948-55 1952-56 1951-52 1968	1 20 13 4	9-10 9-10 9-10 9-10 9-10	Meier & Frank Co. Merritt-Chapman & Scott Corp. Mickles, Lois Mid-Columbia Writers Midland Rare Book Co.	1963 1956-57 1957 1968 1969	1 4 1 1
9-3 9-3 9-3 9-3	Los Angeles. Public Library Los Angeles Times Lowdermilk (W. H.) & Co. Lucas, Robert N. Luce, Charles F.	1963 1948 1954-65 1956 1955-56	1 1 3 1	9-10 9-10 9-10 9-10 9-10	Mid-West Book Co. Miles, Charles Millard, Judy Millen, David Miller, C. Mark	1946 1956 n.d. 1966 1953-56	1 1 1 1 10
9-3 9-3 9-3 9-3	Luthis, Mrs. John Lynch, Vera F. Lyon, Mrs. J. W. Lyon, Mrs. Paul Mackey, Harold	1956 1963 1961 n.d. 1967	1 2 1 1	9-10 9-10 9-10 9-11 9-11	Miller, Elizabeth B. Miller Freeman Publications Miller, Juanita Joaquin Mills, Mrs. Francis Mills, Hazel E.	1959 1959 1945 1955 1955-63	3 1 1 1 2
9-4 9-5 9-5 9-5 9-5	Magnuson, Warren G. Mahoney, Pearl M. Malheur Co., Or. Library Mannados Bookshop Manser, Percy L.	1954-68 1950 1963 1955 1950	19 3 1 4 7	9-11 9-11 9-11 9-11 9-11	Minard, C. Minnesota Historical Society Minton, Charles E. Mirror-News Mitchell, Charles A.	1966 1963 1962-66 1956 1964	1 1 11 1

			•			* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	1
9-11 9-11 9-11 9-11 9-12	Mitchell, Dorothy A. Mitchell Press Limited Moldcraft Products, Inc. Molohon, Barney	1963 1958 1965 1961-63	1 1 1 7	9-15 9-15 9-15 9-15 9-15	Norman, Becky Norman, Florence S. North Hollywood Stamp and Coin Northwest Anthropological Conference Northwest Christian College Bookstore	1961 1959 1965 1964 1963	1 1 1 2
9-12 9-12 9-12 9-12 9-12 9-12	Monarch Books, Inc. Montana Historical Society Montgomery, Elizabeth Rider Moore, Lamar Morgan, Bill Morris, Ross	1959 1952-68 1963-64 1963 1965 1956-60	1 15 4 1 1 2	9-15 9-15 10-1 10-1 10-1	Nourse, Alan E. Nutter, Colleen O'Brien, Gene Ohio Valley Historic Indian Conference Okanagan Museum and Archives Assoc.	1958 1968 1963 1955 1962-63	1 1 2 1 4
9-12 9-12 9-12 9-12 9-12	Morrow, Mildred Morse, Wayne Moses Lake Woman's Club Mother Catherine Drexel Guild Motley, Ruth [?] F.	1963 1957 1961 1964 1953	2 1 1 2	10-1 10-1 10-1 10-1	Old National Bank of Spokane. Sunnyside Older, Mrs. Fremont Oldham, Everett L. Olney, Nathan Olson, Sylvester I.	1967 1960 1965 1968 1963	1 2 1 2 1
9-12 9-12 9-12 9-12 9-12	Moulton, Mabel C. Mt. Adams Sun Mountaineers, Inc. Moxee, Wash. Commercial Club Mudd, Mary L.	1963 1955 1964 1947 1968	2 1 1 1	10-1 10-1 10-1 10-1 10-2	Onepennee, Gilbert Orbeck, Wilma Oregon Archaeological Society Oregon Brass Works Oregon Historical Society	1961 n.d. 1955 1961-66 1954-67	1 1 2 8 9
9-13 9-13 9-13 9-13 9-13	Naches Valley (Wash.) Public Schools Nance, Mrs. Tom National Broadcasting Company National Congress of American Indians National League of American Pen Women. Seattle	1963 n.d. 1956 1955-56	2 2 2 2	10-2 10-2 10-2 10-2 10-2	Oregon. State Archives Oregon. State Library Oregon. University. Library Oregonian Osborne, Douglas	1960 1953 1952-63 1955 1953-56	2 1 3 1 15
9-13 9-13	National Sculpture Review National Society of Daughters of Founders and Patriots of America National Steel and Shipbuilding Co.	1955-67 1956 1966	3 1	10-2 10-2 10-3 10-3 10-3	Osmundson, John Owens, Larry Pacific Northwest Quarterly Pacific Power & Light Pangle, Frances	n.d. 1956 1952-66 1960-66 1963	1 6 2 1
9-13 9-13 9-13 9-13	Navajo Tribe Neal, Shirley A. Nederhood, Kay Nelson, Elmer	1963 1958 1965 1953	1 1 1	10-3 10-3 10-3	Papaleo, Tom The Paper House Para, Gladys Parker Heights Women's Club	1965-66 1955-63 1955-64 1961-63	3 6 12 3
9-13 9-14 9-14 9-14	Helson, Van Kirke Ness, Mrs. Charles R. Heuberger, Richard L. Hew Mexico. Dept. of Development	1965 1963 1955 1963	1 1 3	10-3 10-3 10-4 10-4	Parks, Ruby Wilcox Pasco, Wash. Chamber of Commerce Pastrano, Marsha	1960 1956 1964 1956	1 2 1 1
9-14 9-14 9-14 9-14	New Mexico Highlands University New York (City) Public Library Newhill, Vay Garnett Newman, Donna	1957 1953-5 4 1951 1962	1 3 1	10-4 10-4 10-4 10-4	Patterson, G. W. Paul, Frederick Paulson, Floyce Pavilion Center Antique Shop	1961-64 1963 n.d. 1956-60	2 1 1 4
9-14 9-14 9-14 9-15	The News Nichols, Lewis E. Niebell, Paul M. Nolan, Edward	1954-56 1963-64 1954-56 1958-60	9 4 5 5	10-4 10-4 10-5 10-5	Peeler, Ruth E. Peltier, Jerome Pendleton Woolen Mills Perry, Thomas Doane	1957-69 1962 1955 1960	22 1 1
9-15	Nordquist, Del	1955	2	10-5 10-5 10-5 10-5 10-6	Peters, Margaret D. Petite, Irving Pettyjohn, Margaret Phillips, Floyd N. Picco Industries	1955-65 1958-62 1961 1965-68	17 2 1 28

10-7 10-7 10-7 10-7 10-7	Pierce Co., Wash. Rural Library Dist. Pierce, Frank Richardson Piety, Mrs. Fred Pioneer Assoc. of the State of Wash. Pitzer, Howard E.	1963 1959 1963 1968 1963	2 1 1 1	10-13 10-13 10-13 10-13 10-13	Riddle, Sharon L. Rigsby, Bruce Ritter, Geo. H. Ritzville Woman's Club Rivers, Pearl "Mother Pearl"	1954-55 1963-65 1963 1956 1916-68	3 8 1 3
10-7 10-7 10-7 10-7 10-7	Pope, W. A. Port Angeles, Wash. Public Library Porter, Kenneth W. Portland, Or. Library Assoc. Pratt, Sabina A.	1963 1964 1966 1963 1963	1 1 1 1 2	10-14 10-14 10-14 10-14 10-14	Robbins, Marian H. Roberts, Pauline Robinson, Newton B. Rogers, John R. Roman Bronze Works	1955-56 1964 1963 1964 1957-61	7 1 1 2 5
10-7 10-7 10-7 10-7 10-7	Price, Mrs. Leigh W. Priest Rapids City Development Co. Pronto Printing Co. Prosser, Wash. Rotary Club. Publisher's Weekly	1958 1957 1965 1957 1963	1 1 1 1	10-14 10-14 10-14	Romney Associates Romney, George Roosevelt Junior High School. Port Angeles	1966-68 1964-67 1957	7 6 1
10-7 10-7 10-7	Pugnetti, Don Purdin, Walter Purdy, Barbara	1959 1955 1964	1	10-14 10-14 10-14	Ross, Zola Round-up Book Co. Rowlen, Ken G.	1956 1963 1951-52	2 2 2
10-7 10-8 10-9	Putnam, Goldie V. Quigley, E. B. Radford, Emma and George	1953-59 1950-66 n.d.	10	10-14 11-(1-2) 11-3 11-3	Roza Water User's Assoc. Ruby, Robert Russell, Barbara Sacajawea, J. D.	1953 1953-68 1953 1954	1 87 1
10-9 10-9 10-9 10-9	Ramsey, C. W. Randall, Mrs. Frances Rankin, Charles A. Ratcliff, Barbara A.	1949 1963 n.d. 1969	1 1 2	11-3 11-3 11-3 11-3	Sacramento Bee St. Hilaire, Theodore J. St. Joseph Academy. Yakima St. Joseph's Hospital. St. Paul	1948 1964 1959 1963	1 1 1
10-9 10-9 10-9 10-9	Rawlings, Mary Mcilees Rawnsley, Walter A. Ray, Verne F. Reader's Digest	1963 1953 1949	1 1 1	11-3	St. Labre Indian School. Ashland, Mont. St. Mary's Mission. Omak, Wash.	n.d. 1961	2
10-9 10-9 10-9	Reid, Mrs. E. C. Reimers, Henry Reisner, Carl E.	1960-63 1963 1951-52	3 1 2	11-3 11-3 11-3 11-3	Salis, Louis and Angeline Sampson, William R. San Francisco Chronicle San Jose Mercury Herald	1957 1961 1956 1948	1 1 1
10-9 10-10 10-10	Relander, C. F. "Dad" Relander, Flossie Relander, Francis [?]	1956 1912-1958 1958-59 19€8	1 16 2 2	11-3 11-3 11-3	San Podro News-Pilot Sanders, Mabel Sanderson, William E.	1947-48 1956 1953-54	2 1
10-10 10-10 10-10 10-10	Relander, Geraldine Relander, Lorraine Relander, Pearce	1949 1956-58 1958-68	1 3 23	11-3 11-3 11-4	Sandusky Register Satanus, Pete Schatz, Frank	1958 1963 1956	Ĭ 1
10-11 10-12	Relander, Virginia Relander family Reppeteaux, John D.	1962-68 1911-1916 1950	8 15 1	11-4 11-4 11-4	Schmidtman Schoenberg, Wilfred P. Schultz, Harold H.	1965 1963 1949	1 2 1
10-12 10-12 10-12 10-12	Republican State Central Committee of Wash. RESO Revercomb, Harry G.	1954 1966 1955	1 1 2	11-4 11-4 11-4 11-4	Scott, Nell Scriver, Dob Sculpture House Seattle Free Lancers	1962-63 1965 1950-65 1956-64	2 1 4 11
10-12 10-12 10-12 10-12	Reynold (J. E.), Bookseller Reynolds, T. W. Rice, David G.	1966-69 1957 1964-68	2 1 3	11-4	Seattle Times Seattle, Wash. Public Library	1952-67 1960-64	3 4
10-13 10-13	Rice, Dorothy Forney Richards, Eva Louise Richardson, Mike	1961-64 1951-55 1956	2 6 1				

11-4 11-4 11-4 11-4 11-5	Sehmel, Bonnie Jane Cowan Seeley, Ralph H. Seismological Society of America Settler, Mary G. Severe, Mrs. George	n.d. 1963 1951 1965 1958]]]]	11-8 11-8 11-8 11-8 11-8	Steamship Historical Society of America Stenman, Mrs. A. O. Stenzel, Franz Stephens, Sally Stern, Theodore	1954 1963 1958 n.d. 1955-68	1 1 1 1 5
11-5 11-5 11-5 11-5 11-5	Shaffstall, Mrs. M. F. Shoup, Mrs. Earl Shattuck, Mrs. H. P. Shawaway, Alba Shawaway, Richard "Duke"	1964 1953 1968 1956 1968	1 1 1 7 2	11-8 11-8 11-8 11-8 11-8	Stetson Company Stewart, Loren Stockdale, Tom Stockton Record Stokes, Hound Dog	1953 n.d. 1952-55 1947 1958	2 1 10 1
11-5 11-5 11-6 11-6	Sheldon, I. B. Sheller, Roscoe Shelton, Louise Shields Books and Stationery Shipman, Anne	1968 1955-68 1956-57 1955-63 1963	3 16 3 8 1	11-8 11-8 11-8 11-6 11-8	Stone, Hope Washbond Stradling, Mrs. Howard Strojan, Vincent Strong, Emory M. Strongheart, Hipo	1965 1963 1956 1958-59 1954-56	1 1 3 2
11-6 11-6 11-6 11-6 11-6	Shleppey, John W. Shorey Book Store Showaway, Mrs. Louise Showoway, Mrs. Tom Shreve, Mrs. Lewis M.	1959-64 1950-65 1951 1951 1963	2 20 1 1	11-8 11-8 11-8 11-8 11-8	Stroud, Ordiee M. Sullivan, Muriel C. Summers, Jean Sumner, Wash. Public Library Suneson, Andrew M.	1963 1963 1956 1963 1968	1 2 1 1
11-6 11-6 11-6 11-7 11-7	Sidney Hillman Foundation Sinclair, Jewel Sisk, R. C. Smith Book Company Smith, Julian F.	1957-63 1953 1951 1947 n.d.	4 1 1 1 1	11-8 11-8 11-9 11-9 11-9	Sunset Magazine Superior Publishing Co. Tacoma, Wash. Public Library Taylar, Arthur S. Taylor, Mabel	1953 1961 1960 1961-63 1955	2 1 1 2 1
11-7 11-7 11-7 11-7 11-7	Smith, Leta May Smithsonian Institution Sno-Isle Regional Library Soap Lake, Wash. Chamber of Commerce Society of American Archivists	1956-61 1937-63 1963 1968 1964	6 3 1 1 1	11-9 11-9 11-9 11-9 11-9	Teakle, Thomas Thenicuelt, Selma Theta Sigma Phi. Portland Theta Sigma Phi. Spokane Thomas, Douglas	1957 1957 1956-57 1955-59 1955	1 1 5 5 1
11-7 11-7 11-7 11-7 11-7	Sohappy, Frank Sohappy, George Sohappy, William P. South Texas Historical Assoc. Southern Book Company	n.d. 1954 1965 1959 1952	1 1 1 1 2	11-9 11-9 11-9 11-10	Thomesen, Margaret E. Thompson, Darlene Thompson, Flora Thompson, Howard Thompson, Tommy	n.d. 1960 1953-67 1956-63 1952-54	1 1 17 2 5
11-7 11-7 11-7 11-8 11-8	Southern Calif. Edison Co. Southern Oregon Historical Society The Southwest Museum Spalding, Jim Spencer, Jones J.	1947 1955 1945-63 1968 1959-61	1 1 3 1 2	11-10 11-10 11-10 11-10 11-10 11-10	Tieton, Wash. Lions Club Tieton, Wash. Mothers' Club Tillicum Literary Club Tilton, W. Tollefson, Thor C.	1961 1960 1954-55 1954-56 1 959	1 1 6 9 1
11-8 11-8 11-8 11-8	Spencer, Murlin Spier, Leslie Splawn, Homer B. Spokane Community College Spokane Co., Wash. Sheriff	1954-56 1953 1963 1967 1955	2 1 1 1	11-10 11-10 11-10 11-11 11-11	Tomalwash, Johnny Tow, Hazel Trail, B. C. City Clerk Travis, Helga Troeh, Catherine Herrold	1951-57 1959 1955 1952-68 1954	4 1 1 25 1
11-8 11-8 11-8 11-8 11-8	Spokane, Wash. Public Library Sprague, Roderick Staats, Bill Standard Oil of California State Capitol Historical Assoc. of Wash.	1951-60 1965-66 n.d. 1957-59	4 3 1 2 3	11-11 11-11 11-11 11-11	Tulare County Historical Society Turneaure, Paul M. Turner, Mrs. A. E. Turner, Frank Tuttle, Ella S.	1952-56 1951 1955-56 1953 1956-63	3 1 3 3 2

11-12 11-12 11-12 11-12	Uber, Ralph L. Union Pacific Railroad Co. United Christian Missionary Society	1962 1968 1963	1 1 3	12-6 12-6 12-6	U. S. Dept. of the Interior U. S. Federal Bureau of Investigation U. S. Federal Power Commission	1956-68 6 1963 2 1953-54 6
11-12	U. S. Army. Auburn General Depot U. S. Army. Camp Hanford	1947 1956	1	12-6 12-7	U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service U. S. Forest Service. Sequoia	1952 5
11-12	U. S. Army. Corps of Engineers. Garrison District	1954	1	•	National Forest	1945 1
11-12	U. S. Army. Corps of Engineers.		•	12-7 12-7	U. S. Government Printing Office U. S. Indian Claims Commission	1953 1 1953 1
11-12	North Pacific Division U. S. Army. Corps of Engineers.	1951-54	6	12-7	U. S. Industrial College of the Armed Forces	1967 1
11-13	Portland, Or. District U. S. Army. Corps of Engineers.	1954-56	6	12-7 12 - 7	U. S. Internal Revenue Service U. S. Library of Congress	1958-63 5 1954-63 3
11-13	Seattle District U. S. Army. Corps of Engineers.	1954-67	6	12-7	U. S. National Archives and Records	
11~13	Walla Walla District	1951-68	15	12-7	Service U. S. National Bank of Portland, Or.	1952-64 11 1961 1
11-13	U. S. Army. 4th Infantry Division U. S. Army. 9th Infantry Division	1956-60 1956	4 1	12-7 12-7	U. S. Hational Museum U. S. Hational Park Service. Region 4	1951 - 65 10 1955 - 61 3
11-13 11-13 11-13	U. S. Army. 2d Infantry Division U. S. Army. Sixth Army. Headquarters U. S. Army Training Center. Ft. Ord	1956 1963 1962]]]	12-7	U. S. National Park Service. Yellow- stone National Park	1959 1
11-14	U. S. Atomic Energy Commission.			12-7	U.S. Penitentiary. McHeil Island, Wash.	1963 1
11-14 11-14	Hanford U. S. Bonneville Power Administration U. S. Bureau of American Ethnology	1952-61 1956-61 1930-54	8 3 8	12-7 12-8	U.S. Veterans Adminsitration Hospital. Walla Walla Universal Pictures Co.	1963 1 1955 1
12-1 12-1	U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1951-66	6	12-8 12-8	University of Puget Sound Utke, Le Roy	1965 1 1963 1
12-1	Colville Agency U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1952-53	3	12-8	Valenta, Janet	1961 1
12-1	Ft. Hall Agency U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1964	1	12-8 12-8	Valley Forge Book Sh o p Van Ars dol, T ed	1969 2 1954-66 14
12-1	Haskell Institute U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1962	1	12-8 12-9	Vance, Fred M. Vandiver, John H.	1962-63 9 1963 1
12-1	Nevada Agency U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1962	1	12-9 12-9	Vielle, Lewis Vincent, Hubert C.	1963 1 1953-56 4
12-1	Northern Idaho Agency U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1952	1	12-9 12-9	Vinther, Mrs. A. Paul Virgin, Robert G.	1963 1 1954-55 3
12-2	Portland Area Office	1953-66	27	12-9	Vis a lia, Calif. Public Library	1955 1
12-3	U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Umatilla Agency	1952	1	12-9 12-9	Vivette, Mary Voegelin, Carl F.	195 3 -54 3 1952 1
12-3	U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Agency	1950-67	15	12-9 12 -9	Voegelin, Ermine W. Walker, Deward E.	1953-56 12 1965-67 3
12-4 12-4	U. S. Bureau of Mines U. S. Bureau of Public Roads	1959 1954	1	12-9	Walker, Dot	1956 1
12-4	U. S. Bureau of Reclamation.		1	12-9 12-10	Walker, Sharon Walla Walla Book Store	1955 2 1956 1
12-4	Columbia Basin Project U. S. Bureau of Reclamation. Region 1	1953-63 1947-65	2 7	12-10 12-10	Walla Walla Union-Bulletin Walla Walla, Wash. Chamber of	1954-63 14
12-4	U. S. Bureau of Sports Fisheries and Wildlife	1959-66	4	12-10	Commerce Wallace, Ed	1955-56 3 1963 1
12-4 12-5	U. S. Bureau of the Census U. S. Dept. of Justice	n.d.	1			
12-6	U. S. Dept. of the Army. Chief of	1953-57	55			
	Military History	1954	1			

12-10 12-10 12-10 12-10 12-10	Wallace, Goldie Wallace, William S. Walt Disney Productions Walton, Elizabeth Want List	1944-54 1951-56 1968 n.d. 1956	3 9 1 1	13-1 13-1 13-1 13-1	Wash. (State) Superintendent of Public Instruction Wash. (State) University Watchtower Convention Waugh, William J.	1959 1946-68 1962 1963	1 14 1
12-10 12-10 12-10 12-10 12-11	Ward, Mrs. G. E. Warren, D. E. Wasco Co., Or. County Court Wasco Co., Or. Library Washington Farmer	1956 1964 1954 1963 1959	1 2 1	13-1 13-1 13-2 13-2 13-2	Weasel Tail, James Webb, Betty Ball Weese, Mrs. Lu Wegener, Mrs. Ernest A. Wehn, James A.	n.d. 1953-63 n.d. 1963	1 9 1 1
12-11 12-11 12-11	Washington Jockey Club Washington, Nat W. Wash. State Apple Commission	1963 1955-56 1955-68	1 3 2	13-2 13-2 13-2 13-2	Weini, James A. Weigelt, Gus Wentz, Beverly Werfelman, D.	1962-65 n.d. 1963 1956	3 1 3 1
12-11 12-11	Wash. (State) Attorney General Wash. (State) Cooperative Extension Work in Agriculture and Home Economics	1954-55 1956	2	13-2 13-2 13-2	Wermex, Katherine Wert, John S. Wesley, Alex.	1963 1951 1962	2 1 1
12-11 12-11 12-11	Wash. (State) Democratic Committee Wash. (State) Dept. of Commerce and Economic Development Wash. (State) Dept. of Conservation	1967 1958-64 1963-65	1 2 2	13-2 13-2 13-2 13-2	West, Helen West, Janie Westby, Esther Glenn	1959 n.d. 1955	1 1 1
12-11	Wash. (State) Dept. of Conservation and Development Wash. (State) Dept. of Fisheries	1954 1954-65	1 10	13-2 13-2	Western Western Book Roundup Western Books	1957 1963 1965	1
12-11 12-11	Wash. (State) Dept. of Game Wash. (State) Dept. of Natural Resources	1952 1958-64	2	13-2 13-2 13-2 13-2	Western Horseman Western Printer & Lithographer Western Publications Western State Hospital	1953 1958 1963 1963	1 1 1
12-11	Wash. (State) Dept. of Public Assistance Wash. (State) Employees Assoc.	1954-55 1968	2 1	13-2 13-2 13-2	Westerners Brand Book Whaley, Mrs. J. E. White, Cull	1955-56 1964 1953-64	3 1 12
12-11 12-11 12-12	Wash. (State) Employment Security Dept. Wash. State Fruit Commission Wash. (State) Governor	1959 1955-63	1 1 5	13-2 13-2 13-3	White, Henry White, John R. Whiteside, Percy	1956 1951-55 1947	1 6 1
12-12 12-12 12-12 12-12	Wash. State Heart Association Wash. (State) Highway Commission Wash. State Junior Sportsmen Wash. State Library	1963 1963-66 1962	1 4 1	13-3 13-3 13-3	Whiting, Joseph S. Whiting, Julia E. Whitman College Library	1951-63 1963 1951-63	19 1 3
12-12 12-12 12-12 12-12	Wash. (State) Lieutenant Governor Wash. (State) National Guard Wash. (State) Parks and Recreation	1955-61 1955 1954-60	4 1 2	13-3 13-3 13-3 13-4	Whitner, Robert L. Whitney, Mrs. Frank Whiz, John B.	1961-65 1954 1953-60	2 1 4
13-1 13-1	Commission Wash. (State) Power Commission Wash. (State) Secretary of State	1951-64 1954 1953-54	25 1	13-5 13-5	Wilck, Laura D. Wiley, Martha Williams, Don M.	1957-68 1963 1955	37 3 1
13-1 13-1	Wash. (State) State Archivist Wash. (State) State University. Friends of the Library	1957	2 1	13-5 13-5 13-5	Wilson, Bruce A. Wilson, Carl K. Wilson, V. C.	1956 1956 1955	2 4 1
13-1 13-1	Wash. (State) State University. Library Wash. (State) State University. News	1951-68	8	13-5 13-5 13-5	Wilson, Wayne Wirth, Mrs. Norman Woods, Bob	1965 1963 1963	1 1 2
	Bureau	1967	1	13-5 13-5 13-5 13-5	Woodward, Grace Ellis Workman, Tim Wright, C. I. Wright, Marie A.	1957 n.d. 1952 1955-56	1 2 1 4

13-5 13-5 13-5 13-5 13-5	Wright Music Co. Wyoming. State Library Yakima Buddhist Church Yakima (City), Wash. Yakima (City), Wash. Chamber of Commerce	1962 1963 1968 1957	2 1 1 1
13-5 13-5 13-5	Yakima (City), Wash. Civil Defense Yakima (County), Wash. Humane Society Yakima (County), Wash. Prosecuting Attorney	1959 n.d.	1
13-5 13-5	Yakima Diamond Jubilee Yakima Firing Center	1951-54 1960 1954-67	3 2 4
13-6 13-6 13-6	Yakima Indian Association of Wash. Yakima Indian Christian Mission Yakima Junior Chamber of Commerce	1956-64 1953-56	4 3
13-6 13-6	Wives Club Yakima Kiwanis Club Yakima Valley Pioneer Association	1955 1960 195 7	1 1 1
13-6 13-6 13-6 13-6 13-6	Yakima Valley Regional Library Yakima Valley Turf Club Yakima Woman's Club Yale University. Library Yallup, Thomas K.	1955-63 1961 1955 1953 1949-57	4 1 1 2 2
13-6 13-7 13-7 13-7 13-7	Yeager, O. M. Yost, Mrs. Leland L. Young, Fern S. Young, Isabelli Young Democrats of Yakima County	1955-63 1954 1965 1963 1958	4 1 1 1
13-7 13-7 13-7 13-7 13-(8-9)	Young Men's Christian Association Young Women's Christian Association Ytterdal, Mrs. Norman Zablocki, Clement J. Unidentified Fragments	1958-67 1956 1960 1966 1944-69	6 1 1 1 54 6
			U

FINANCIAL RECORDS (1944-1969)

Boxes 13/11-17/14

Relander's financial records are arranged by sub-series which include banking transactions, bills and receipts, inventories, income tax returns and others.

BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	DESCRIPTION	DATE	NUMBER OF ITEMS
13-11	Banking transactions (Misc.) Banking transactions (Checking account) Bills, receipts, etc. Insurance agreements Inventories (Books)	1944-69	27
13-(12-13)		1958-68	140
14/1-15/7		1948-1968	3 910
15-8		1954-65	14
15/9-16/1		n.d.	107

16-2	Inventories (Loaned book and research		
	materials)	1953-64	16
16-3	Ledgers (Expenses. Grant County P. U.		
	D. sculpture project)	1964-65	1
16-4	Payroll vouchers (Republic Publishing		
	Co., 1961, 1964; Grant County P. U. D.,		
	1964-1966)	1961-66	50
16-5	Retirement and savings program	1956-68	23
16-6	U. S. Individual Income Tax Returns	1954-65	14
16/7-17/4	Notebooks, workbooks, etc.	1956-65	31

LEGAL DOCUMENTS (1957-1965)

Arranged by sub-series. The general records pertain to the estates of several members of the Relander family, merchandise guaranties, mortgage agreements, and Relander's contract with Caxton's Printers to publish <u>Drummers and Dreamers</u>. Use of second sub-series, containing material related to divorce proceeding in 1957, is restricted until the year 2020.

17-5	General General	1957-1965	2 5
17-6	Divorce proceedings	1958	6

COURT PAPERS (1958)

Typescript copy of Relander's divorce decree.

17-7	1958	1
1,-,	1550	

AWARDS, CITATIONS, ETC. (1953-1967)

Certificates for awards presented to Relander for journalistic and historical achievements by the Washington State Press Club, Theta Sigma Phi, American Association for State and Local History, American Legion, and other organizations.

MEDICAL RECORDS (1961-1969)

17-9	General	1961-1968	15
17-10	Bills, receipts, etc.	1962-1969	40

EMPLOYMENT RECORDS (1956)

Box 17-11

These papers relate to Relander's application for employment with the U.S. Bonneville Power Administration, Bureau of Indian Affairs and Bureau of Reclamation.

17-11 1956

REPORTS (1957-1965)

Arranged chronologically, Relander's reports concern his interest and involvement in the planning and layout of the Wanapum Tour Center at Wanapum Dam. Working for the Grant County Public Utility District, Relander wrote detailed reports about the Indian busts sculpted by him and permanently displayed at the tour center.

17-12 1957-1965

MEMBERSHIP CARDS (1932-1969)

Membership cards document Relander's participation in several journalistic and historical societies, including Washington State Historical Society, Pacific Northwest International Writers Conference, Fort Simcoe at Mool-Mool Restoration Society, Cannon Hunters Association of Seattle (CHAOS), two county historical societies, and other organizations.

17-13 1932-1969 22

AIRPLANE PILOT FLIGHT RECORDS (1933-46)

17-14 3 1939-46

SPEECHES AND WRITINGS (1935-1968)

Boxes 18/1-26/16

Arranged into four sub-series. Books and magazine article drafts are arranged alphabetically by title when known, by subject when untitled. Drafts of Relander's major published work, Drummers and Dreamers, have been arranged by chapter number, although these numbers do not necessarily coincide with those of the published draft. Another major work, though never published. The Lonely Road, has been arranged sequentially according to the revision number of the manuscript, of which there are twelve revisions. Some of the manuscripts in this sub-series were apparently written as part of Relander's testimony as an expert witness in Indian claims cases such as Celilo Fishery and Ahtanum water rights controversies. The second sub-series, newspaper article drafts, has been arranged by subject. Book production, promotion and sales includes general records, mailing lists, and specific categories concerning the publication and sales of Drummers and Dreamers, Strangers on the Land, and The Yakimas, 1855-1955. The fourth sub-series, speeches, includes typescript, note-cards, and notebooks of Relander's speeches to a variety of civic and historical groups as well as to fellow authors. No effort has been made to sort the nearly 1000 notecards so that the reconstruction of some speeches may be exceedingly difficult.

Book and magazine article drafts

BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	DESCRIPTION		DATE	NUMBER OF ITEMS
18-1	The Battleground of Nati		1061	-
18-2	and the Columbia Basin F Celilo Fishery Notes MS		1961 1954	7 2
18-(3-4)	Colville and Palouse Not Dictionary of the Wanapu		1953 1952	2 2 2
18-5 13-(6-7)	Drummers and Dreamers	in Indians	1956	ĩ
18-8	Drummers and Dreamers. and promotional sheets	Forward, map	1956	3
19-1	Drummers and Dreamers. Drummers and Dreamers.	Dedication Chapters 1-4,	1956	4
19-(2-15)	7, 10-13, 15-17, 26, Apr	oendix	1956	23
19-16	Drummers and Dreamers. "Language of the Wanapur	Appendix C. ms"	1000	
19-17	(unpublished) Drummers and Dreamers.	Bibliography	1956 1956	4 4
19-18 19-19	Drummers and Dreamers. Drummers and Dreamers.	Photo captions 2d edition	1956	2
	revisions	24 24,4750	n.d.	1
20-1 20 - 2	Fort Simcoe State Park Hydroelectric Power, Ir	rigation and	1964	·
20-(3-5)	Human Initiative The Lonely Road		1964 1957-64	1 3
20-4	The Lonely Road. Synop:	sis, chapter		
20/7-21/8	bibliography, notes The Lonely Road. 1st-1	2th revision	1957-64 n.d.	3 12
21-(9-11)	Paiute MS I, II, and II	I	n.d.	3
21-12	Paiute MS III (original separately. Inserted w	ith Paiute MS		_
21-13	III Priest Rapids		n.d. 1953	1 2
22-1	A Primer of Americans		1962	1
22/2-23/4 23-5	Sorority Row Sorority Row. Chapter	outlines	1957-64 1957-64	8 1
23-6	Sorority Row. "Inciden	ts"	1957-64	1 9
23/7-25/2	Strangers on the Land	ating to the	1963	9
25-3	Summary of Evidence Rel Hez Perce Fishery		n.d.	1
25-4 25-(5 - 6)	Tokens, Tales and Tipis Umatilla Reservation		1964 ? n.d.	2 2
25-7	Wanapum Categorical Ans	wers MS I	1953	1
25-8	Wanapum MS I Addendum		1953 1954	1
25 - 9 25 - 10	Wanapum MS I Addendum Wanapum Notes		n.d.	3
25-(11-12) 25-13	The Wanapums and Priest Yakima MS I	Rapids	1966 1953	2 1
25-14	Yakima Notes MS I		n.d.	i

26-1 26-(2-5) 26-6 26-7	Yakima, Washington, Jubilee, 1885-1960 The Yakimas, 1855-1955 Untitled Untitled - Catholics in the Yakima	1960 1955 n.d.	2 4 1
26-8	Valley, Wash. Untitled = The Dalles Dam	1947 1959	1 4
26-9 26-10 26-11	Untitled - Fort Simcoe Untitled - Hill, Samuel Untitled - Indians of North America -	n.d. n.d.	1 2
26-(12-15) 26-16	California Untitled - Yakima Indians Untitled - Yakima Valley, Wash.	n.d. n.d. 1949	2 6 1
Newspaper a	rticles		
27-1 27-(2-6) 27-7 27-8 28-1	Biography California Catholics in the Yakima Valley, Wash. Dams Fort Simcoe	n.d. 1935-1945 n.d. n.d.	5 200 6 6 8
28-(2-4) 28-5 28-6 28-7 28-8	Indians of North America Maryhill Museum of Fine Art Museums Priest Rapids, Wash. Yakima Valley, Wash.	1953-68 n.d. n.d. n.d. n.d.	120 8 45 20 35
28-9	Miscellaneous	n.d.	20
Book produc	tion, promotion and sales		
28-10 28/11-29/2 29-(3-6)	General Mailing lists Drummers and Dreamers. Book reviews; book tours; orders, receipts, etc.;	n.d. n.d.	3 40
29-(7-11)	miscellaneous Strangers on the Land. Billing statements; galley proof; orders, vouchers,	1956-58	63
29-12	etc.; production costs; miscellaneous The Yakimas, 1855-1955	1963 1955	326 30
Speeches			
29/13-30/5	Typescript; notecards; notebooks	n.d.	1016
NOTES (182	4-1966)	Boxes 31	/1-61/25

Arranged into four sub-series. Relander's loose handwritten notes were scattered and generally illegible and little effort has been made to identify the subject matter of the notes. Some concern meetings of the Yakima Indian Tribal or General Council, many seem to be notes taken for newspaper stories. Notebooks, also handwritten,

have been arranged by subject. Many deal with more than one topic so the most important or lengthy theme has been selected for classification purposes. The third sub-series, transcripts, includes typescript of Relander's notes from microfilm, government documents, books and articles, newspaper clippings, memoirs, letters, journals, diaries, etc., interviews, field notes, and miscellaneous sources. Each of these categories has been arranged according to author or title when known, and by subject when wnknown. This subseries covers a wide range of topics and contains a great deal of material for the scholar of Pacific Northwest history. The fourth sub-series, collected manuscripts, theses, notes, etc., is also a valuable source for Pacific Northwest historians. These documents are also arranged alphabetically by author.

Handwritten notes 31-(1-7) n.d. 350 Notebooks 32-(1-2)Address books n.d. 28 32-3 Aeronautics n.d. 1 32 - (3 - 4)Art n.d. 10 32/5-33/2 Authorship - Outlines, syllabi, etc. 25 n.d. 33-(3-4) Authorship (Phrase books) n.d. 12 33-5 Authorship (Spelling manuals) n.d. 33-5 Authorship (Word check manuals) 5 n.d. 34-1 Diaries n.d. 34-1 Gardening n.d. 34-2 Grant Co. P. U. D. 5 n.d. 34-3 Hill, Samuel 6 n.d. 34-3 Historiography 1 n.d. Indians of North America - Government 34/4-35/1 relations 21 n.d. Indians of North America - Legends 35-1 n.d. 4 35-2 Indians of North America - Names 8 n.d. 35 - (3 - 4)Indians of North America - Northwest, Pacific 10 n.d. 35-(4-5) Indians of North America - Social life and customs 13 n.d. 35-6 Microfilms n.d. 4 36-(1-2)Museums n.d. 10 36-(2-5)Names, Geographical n.d. 16 36-5 Northwest, Pacific - Biography 7 n.d. 37 - (1 - 4)Northwest, Pacific - History 30 n.d. 37 - (5 - 6)Northwest, Pacific - History, Military 10 n.d. 38-1 Pencil drawing n.d. 1 38 - (1 - 3)Shahaptian languages 15 n.d. 38-3 3 Strongheart, Nipo. Collection n.d. 38-4 U. S. - History - Civil War - Sources n.d. 4

n.d.

5

U. S. - History - Sources

38-(4-5)

n.d.

n.d.

n.d.

1854-1918

1871-85

1874-75

1372-78

1372-77

1865-92

1874-77

1867-77

1872-77

1855-56

38-5		n.d.	6	43-6	Miscellaneous excerpts (Includes duplicates)
38-6	Water resources development = North- west, Pacific	n.d.	5	43-7	Miscellaneous scannings (Includes duplicates)
38-6 39-1 39-1	Yakima Indians Yakima Indians - History	n.d. n.d. n.d.	2 6 3	Transcripts	(Government documents) U. S. Board of Indian Commissioners
39-(2-5) 39/6-40/1	Miscellany	n.d. n.d.	27 14	43-9	U. S. Bureau of American Ethnology. Annual report. 14th, pt.2; 1896. The Ghost-Dance Religion and the Sioux Out-
Transcripts 40-(2-4) 40-5	•	1847-64	4	43-10	break of 1890, by James Mooney. (Includes duplicates) U. S. Bureau of American Ethnology. Bulletins. 30th; 1910. Handbook of American Indians North of Mexico, by
40/6-41/15	(Includes duplicates)	1855-58	2	43-11	F. W. Hodge. U. S. Bureau of American Ethnology. Bulletins. 145th; 1952. The Indian Tribes of North America, by John R.
41/16-42/6	M 2; R 3-19, 30) U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Washington Superintendency of Indian	1948-73	1	43-(12-13)	Swanton. (Includes duplicates) U. S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs. Annual reports. 1854-1918.
42-7	Affairs. 1853-74. (RG 75; M 5; R 4, 17-21, 23) U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Washington and Oregon Superintendencies		1	43-14 43-15	U. S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs. Annual reports. Excerpts. Colville Reservation U. S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs.
42-8	of Indian Affairs. 1848-74. Fragments U. S. Congress. Senate. Territorial	1848-74	1		Annual reports. Excerpts. Fort Hall Agency.
42-9	Papers. 1789-1873. Oregon. (RG 46; M 200; R 13) (Includes duplicates) U. S. Dept. of State. Territorial	1824-71	2	43-16	U. S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs. Annual reports. Excerpts. Indians of North America.
42-10	Papers. Washington, 1854-72. (RG 59; M 26) (Includes duplicates) U. S. Dept. of State. Territorial	1854-72	2	43-17	U. S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs. Annual reports. Excerpts. Smowhalla U. S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs.
	Papers. Washington, 1854-72. (RG 59; M 26; R 1) (Includes duplicates)	1854-59	3	43-18	Annual reports. Excerpts. Umatilla Reservation. (Includes duplicates)
42-11	U. S. War Dept. Adjutant General's Office. File no. 2076239. (Includes duplicates)	1855	2	43-19	U.S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs. Annual reports. Excerpts. Wallowa
42-(12-14)		1854-58	3	43-20	Peservation. U. S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs. Annual reports. Excerpts. Warm Springs Reservation.
43-1	U. S. War Dept. Adjutant General's Office. Post returns. Fort Simcoe,			43-21	U. S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs. Annual reports. Excerpts. Yakima
43-2	1856-59. U. S. War Dept. Headquarters of the Army. Selected letters sent. v.8	1856-59	1	43-22	Reservation. U. S. 30th Congress, 1st session. House. Report no. 502.
43-3	(1853-56); v.9 (1857) (Includes duplicates) U. S. War Dept. U. S. Army Commands.	1853-57	2	43-23	U. S. 34th Congress. Senate. Executive documents. v.2, 10, 12-13.
43-(4-5)	Dept. of the Pacific. Selected letters received, 1856-58. Wilbur, James H. Journal, September	1856 - 58	1		
43-(4-5)	27, 1846 to January 25, 1848.	1846-48	2		

17-44 Leukry, Merkether and William Clark. Original Journals of Lewis and Clark, Original Journals of Lewis and Clark 1905 1	47-3 47-4	Larrabee, Edward McMillan. The Yakima Indian Treaty: 1855-1955.	1955	1	47-13 47-14	Swindell, Edward G. Swindell Report [?] (Includes duplicates) Taylor, Arthur S. Edward Mead, Among	n.d.	2
Original Journals of Lewis and Clark 1905 1		Laut, Agnes C. The Cariboo Trail.	1920	1		the Last of the Northwest Barnstormers.	n.d.	1
47-4 Lewis, Williams S. Early Days in the Big Bend Country. 1926 1 47-15 Wash. (State) Planning Council. 1926 1 47-15 Wright, George. Topographical Memoirs. 1-2 1-	47-4	Original Journals of Lewis and Clark,	1905	1		Regions of the Northwest.	1868	1
47-6 Lyman, William Denison. History of the Yakima Valley, Washington. 1905 1	47-4	Lewis, William S. Early Days in the			4/-14	Narrative.	1916	1
the Yakima Valley, Mashington, 1905 1 as Demonstrated in the Yakima Valley 1936 1 47-6 Wichborter, L. V. The Crine Against the Vakimas 1916 1918 1	47-4		1926	1	47-15	Wash. (State) Planning Council. Reclamation, A Sound National Policy		
Yakimas	47 E	the Yakima Valley, Washington.	1905	1		as Demonstrated in the Yakima Valley	1936	1
## Add Specific Control of the San Joaquin valley, call formia. ## Add Specific Control of the San Joaquin valley, call formia. ## Add Specific Control of the San Joaquin valley valley valley valley. The Originate of the San Joaquin valley. The Origination of the San Joaquin valley. The Origination of San Joaquin valley. The Origination of San Joaquin valley. The San Joaquin valley valley valley. The Origination of San Joaquin valley. The Or	-	Yakimas. Merriam, C. Hart. The Distribution of	1913	1	47-15	Wright, George. Topographical Memoirs.	n.d.	1
Valley, California. 1950 1 48-1 Advertising - Yakima (Co.), Wash. 1869-1925 10					Transcripts	(Newspaper clippings)		
Valley		Valley, California.	1950	1	-	Advertising - Yakima (Co.), Wash.	1869-1925	10
Agriculture - Northwest, Pacific 1875-1912 16			1950	1	48-2		1890-1925	15
47-6	47-0					Agriculture - Northwest, Pacific	1875-1912	16
Writings	47-6		1947	1	48-4	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•	
Wilbur as the Yakima Indian Agent at Fort Simcoe. 1951 1 48-7 48-8 An imails 1844-1916 23 23 24 27 27 1909, 1913-14, 1926. 1909-26 4 48-9 Art - Yakima (Co.), Wash. 1898-1925 9 28 28 28 28 28 28 28		writings	n.d.	3	48-5	Ahtanum, Wash.		
47-7	47-6	Wilbur as the Yakima Indian Agent at	1051	1	48-7	Anecdotes	1884-1910	23
Pandosy, Mie Cles. Grammar and Dictionary of the Yakima Language. 1847 1	47-7	Oregon Historical Quarterly. v.10,			48-9	Art - Yakima (Co.), Wash.	1898-1925	9
Dictionary of the Yakima Language. 1847 1 48-12 Bicycles and tricycles 1894-96 5 1867-1925 17 187-1925 17 187-1925 17 1867-1925 17 187-1925 1867-1925 17 187-1925 1867-1925 17 187-1925 1887-1925 17 1887-1925 17 1887-1925 17 1887-1925 17 1887-1925 18 1887-1925 17 1887-1925 1887-1925 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 1	47-8							11
A7-9				•			1894-96	_
Oregon. 47-9			1912	1	48-13			
Writings	/17_Q	Oregon.	n.d.	1		Boats and boating - Northwest, Pacific		17
Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation. 1961 1 48-19 Catholics in the Pacific Northwest 1801-1925 12 12 12 12 12 12 13 13		writings	n.d.	3			1889-1937	44
47-10 Scott, Leslie M. The Pioneer Stimulus of Gold. 1917 1 48-20 Catholics in the Yakima Valley, Wash. 1867-1935 125 47-10 Sheridan, Phillip H. Personal memoirs n.d. 2 48-22 Cattle breeders 1865-1937 14 47-10 Showden, Clinton. History of Washington. v.4. 1909 1 Cemeteries - Wash. (State) - Yakima (Co.) 1889-1925 7 47-11 Spier, Leslie. The Prophet Dance of the Northwest and its Derivatives: The Source of the Ghost Dance. 1935 1 48-25 Chinese in the Pacific Northwest 1867-1911 31 50 Spier, Leslie. Tribal Distribution in Washington. (Includes duplicates) 1936 2 Washington. (Includes duplicates) 1936 2 Wash. (State) - Yakima Washington. (Includes duplicates) 1936 2 Wash. (State) - Yakima Washington. (State) 1869-1948 252 47-12 Stewart, John P. A Brief History of St. Joseph's Catholic Church and Parish. 1954 1 49-4 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) -	41 J	Status of the Confederated Bands and	•••		48-18			
of Gold. 1917 1 48-21 Cattle 1862-1937 138 47-10 Sheridan, Phillip H. Personal memoirs n.d. 2 48-22 Cattle breeders 1865-1937 14 47-10 Snowden, Clinton. History of Washington. v.4. 1909 1 Co.) 1889-1925 7 47-11 Spier, Leslie. The Prophet Dance of the Northwest and its Derivatives: The Source of the Ghost Dance. 1935 1 48-25 Chinese in the Pacific Northwest 1867-1911 31 47-11 Spier, Leslie. Tribal Distribution in Washington. (Includes duplicates) 1936 2 48-26 Churches - Wash. (State) - Yakima Valley 1869-1948 252 47-12 Stewart, John P. A Brief History of St. Joseph's Catholic Church and Parish. 1954 1 49-4 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) - 1877-1925 33	47-10		1961	ī		Catholics in the Yakima Valley, Wash.		
47-10 Shertdan, Phillip H. Personal memoirs in.d. 2 47-10 Snowden, Clinton. History of Washington. v.4. 47-11 Spier, Leslie. The Prophet Dance of the Northwest and its Derivatives: The Source of the Ghost Dance. 1935 1 48-24 Chelan, Wash. 1889-99 8 48-25 Chinese in the Pacific Northwest 1867-1911 31 48-26 Churches - Wash. (State) 1876-1926 4 47-11 Spier, Leslie. Tribal Distribution in Washington. (Includes duplicates) 1936 2 47-12 Stewart, John P. A Brief History of St. Joseph's Catholic Church and Parish. 1954 1 49-3 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) 1877-1925 33 48-23 Cemeteries - Wash. (State) - Yakima Churches - Wash. (State) - Yakima Valley 1867-1911 31 48-26 Churches - Wash. (State) - Yakima Valley 1869-1948 252 47-12 Stewart, John P. A Brief History of St. Joseph's Catholic Church and Parish. 1954 1 49-3 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) 1877-1925 33		of Gold.	1917	-				
ton. v.4. 47-11 Spier, Leslie. The Prophet Dance of the Northwest and its Derivatives: The Source of the Ghost Dance. 48-24 Chelan, Wash. Source of the Ghost Dance. Spier, Leslie. Tribal Distribution in Washington. (Includes duplicates) 47-12 Stewart, John P. A Brief History of St. Joseph's Catholic Church and Parish. 1909 1 48-24 Chelan, Wash. 48-25 Chinese in the Pacific Northwest 48-26 Churches - Wash. (State) 48-27-49/1 Churches - Wash. (State) - Yakima 48/27-49/1 Cities and towns - Northwest, Pacific 1869-99 35 49-2 Cities and towns - Northwest, Pacific 1869-99 36 49-3 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) - 1877-1925 33 49-4 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) -		Sheridan, Phillip H. Personal memoirs	n.d.	2			1805-1937	14
the Northwest and its Derivatives: The Source of the Ghost Dance. 48-25 Chinese in the Pacific Northwest 48-25 Churches - Wash. (State) 48-26 Churches - Wash. (State) 48-27-49/1 Churches - Wash. (State) 48-29 Cities and towns - Northwest, Pacific 48-29 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) 49-3 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) 49-3 Cities and towns - Wash. (State)		ton. v.4.	1909	1				
Source of the Ghost Dance. 1935 1 48-26 Churches - Wash. (State) 1876-1926 4 47-11 Spier, Leslie. Tribal Distribution in Washington. (Includes duplicates) 1936 2 47-12 Stewart, John P. A Brief History of St. Joseph's Catholic Church and Parish. 1954 1 49-4 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) - Wash. (Sta	47-11							-
Washington. (Includes duplicates) 1936 2 Valley 1869-1948 252 47-12 Stewart, John P. A Brief History of St. Joseph's Catholic Church and Parish. 1954 1 49-4 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) 1877-1925 33	47.11	Source of the Ghost Dance.		1			1876-1926	4
47-12 Stewart, John P. A Brief History of 49-2 Cities and towns - Northwest, Pacific 1869-99 35 St. Joseph's Catholic Church and 49-3 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) 1877-1925 33 Parish. 1954 1 49-4 Cities and towns - Wash. (State) -	4/-11	Washington. (Includes duplicates)	1936	2	48/27-49/1		1869-1948	252
49-4 CICIES dita Comis Masii. (Scarce)	47-12	Stewart, John P. A Brief History of St. Joseph's Catholic Church and	1054	,	49-3	Cities and towns - Northwest, Pacific Cities and towns - Wash. (State)		35
		ration.	1394	ı	49-4	Cities and towns - Wash. (State) - Yakima (Co.)	1875 - 1926	48

19-5 19-6 19-7 19-8 19-9	Collectors and collecting Columbia River - Navigation Cowiche, Wash. Crime and criminals Disasters	1891-1912 1867-1950 1895-1937 1862-1937 1873-1925	5 40 10 65 26
49-10 49-11 49-12 49-13 49-14	Elk Ellensburg, Wash. Flowers Forests and forestry Fort Simcoe	1913-25 1884-1907 1892-1925 1873-1925 1871-1952	11 25 10 12 165
49-15 49-16 49-17 49-18 49-19	Fortifications - Northwest, Pacific Fossils Fruit Geology Goldendale, Wash.	1884-1952 1890-1925 1878-1937 1866-1926 1878-1909	6 6 170 20 6
49-20 49-21 49-22 49-23 49-24	Grandview, Wash. Granger, Wash. Hops Horse Heaven, Wash. (State) Horses	1908-25 1905-11 1878-1912 1884-1905 1876-1944	10 8 80 20 30
49-25 49-26 50-1 50-2 50-3	Hospitals - Wash. (State) - Yakima (Co.) Hotels, taverns, etc Wash. (State) Indians of N. A. Indians of N. A Antiquities Indians of N. A Biography	1894-1925 1884-1925 1871-1950 1889-1910 1873-1926	7 18 50 6 50
50-4 50-5 50-6 50-7	Indians of N. A Legends Indians of N. A Medicine Indians of N. A Reservations Indians of N. A Social life and customs	1885-95 1889-1924 1879-1926	9 8 18 25
50-8 50-9 50-10	Indians of N. A Wars Irrigation - U. S. Irrigation - Wash. (State)	1868-1956 1889-1926 1889-1948	70 30 60
50-(11-12) 50-13 50-14	Irrigation - Wash. (State) - Yakima Valley Kennewick, Wash. Kiona, Wash.	1878-1926 1884-1948 1890-1925	400 35 10
50-15 50-16 50-17	Kittitas Co., Wash. Klickitat Co., Wash. Labor and laboring classes - Wash.	1871-1925 1859-1910	25 20
50-18 50-19	(State) Land settlement - U.S. Land settlement - Yakima (Co.), Wash.	1889-1926 1889-1924 1880-1925	30 25 90
50-20 51-1 51-2	Law - Yakima (Co.), Wash. McWhorter, L. V. Milroy, R. H.	1875-1926 1903-26 1890-1937	35 6 24
51-3 51-4	Mines and mineral resources - Northwee Pacific Mines and mineral resources - Wash. (State)	1859-1926	23

51-5 51-6 51-7 51-8	Montana Moses, Chief of the Wenatchees Moxee Company Moxee, Wash.
51-9 51-(10-11) 51-12 51-13 51-14	Names, Geographical - Northwest, Pacific Newspapers Northwest, Pacific - Census Northwest, Pacific - History - Bibl. Parker, Wash.
51-15 51-16 52-1 52-2 52-3	Parks - Northwest, Pacific Parks - Wash. (State) - Yakima (Co.) Pasco, Wash. Pioneers - Wash. (State) Pioneers - Yakima (Co.), Wash.
52-4 52-5 52-6 52-7 52-8	Postal service - U.S. Priest Rapids, Wash. Prosser, Wash. Public health - Wash. (State) Railroads - Northwest, Pacific
52-9 52-10 52-11 52-12 52-13	Roads - Northwest, Pacific Roads - Yakima (Co.), Wash. Roslyn, Wash. Schools - Wash. (State) Sex crimes - Northwest, Pacific
52-14 52-15 52-16 52-17 52-18	Soda Springs, Wash. Splawn family Sports Statehood (American politics) Stock and stockbreeding - Northwest, Pacific
53-1 53-2 53-3 53-4 53-5	Sunnyside, Wash. Telephone - Yakima (Co.), Wash. Theater - Yakima (City), Wash. Thorpe, F. M. Toppenish, Wash.
53-6 53-7 53-8	Transportation - Northwest, Pacific Union Gap, Wash. U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency
53-9 53-10	U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency - Agents U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.
53-11 53-12	Yakima Indian Agency - Boarding school U.S Economic conditions Universities and colleges - Wash. (State)
53-13	Veterans - Northwest, Pacific

ĺ

				Transcripts.	(Memoirs, letters, journals, diaries, e	tc.)
53-14 53-15	Walla Walla, Wash. Wapato, Wash.			55 -6	Buck Frank Speech, Priest Rapids	1962
53-16	Wash. (State)			EE_7	Campbell, John M. Notes	n.d.
53-17 53-18	Wash. (State) - Capital and capitol Wash. State Historical Society			55-8	Campbell family. Correspondence,	1849-62
53-19	Wash. (State) - Politics and government			55-9	Conference of Indians of Washington.	n.d.
53-20	Wash. (State) - Surveys			55-10	Doty, James. Journal	1855
53-21	Wenas, Wash.			55-11	LINT ISAAC A. DIQIY	1849-51
53-22 53-23	White Bluffs, Wash. Yakima (City), Wash Buildings			55-12	Gill, Samuel II. Reminiscences - Steam- boating on Columbia River. (Includes	
53-24	Yakima (City), Wash Fairs				dunlicates)	n.d.
53-25	Yakima (City), Wash Fires and fire prevention			55-13	Haller, Granville Owen. Financial record book	1852-60
53-26 53-27	Yakima (City), Wash Growth Yakima (City), Wash History,			55-14	Haller, Granville Owen. Journal of the Campaign Against the Snake Indians	
	Military Yakima (City), Wash Libraries				About Boise River, O. T., in the Fall of the Year	1854
53-28 53-29	Yakima (City), Wash Miscellaneous			55-15	Haller, Granville Owen. Journal of the	
53-30	Yakima (City), Wash Origin				Third Expedition into the Yakima Country Made in the Summer of 1856 in	1856
54-1	Yakima (City), Wash Parks Yakima (City), Wash Politics and				May	[1860-90?]
54-2	government			55-16	Kuykendall, G. B. Hemoirs	1879-91
54-3	Yakima (City), Wash Sanitation			55-17	Loomis, Henry B. Letters Neninick, Chief of the Yakimas. Speech	
54-4 54-5	Yakima (City), Wash Schools Yakima (City), Wash Societies, etc.			55-18	before the Supreme Court of Washington. (Includes duplicates)	1921
54-6	Yakima (City), Wash Social life and customs			55-(19-20)	Oblates of Mary Immaculate. Correspondence. French with English	1849-56;
54-7	Yakima (City), Wash Streets				translations. (Includes duplicates) Palouse Indians. Council of May 27-	1862-81
54-8 54-9	Yakima (City), Wash Water supply Yakima Commercial Club			55-21	29, 1911	1911
54-10	Yakima (Co.), Wash County division			55-22	Pamburn, O. D. Notes	n.d.
54-11	Yakima (Co.), Wash Court-houses			55-23	Pierce, Edna Mae Beck. Scrapbook	1930
54-12	Yakima (Co.), Wash Description			56-1	Reimers, Henry. Notes	n.d. 1900
54 - 13	Yakima (Co.), Wash Economic			56-2	Relander, Lottie. Notes	1300
54-14	conditions Yakima (Co.), Wash Politics and			56-3	Scudder, Alice Blatchford. Diary. (Includes duplicates)	1888
54-15	government Yakima Indians			56-(4-6)	Told by the Pioneers. Unpublished interviews. (Includes duplicates)	1936
54-16	Yakima Indians - Biography			56-7	Told by the Pioneers. Unpublished stories. (Includes duplicates)	1936
54-17	Yakima Indians - Government relations			56-8	U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Nez	
54-18	Yakima Indians - Religion and mythology			30-0	Perce Agency. Letters	1866
54-19 54-20	Yakima Indians - Reservation Yakima Indians - Social life and			56-9	u c Rureau of Indian Attairs.	
54-20	customs				Yakima Indian Agency. Annual reports. (Includes duplicates)	1859-97
55-1	Yakima Indians - Tribal government	1909-25	3	56-10	us Rureau of Indian Affairs.	
55 - 2	Yakima Susie	1902-11	7	JU- 10	Yakima Indian Agency. Jail record	1878-88
55-3	Zillah, Wash.	1893-1911 1876-1958	33 21		book. (Includes duplicates)	10/0-00
55 - 4	Miscellany Fragments	n.d.	15			
55-5	i i agnicii ca					

56/11-57/1	10/0 10011 (1/10/14/20 44)	ok, 1878-81	2	57-18 57-19 57-20	Conovers Flint, Al Hoptowit, Charlie	1951 1951 1950	4 1 2
57-2 57-3	U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency. Letter record book, 1881-82. U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1881-82	1	57-21 57-22 57-23 57-24		1951-53 1945 1928-58 1945	32 16 8 4
	Yakima Indian Agency. Letter record book, 1881-85.	1881-85	1	57-24 59 - 25	Puck-Hyah-Toot	1951-55	28
57-4 57-5	U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency. Letter record book, 1885. (Includes duplicates) U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1885	2	57-26 58-1 58-2 53-3	Richmond, Jackson P. Showoway, Mrs. Louis Sisk, R. E. Stokes, M. I. "Hound Dog"	1951 1951 1951 1958	8 4 4 3
	Yakima Indian Agency. Miscellaneous letter record book, 1879-81.	1879-81	1	58-4	Teo, Joseph D.	1963 1952-54	1 25
57-6	U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency. Miscellaneous letter record book, 1881-82. (Includes duplicates)	1831-82	2	58-5 58-6 58-7 58-8 58-9	Thompson, Tommy Tomalawash, Cy Wak Wak, Sophie (Williams) Wanapum Indians Weasletail, Jim	1952-54 1952-53 1949-50 1935-62 1950-62	4 3 27 4
57-7 57-8	U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency. Miscellaneous letter record book, 1881-84. (Includes duplicates) U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1881-84	2	58-10 58-11 58-12 58-13 58-14	Whiz, John Woods, Noc Noc Wyam Indians Yakima Indians Yallup, Thomas K.	1949 1966 1953 1913-66 1951-58	5 1 2 15 4
57-9	Yakima Indian Agency. Miscellaneous letter record book, 1881-85. U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency. Miscellaneous	1881-85	1	58-15	Unidentified. (About life at Hillcrest School for Girls, Salem, Or.)	1958	2
57-10	letter record book, 1882-84. (Includes duplicates) U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1882-84	2	-	(Field trips)		7.5
	Yakima Indian Agency. Miscellaneous letter record book, 1882-85. (Includes duplicates)	1882-85	2	58-16 58-17 58-18 58-19	The Dalles, Or. Maryhill, Wash. Pendleton, Or. Priest Rapids, Wash. (Dam project)	n.d. 1957-63 1953 1954-56	75 26 3 3
57-11	U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency. Miscellaneous,			58-20	Priest Rapids, Wash. (Wanapum Indians)	1951 1953	5 1
57-12	unfiled letters, reports, etc., 1861- 97. (Includes duplicates) U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency. Miscellaneous.	1861-97	2	58-21 58-22	Vantage, Wash. Wash. (State) State University. Library. (McWhorter Collection)	1951	50
57-13	Fragments Wash. (State) Secretary of State.	1881	1	Transcripts	(Miscellaneous sources)		
	Indian Wars Cannister, 1855-60.	1855-60	1	58-23	Archaeology		
57-14 57-15	Wash. (State) Secretary of State. Miscellaneous letters Winans, W. P. Notes	1859-65 n.d.	1	58-24 58-25 59-1 59-2	Bibliography (Potential research sources) Biography Catholics in the Pacific Northwest Cattle		
Transcript	s (Interviews)			59 - 2	Columbia River - Navigation		
57-16 57-17	Alexander, James Burge, Milton	1966 1951	2	59-4	Dams		

59-5 59-6 59-7	Ferries Fort Simcoe Fortifications			60-26 61-1	Britton, Ethel Churchill. Untitled speech at the dedication of Old Yakima Cemetery Brown, Arthur. A Short Biography of	1940	1
59-8 59-9	Indians of N. A Biography Indians of N. A Government relations			01-1	Myron Robert Brown. (Includes diary for 1867-68)	n.d.	1
59-10	Indians of N.A Government relations (state jurisdiction)			61-2	Duggar, Anne Clare. Holy Rosary Parish, Moxee City, Wash., 1897-1950.	1950	1
59-11 59-12	Indians of N. A Language Indians of N. A Northwest, Pacific			61-3	Duggar, Anna Clare. Saint Elizabeth Hospital, Yakima, Wash., 1891-1950.	1950	1
59-13	Indians of N. A Religion and mythology			61-4	Duggar, Anna Clare. St. Joseph's Academy, Yakima, Wash., 1875-1950.	1950	1
59-14 59-15 59-16	Indians of N. A Treaties Indians of N. A Wars Irrigation			61-5	Fleming, A. G. Untitled speech to the Pioneers of Sunnyside and Yakima Valley at the Golden Jubilee Pageant.	1952	1
59-17	Land surveys			61-6	Hagen, Olaf T. Fort Simcoe, 1856-59.	n.d.	ı
59-18 59-19	Mines and mineral resources Montana - History			61-7	Huggins, E. L. Smohalla, the Prophet of Priest Rapids. Klickitat County Commissioners.	n.d.	1
59-20 59/21-60/4 60-5	Monuments - Wash. (State) Names, Geographical Nez Perce Indians	•		61-8 61-9	Untitled, Lyle-Klickitat-Goldendale Road. Kuhler, Joyce Benjamin. A History of	1958	1
60-6 60-7	Northwest, Pacific - History Palouse Indians				Agriculture in the Yakima Valley, Washington from 1880 to 1900.	1940	1
60-8 60-9 60-10	Railroads Sculpture Smowhalla			61-10 61-11	Lamphir, Leo F. Song of a Century; a pageant drama. Larrabee, Edward. The Political	n.d.	1
60-11 60-12	Stock and stock breeding Telegraph, Wireless			01-11	Relationship Between Indians and Europeans in Colonial Pennsylvania.	1957	1
60-13	Thompson, David			61-12	Lerwill, Leonard. Sprouting Wings.	1930	1
60-14	U.S History - Civil War			61-13	Leswailut. The Treaty Chiefs.	1955	1
60-15	Wanapum Indians			61-14	MacMurray, J. W. The Dreamers of the Columbia River Valley in Washington		
60-16 60-17	Wyam Indians Yakima (City), Wash Churches				Territory.	1386	1
60-18	Yakima (Co.), Wash Health Dept.			61-15	Parker, Armeda Jane (Lesh). Diary.	1878	1
60-19 60-20	Yakima (Co.), Wash History Yakima Indians			61-16	Purdin, Walter J. A Report Upon Fort Na-Chess	n.d.	1
60-21	Yakima Indians - Enrollment applications			61-17	Ruppert, Ray. Irrigation in Washington.	n.d.	1
60-22	Fragments			61-18	Scott, Robert W. A Little Early History of the Naches Valley.	1936	1
Collected	manuscripts, theses, notes, etc.			61-19	Sheller, Roscoe. Ben Snipes, Cattleman.	n.d.	1
60-23	Austin, M. Boyd. Untitled speech			61-20	Smat-Lowit. Smat-Lowit's story of the	! 1912	1
00-23	before Pacific Northwest History Conference	1961	1	61-21	Yakima War: 1855. Smith, Leta M. Squaw Creek Trail in Kittitas.	1951	1
60-24	Bagby, R. J. Memoirs of the Visalia	n.d.	1	61-22	Stratton, Owen T. Memories of a		
60-25	of Yesterday Bailey, H. C. Notes arranged and copyrighted by F. F. Latta	1930-31	1	01-22	Yakima Chechako of 1889	n.d.	1

61-23	White, Cull A. Gathering No Moss.	
	Recollections of Billy Curlew. 1961	2
61-24	Unidentified. A biographical sketch of	
	G. Dowe McQuesten. n.d.	1
61-25	Unidentified. The importance of	
	Indian claims research to the historian	
	of the Pacific Northwest. n.d.	1

MICROFILM (1846-1874)

Positive and negative reels, arranged alphabetically by author. Some of these reels were transcribed by Relander and typescript excerpts are filed in the NOTES series (see p.).

BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	DESCRIPTION	DATE	NUMBER OF ITEMS
62-(1-2)	Archer, James. Letters, 1847-63. (Positive and negative reels) Fort Simcoe Daily Report Book, 25 May-		2 (44 ft.)
62-(5-6)	8 July, and Fort Simcoe Report Guard Mounted, 9 July 1857-9 April 1859. (Positive and negative reels) U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1857-59	2 (9 ft.)
62-7	Indian Wars in Washington and Oregon, 1855-58. Letters received. (RG 75) U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1855-58	2 (5 ft.)
62-(8-14)	Oregon Superintendency of Indian Affairs, 1848-73. (RG 75; M 2; R 28) U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1851-56	1
	Washington Superintendency of Indian Affairs, 1853-74. (RG 75; M 5; R 4-5, 17-21)	1854-74	7
63-(1-2)	U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Washington Superintendency of Indian Affairs, 1853-74. (RG 75; M 5; R 23,		
63-(3-4)	26) U. S. Dept. of State. Territorial	1854-63	2
63-(5-6)	Papers. Washington, 1854-72. (RG 59; M 26; R 1-2) U. S. War Dept. Adjutant General's	1854-72	2
63-(7-8)	Office. Letters received, 1854-58. (RG 94) (Positive and negative reels) U.S. War Dept. Adjutant General's	1854-58	2 (44 ft.)
	Office. Post returns. Fort Dalles, Or., 1856-57. (Positive and negative reels)	1356-57	2 (5 ft.)
63-(9-10)	U. S. War Dept. Adjutant General's Office. Post returns. Fort Simcoe, Wash., 1856-59. (Positive and negative		
	reels)	1856-59	2 (23 ft.)

63-(11-12)	U. S. War Dept. U. S. Army Commands.			
, ,	Dept. of the Pacific. Selected		_	(24 0.)
	letters received, 1856-58. (RG 98)	1856-58	2	(14 ft.)
63-13	Wilbur, James H. Journal, September		_	
	27, 1846 to January 25, 1848.	1846-48	1	

SUBJECT FILES (c1895-1969)

The two sub-series, ephemera and clippings, are arranged alphabetically by subject. Most of the ephemera was acquired by Relander after 1945 and probably used by him for his work with the Yakima newspapers. The clippings, especially the files containing Indian stories, were generally printed in the 1950s and 1960s, with a small percentage from early 1900 Yakima papers.

Ephemera		
BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	SUBJECT	NUMBER OF ITEMS
64-1	Aeronautics	20
64-2	Affiliated Tribes of Northwest Indians	3
64-3	Agricultural laborers	5
64-4	Agriculture	30
64-5	Alaska	8
64-6	Alcohol	8
64-7	American Indian Chicago Conference	9
64-8	Animals	5
64-9	Apple	20
64-10	Archaeology	3
64-11 64-12 64-13 65-1 65-2	Artists Association of American Indian Affairs Association of American Law Schools Authors	45 18 8 6 10
65-3	Automobiles	2
65-4	Basket work	2
65-5	Beets and beet sugar - Wash. (State)	7
65-6	Bibliography	14
65-7	Biography	14
65-8	Boats and boating	2
65-9	California	35
65-10	Canada - Description and travel	30
65-11	Cannon Hunters' Association of Seattle	6
65-12	Catholics in Yakima Valley, Washington	12
65-13	Churches - Wash. (State) - Yakima Co.	16
65-14	Civil rights	15
65-15	Collectors and collecting	10
65-16	Columbia Interstate Commission	8
66-1	Columbia River - Navigation	10
66-2	Columbia River Basin Project	30

66.2	Colville Indian Reservation	6	1	69-17	Klamath Indians	1 7
66-3 66-4	Colville Indians	12	ĺ	69-18 69 - 19	Labor and laboring classes Land - U. S.	6
66-(5-7)	Cookery	40	Ì	70-1	Lewis and Clark Expedition	6
66-8	Council on Regional Historical	•	l	70-2	Libraries	3
	Research in Progress	6		70-3	Marmes Rock Shelter	3
66-9	Crime and criminals	5		70-3 70-4	Maryhill Museum of Fine Art	20
67-1	Dams - Columbia River	25		70-5	Mexico	7
67-2	Dams - Northwest, Pacific	20		70-6	Mines and mineral resources -	
67-3	Education	25			Northwest, Pacific	8
67-4	Electrification	20		70-7	Hines and mineral resources -	9
67-5	Ferries	20			U. S.	
67-6	Firearms	4		70-8	Montana	17
67-7	Fishes	16		70-9	Montana Historical Society	5
67-8	Fishing	10 35		70-10	Mount Rainier	3 15
67-(9-10) 67/11-68/1	Flowers Forests and forestry	40		70-11 70-12	Museums - U. S. Names, Geographical	3
	Forests and forestry				- '	
68-2	Fortifications - U.S.	15 15		70-13	Hational Congress of American Indians	10 20
68-(3-4) 68-5	Fruit - Marketing Game and game-birds	12		70-14 70-15	National parks and reserves - U.S. Nevada - Description and travel	10
68 - 6	Gingko Petrified Forest State Park	5		70-15 70-16	New Mexico. Commission on Indian	••
68-7	Grand Coulee Dam	15		70 10	Affairs	3
68-8	Grant Co. P. U. D.	40		70-17	Newspapers - U. S.	13
68-9	Great Britain	7		71-1	Newspapers - Wash. (State)	7
68-10	Hanford Atomic Works	8		71-2	Northern Pacific Railroad	18
68-11	Historic houses, etc U. S.	7		71-3	Northwest, Pacific - History	_3
68-12	Historical societies - U. S.	25		71-4	Nuclear physics	15
68-13	Horticulture	30		71-5	Occult sciences	7
68-14	Hotels, taverns, etc.	2		71-6	Oregon Archaeological Society	4
68-15	Ice Harbor Dam	6		71-7	Oregon - Description and travel	14
68-16	Idaho - Description and travel	15 40		71-8	Oregon - History	2 7
69-1	Indians of N. A.			71-9 71-10	Peace Petroglyphs - Northwest, Pacific	í
69-2	Indians of II. A Art	12				7
69-3	Indians of N. A California	2		71-11	Pioneers - Wash. (State)	15
69-4 69-5	Indians of N. A Education Indians of N. A Fishing	6 5		71-12 71-13	Playbills Public utility districts - Wash.	13
69-6	Indians of N. A Government	•		/1-13	(State)	8
	relations	25		71-14	Puget Sound Maritime Historical	
69-7	Indians of N. A Government				Society	4
05-7	relations (state jurisdiction)	10		71-(15 - 16)	Railroads - U. S.	35
69-8	Indians of N. A Health and hygiene	2		72-1	Reclamation of land - Northwest,	
69-9	Indians of N. A Legends	_2			Pacific	.8
69-10	Indians of N. A Northwest, Pacific	10		72-2	Reclamation of land - U. S.	10
69-11	Indians of N. A Social life and	o		72-3	Religion	25 18
	customs	8	1	72-4 72-5	Republican Party Roads - Northwest, Pacific	7
69-12	Indians of II. A Societies, etc.	6	1	72-5		
69-13	Indians of N. A Treaties -	15	ĺ	72-6	Roads - U. S.	3 17
69-14	Centennial celebrations, etc. Inland Empire Waterways Association	5	Ŋ,	72-7 72-8	Roads - Wash. (State) Rodeos	15
69-15	John Day Dam	14		72-8 72-9	Romney Associates	5
69-16	Kern Co., Calif. Huseum	1		72 - 10	Sculpture	36
	,					

72-11 72-12 73-1 73-2 73-3	Seattle, Wash. Police Dept. Social service Societies Stock and stock-breeding Telephone - Directories	5 25 10 19 5	75-1 4 75-15 75-16	Yakima Indians Yakima Reclamation Project Yakima Valley Memorial Hospital	12 20 10
73-4 73-5 73-6 73-7 73-8 73-9 73-10 73-11 73-(12-13) 74-1 74-2 74-3 74-4 74-5	Toppenish, Wash. Central Memorial Hospital Tulare Co., Calif. U. S Armed Forces U. S Census U. S. Dept. of State U. S Economic conditions U. S History U. S History - Civil War U. S Politics and government Universities and colleges Wash. (State) Wash. State Assessors' Association Wash. (State) - Description and travel Wash. (State) - Economic conditions	3 7 7 15 2 7 9 10 30 11 9 3	Clippings 76-1 76-2 76-3 76-4 76-5 76-6 76-7 76-8 76-9 76-10 76/11-20/6	Aeronautics Agricultural laborers - Wash. (State) - Yakima Valley Agriculture Agriculture - Wash. (State) - Columbia River Basin Ahtanum Creek - Water-rights Ahtanum Valley, Wash. Ainsworth, Wash. Alaska Alcohol Animals Anthon, S. I. "Yakima Valley Mirror," 1954-66	12 14 10 20 22 14 8 40 25 50 3530 25
74-5 74-6 74-7 74-8 74-9 74-10 74-11 74-12 74-13 75-1 75-2 75-3	Wash. (State) - History Wash. (State) - History Wash. (State) Parks and Recreation Commission Wash. (State) - Politics and government Wash. (State) Power Commission Wash. State Press Club Wash. State Sportsmen's Council Wash. (State) Territorial Centennial Water resources development - Columbia River Basin Water resources development - Northwest, Pacific Water resources development - Puget Sound area Water resources development - U. S.	6 18 25 5 6 8 15 4	80-7 80-8 80-9 81-1 81-2 81-(3-4) 81-5 81-6 81-(7-8) 81-9 81-10 81-11 81-12 81-13 81-14	Apple Archaeology Arms and armor Art Art - Exhibitions Artists Atomic energy Attalia, Wash. Authors Automobiles Barton, H. D. Beets and beet sugar Bells Benton City, Wash. Benton Co., Wash. Berries	20 30 30 15 60 20 8 60 12 15 20 25 20
75-4 75-5 75-6 75-7 75-8 75-9 75-10 75-11 75-12 75-13	The West - Description and travel The West - History White Pass, Wash. Whitman Mission National Mon-ment Wyam Indians Yakima (City), Wash. Yakima (Co.), Wash. Yakima (Co.), Wash Societies, etc. Yakima Indian Reservation Yakima Indian Reservation - Land leasing	11 2 5 5 3 35 15 9 19	81-16 81-17 81-18 81-19 81-20 81-21 81-22 82-1 82-2 82-3 82-4 82-5 82-6	Beverly, Wash. Biography Birds Blackfeet Indians Boats and boating Book reviews Books Bridges Buck, Johnny (Puck Hyah Toot) Buffalo Burbank, Wash. Burbank (Wash.) Irrigation project California	12 10 20 15 20 25 35 12 14 20 8 10

82-7 82-8 82-9 82-10 82-11 82-12 82-13 82-14 82-15 82-16 82-17 82-18 82-19 32-20 82-21 82-22 82-23 82-(24-27) 82-28 83-1 83-2 83-3 83-4 83-5 83-6 83-7 83-8 83-9 83-10 83-11 83-12 83-13 83-14 83-15 83-16 84-1 84-2 84-3 84-4 84-5 84-6 84-7	California - History Canada Cannon Hunters' Association of Seattle Cascade Lumber Co. Catholics Catholics in the Yakima Valley, Wash. Celilo Falls (Columbia River) Cemeteries Cemeteries - Wash. (State) - Yakima Valley Central Washington State Fair Chief Joseph Dam Children Chinese in the U. S. Churches - Northwest, Pacific Churches - Wash. (State) - Yakima Valley Cigarettes Cities and towns - Oregon Cities and towns - Oregon Cities and town - Wash. (State) Civil rights Cle Elum, Wash. Collectors and collecting Columbia Interstate Compact Columbia River Basin - Economic conditions Columbia River Basin Project Columbia	25 20 20 8 35 30 30 25 10 5 20 15 120 10 5 30 15 45 25 40 15 25 8 30 20 35 10 50 25 45 25 40 30 25 45 40 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20		84-8 84-9 84-10 84-11 84-12 84-13 84-14 85-1 85-2 85-3 85-4 85-5 85-6 85-7 85-8 85-9 85-10 85-11 85-12 85-13 85-14 85-15 85-16 85-17 85-18 85-19 85-10 86-1 86-2 86-3 86-4 86-5 86-6 86-7 86-8 86-6 86-7 86-8 86-1 86-12 86-13 86-14 86-15	Forests and forestry - Wash. (State) - Yakima Indian Reservation Fort Simcoe - Centennial celebrations, etc. Fort Simcoe - History Fort Simcoe - Restoration Fort Simcoe - Restoration Fort Simcoe State Park Fortifications - Northwest, Pacific Franklin Co., Wash. Fresno Co., Calif Hist. Fruit trade - Wash. (State) Game and game birds Gannon Museum of Wagons Geology George, Wash. Gingko Petrified Forest State Park Glenwood, Wash. Gold mines and mining - Northwest, Pacific Gold mines and mining - U. S. Goldendale, Wash. Grand Coulee Dam Grandview, Wash. Grant Co., Wash. Hanford Atomic Works Historic houses, etc U. S. Historic houses, etc Vakima (Co.), Wash. Historical societies - Northwest, Pacific Hobbies Holidays Hops Horse Heaven, Wash. (State) Hotels, taverns, etc Northwest, Pacific Hygiene, Public - Wash. (State) Hypnotism Ice Harbor Dam Indians of N. A Antiquities Indians of N. A Biography Indians of N. A California	25 15 10 35 60 25 25 5 15 10 30 30 31 5 25 20 10 30 20 10 30 20 10 30 20 10 30 15 25 25 25 20 10 30 20 10 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20
84-7	Forests and forestry - U. S.	30	•1			20 15 30

86-18 86-19	Indians of N. A Dances Indians of N. A Education	20 10	89-6 89-7	Mines and mineral resources Montana	30
86-20 8 7-1	Indians of N. A Fishing Indians of N. A Government	100	89-8 89-9	Moses Lake, Wash.	10 15
87-2	relations (federal) Indians of N. A Government relations (federal termination policy)	20	89-10 89-11	Mountains Moxee, Wash. Museums - U. S.	10 12
87-3	Indians of N. A Government	15	89-12 89-13	Naches Pass Trail, Wash. Naches, Wash.	35 10
87-4 87-5 87-6 87-7	relations (state jurisdiction) Indians of N. A Health and hygiene Indians of N. A Legends Indians of N. A Liquor problem Indians of N. A Mortuary customs	40 10 25 30 15	89-14 89-15 89-16 89-17	Names, Geographical - U.S. Names, Geographical - Wash. (State) Newspapers - U.S. Nez Perce Indians - Wars, 1877	20 10 20 10 15
87-8 87-9 87-10	Indians of N. A Oregon Indians of N. A Religion and mythology Indians of N. A Reservations	25 15	89-18 89-19 89-20 89-21	Northwest, Pacific - Biography Okanogan-Cariboo Trail Oregon - Antiquities Oregon - History	25 10 5
87-11	Indians of N. A Reservations Indians of N. A Rites and ceremonies	15	89-22	Oregon Trail	50 15
87-12	Indians of N. A Societies, etc.	30 30	90-1 90-2 90-3	Pacific Northwest History Conference Painted Rocks State Park Paleontology	10 15
87-13 87-14 87-15	Indians of N. A Treaties Indians of N. A Wars Indians of N. A Wash. (State)	30 40 25	90-4 90-5	Parks - Wash. (State) Pasco, Wash.	25 30 25
87-16 88-1	Indians of N. A Women Insects	35 10	90-6 90-7 90-8	Pendleton (Or.) Round-up Petroglyphs - U. S.	12 30
88-2 83-3 88-4	Irrigation - Wash. (State) Islands - Puget Sound Jim, Harry	10 10	90-8 90-9 90-10	Photographers Pioneers - Northwest, Pacific Pioneers - Oregon	8 30
88-5 88-6	John Day Dam Joseph, Nez Perce chief	5 40 1 5	90-11 90-(12-13)	Pioneers - Wash. (State) Pioneers - Yakima (Co.), Wash.	15 50 100
88-7 88-8 88-9	Journalists Juvenile delinquency Kennewick, Wash.	20 30 15	90-14 91-1 91-2	Plants Polygamy Port districts - Wash. (State)	15 5 25
88-10 88-11	Kimmel, Thelma Kittitas Co., Wash.	20 10	91-3 91-(4-5) 91-6	Priest Rapids Dam Priest Rapids Dam project	35 100
88-12 88-13 88-14	Kittitas Co., Wash Hist. Klamath Indians	35 50	91-7	Priest Rapids Dam project (Financing) Priest Rapids Dam project (Legal complications)	25
88-15 88-16	Klickitat Co., Wash. Klickitat Co., Wash Hist. Land - Northwest, Pacific	15 15 20	91-8	Priest Rapids Dam project (P. U. D. vs. State power commission	50
88-17 88-18	Land - U. S. Larson Museum and Galley - Exhibitions	15	91-9	controversy) Prosser Dam	35 15
88-19 89-1	Lewis and Clark Expedition Libraries - U. S.	20 40 10	91-10 91-11	Prosser, Wash. Public utility districts - Wash.	10
89-2 89-3	Liquor traffic - Yakima (City), Wash. Locomotives	10	92-1 92-2	(State) Quigley, E. B. Railroads - Northwest, Pacific	30 25
89-4 89-5	McNary Dam Maryhill Museum of Fine Art	15 30 40	92-3	Railroads - U. S.	30 15

92-4	Reclamation of land - Northwest,				
92-5 92-6	Pacific Reclamation of land - U.S. Reclamation of land - Wash. (State) -	25 25	94-11 94-12 94-13	Umatilla, Or. Umtuch, George Union Gap, Wash.	6
92-7	Yakima Valley Relander, Click (Biographical)	30 25	94-14 • 94-15	U. S. Bonneville Power Administration U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs -	35 15
92-8	Relander, Click (Book reviews. Drummers and Dreamers)		04.16	Officials and employees	10
92-9	Relander, Click (Book reviews.	60	94-16	U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency	30
92-10	Strangers on the Land) Relander, Click (Book reviews. Yakima, Washington, Jubilee, 1855-	10	94-17 94-18 94-19	U. S. Forest Service U. S History - Civil War U. S History, Military	15 40 35
92-11	1960) Relander, Click (Book reviews. The	2	94-20	U. S Politics and government	35
92-12	Yakimas, 1855-1955) Relander, Click (Newspaper articles by	5	94-21 94-22	U. S Social life and customs U. S Statistics, Vital	25 35
	Relander)	60	94-23 95-1	Universities and colleges - U. S. Vancouver, Wash.	60 6
92 - 13 93-1	Relander, Click (Speaking engagements) Richland, Wash.	30 20	95-2	Vantage, Wash.	10
93-2 93 - 3	Roads - Northwest, Pacific Roads - Wash. (State)	15	95-3 95-4	Wahluke Slope, Wash. Walla Walla, Wash.	20 30
93-4	Roads - Yakima (Co.), Wash.	35 20	95-5 95-6	Wallula, Wash. Wanapum Dam	25
93-5	Roads - Yakima Indian Reservation (Proposed I-82)	10	95-7	Wanapum Dam Tour Center	50 50
93-6 93-7	Rocky Reach Dam	10 10	95-(8-9) 95-10	Wanapum Indians Wapato Indian Irrigation project	75 25
93-8	Rodeos Russell, Charlie	15 6	95-11 95-12	Wapato, Wash.	35 20
93 - 9 93-10	St. Joseph's Mission (Ahtanum Mission) Salmon	20	95-13	Warm Springs Indians Wash. (State) - Antiquities	15 15
93-11	Schools - Wash. (State)	60 100	95-14 95-15	Wash. (State) - Biography Wash. (State) - Centennial	15
93-12 93-13	Sculpture Sexual behavior	20 20		celebrations, etc.	10
93-14 93-15	Shawaway, Alba	10	95-16 95-17	Wash. State Historical Society Wash. (State) - History	25 50
93-16	Shore, Jo Ann Snake River	10 12	95-18 95-19	Wash. State Indian Conference. 1966	10
93-17 93-18	Space sciences Steamboats	8 15	96-1	Wash. (State) Power Commission West Richland, Wash.	12 5
93-19	Stock and stock breeding - U. S.	30	96 - 2 96-3	White Pass Highway (Wash.) White Swan, Wash.	10 10
94-1 94-2	Stonehenge (Maryhill, Wash.) Strongheart, Nipo	6 15	96-4	Whitman, Marcus	10
94-3 94-4	Sunnyside, Wash. Tieton, Wash.	30 15	96-5 96-6	Whitman Mission National Monument Wilbur, James	15 10
94-5	Toppenish, Wash.	50	96-7 96-8	Wilderness areas - U. S. Wyam Indians	8 35
94-6 94-7	Transportation - The West Trees	20 12	96-(9-10)	Yakima (City), Wash.	75
94-8 94-9	Tri-Cities (Wash.) Tulare Co. Historical Society	15	96-(11-13) 96-14	Yakima (Co.), Wash. Yakima (Co.), Wash. Diamond Jubilee	100 25
94-10	Turkeys	20 10	97-1 97-2	Yakima Firing Center Yakima Frontier Museum	10
			97-3	Yakima Indian Reservation	20 40

97/4-98/1	Yakima Indians	280
98-2	Yakima Indians - Government relations	50
98-3	Yakima Indians - Rites and ceremonies	30
98-4	Yakima Indians - Treaties	25
98-5	Yakima Indians - Tribal government	50
98-6	Yakima Indians - Wars	20
98-7	Yakima Indians - Women	18
98-8	Yakima Reclamation Project	25
98-9	Yakima Valley Museum	60
98-10	Yakima Valley Regional Library	20
98-11	Young Men's Christian Association	15
98-12	Youth	15
98-13	Zillah. Wash.	12

FORT SIMCOE AT MOOL-MOOL RESTORATION SOCIETY (1952-1964)

Relander was an active member of this group. One of the prime movers for Fort Simcoe's restoration, he headed the committee which researched the history of the fort and determined the proper interior decor for the commandant's home.

LETTERS

Chronologically arranged, most of these letters concern fund raising and publicity for the restoration of the fort.

BOX NO., FOLDER NO. 99-1	<u>DATE</u> 1952-64	NUMBER OF ITEMS 19
FINANCIAL RECORDS 99-2	1963	1
LEGAL DOCUMENTS Chronologically arranged. 99-3	1952	3
REPORTS		
These reports deal primarily with the findings committee of historical research.	of the afo	rementioned
99-4	1956-64	7
EPHEMERA		
99-5	n.d.	20

PACIFIC NORTHWEST HISTORY CONFERENCE (1953-1967)

Relander frequently attended the conference. Occasionally he presented a paper or served on a panel discussion. Because the Conference was co-sponsored by the Washington State Historical Society, additional papers which deal in part with the Conference have been filed with the Society's documents (see p.).

LETTERS		
BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	<u>DATE</u>	NUMBER OF ITEMS
99-6	1953	1
AGENDAS		
99-7	1953-67	12
MINUTES		
99-8	1954-55	6
EPHEMERA		
99~9	n.d.	10

PACIFIC NORTHWEST INTERNATIONAL WRITERS CONFERENCE (1956-1963)

As an author Relander became active in this group. He frequently attended their annual meeting, occasionally participated in panel discussions and book fairs.

LETTERS		
BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	DATE	NUMBER OF ITEMS
99-10	1956-63	16
NEWS RELEASES		
99-11	n.d.	6
EPHEMERA		
99-12	n.d.	14

REPUBLIC PUBLISHING COMPANY (1929-1969)

Relander was employed by this company throughout his life in Yakima, Washington, from 1945 until his death in 1969. He served as city editor during most of these years.

INCOMING LETTERS

Alphabetically arranged by author, some letters are addressed to Relander, many are simply letters to the mewspaper or other members of the staff which were routed to Relander for his information.

members of the staff which were routed to	Relander for his inje	ormation.
BOX NO., FOLDER NO. DESCRIPTION	DATE	HUMBER OF ITEMS
99/13-100/1	1934-68	200
INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE		
Handwritten and printed memos arrange	ed chronologically.	
100-2	1956-67	30
FINANCIAL RECORDS		
100-3	1942-60	25
LEGAL DOCUMENTS		
100-4	1946-67	3
REPORTS (1929-1941)		
100-5 General	n.d.	5
100-6 Readership surveys	1929-41	8
WRITINGS		
Articles written by staff members of	the Republic Publish	ing
Company.		10
100~7	n.d.	18
NEWSLETTERS.		
Staff newsletters arranged chronolog	gically.	
100-8	1956-57	5
STYLEBOOKS		
These books include Yakima <u>Daily Rep</u> style manuals and examples used by other and California.	oublic and Morning He newspapers in Washing	<u>rald</u> g ton
100-(9-10)	1930-1960	20
BLANK FORM SAMPLES		
Forms used by Republic Publishing Co publishers for story writing circulation	ompony and other news accounting purposes.	paper
100-(11-12)	n.d.	35
EPHEMERA		
100-13	n.d.	28

NEWS RELEASES (1948-1969)

Arranged alphabetically by releasing person or agency. Wide range of subject matter in this series.

100/14-109/1

1948-69

2,715

WASHINGTON STATE HISTORICAL SOCIETY (1947-1969)

Relander served on the Board of Curators of this society from 1953 until 1968. Most of the papers in this group were acquired as a result of Relader's duties as a member of the Board.

CORRESPONDENCE (1952-1969)

The letters from the Society to Relander are arranged into three sub-series chronologically. The subject matter generally relates to Society business, but material concerning several topics of Northwest history can be found in these letters. Chapin Foster and Bruce LeRoy were full time directors of the society.

BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	DESCRIPTION	DATE	NUMBER OF ITEMS
109-2	General	1953-69	55
109-3	Chapin Foster to Relander	1952-58	25
109-4	Bruce LeRoy to Relander	1958-65	12

AGENDAS

Arranged chronologically, the agendas outlined the annual meeting of the society.

109-5

1959-68 10

MINUTES

Arranged chronologically, the minutes of the annual meeting were sent to all members.

109-6

1952-68

5

FINANCIAL RECORDS (1954-1968)

The four sub-series are arranged chronologically. Receipts and travel vouchers are for expences incurred by Relander while working for the Board.

109-7	Operating report	1954-63	8
109-8	Receipts	1955-64	5
109-9	Travel vouchers	1955-64	6
109-10	Treasurer's report	1956-68	20

REPORTS (1952-1969)

The three sub-series are arranged chronologically. Included in

the general reports is a summary of Chapin Foster's fifteen years as director, a history of Ft. Vancouver, and an analysis of potential journals and manuscripts for Society publication.

109-11	General	n.d.	11
109-12	Biennial report to the state		
	legislature	1957-69	3
109-13	Report of the Director	1952-68	15

NEWS RELEASES (1956-1962)

Arranged into three sub-series, the titled releases were weekly and contain a large number of brief historical sketches of Washington

109-14	General	n.d.	15
109-15	"People in Washington History"	n.d.	40
109-16	"This Week in Washington History"	1956-62	65

NEWSLETTERS

Arranged chronologically. Newsletters were mailed to the entire membership of the society.

110-1	1947-67	34

EPHEMERA

Arranged into two sub-series.

110-2	General	n.d.	30
110-3	Book lists	n.d.	5

BOARD OF CURATORS (1955-1968)

The three sub-series are arranged chronologically.

110-4	Agendas	1955-68	50
110-(5-6)	Minutes of the regular meeting	1955-68	50
110-7	Lists of board members	1957-68	10

YAKIMA INDIAN NATION (1946-1968)

As a close friend of the Yakima Indians, Relander received numerous documents from the tribal organization, notably the Tribal and General Councils. Although a non-member, he served as an advisor for the Confederated Tribes. Filed at the end of this record group are some papers of two special interest organizations whose members were primarily Yakima Indians.

CORRESPONDENCE

Arranged chronologically, these letters generally refer to tribal interests concerning the Nation's relations with state and federal governments.

BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	DESCRIPTION	DATE	NUMBER OF ITEMS
110-6		1953-68	50
FINANCIAL RE	CORDS (1954-1968)		
The two	sub-series are arranged chronologicall	y.	
110-9 110-10	General Bids	1959-63 1954-68	6 4
LEGAL DOCUME	NTS (1946-1968)		
documents an legislation	ee sub-series are arranged chronological descriptions were written by the tribe includes federal acts or proposed legis he Yakima Indian Nation, including the	, the feder lation dire	al ctlu
111-1	General	1953-67	25
111-2	Federal legislation	1958-67	10
111-3 111-4	Federal legislation. Enrollment Act Resolutions	1946-67 1953-68	11 25
REPORTS	NESOT WITCHS	1903-00	25
	reports precede reports arranged alpha	.h.a.h.a	
subject. Re Collection.	lander participated in the analysis on	the Nipo St	y rongheart
111-5	General	1946-68	25
111-6 1 11 -7	Dalles Dam and Celilo Falls Indian Claims Commission Docket No.	n.d.	3
111-8	161	n.d.	7
111-9	Nipo Strongheart Collection Inventory State jurisdiction	1966 n.d.	1 7
SPEECHES AND	-		•
These a	re the works of tribal members.		
111-10	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	n.d.	10
NEWS RELEASE	S		
Arrange	d chronologically.		
111-11		1954-68	30
NEWSLETTERS			
Irregule arranged.	orly published, the newsletters are chr	onologicall	y
111-12		1955-68	14
EPHEMERA			
111-13		n.d.	10

GENERAL COUNCIL (1953-1968)

Arranged chronologically into two sub-series.

111-14	Agendas	1953-68	15
111-15	Minutes	1954-63	10

TRIBAL COUNCIL (1951-1968)

Arranged chronologically into three sub-series.

111-16	Agendas	19 51- 55	5
111-17	Reports	1963-68	3
111-18	Notes	n.d.	10

COLUMBIA BASIN GENERAL COUNCIL FISH COMMISSION OF THE YAKIMA INDIAN NATION (1966-1968)

Although not officially a part of the tribal government, the council's leaders were also leaders in that government. The council was deeply concerned about the fishing rights and practices of the Yakima Tribe. The three sub-series are chronologically arranged.

112-1	Correspondence	1966-68	15
112-2	News releases	1967-68	6
112-3	Newsletters	1967-68	6

THIRD GROUP OF THE YAKIMA INDIAN NATION (1964-1966)

Another unofficial group, the Third Group sought to reform the Tribe's governmental structure and conduct. The two sub-series are arranged chronologically.

112-4	Correspondence	1964-66	18
112-5	Ephemera	n.d.	8

YAKIMA VALLEY MUSEUM, INC. (1953-1968)

Relander's formal relation to this group is unclear, but he was highly interested in the construction of the museum. These records include documents of the corporation and the Yakima Valley Museum and Historical Society, the group which supported construction of the museum and aided in its operation thereafter.

CORRESPONDENCE

Arranged chronologically.

BOX NO.,		NUMBER
FOLDER NO.	<u>DATE</u>	OF ITEMS
112-6	1953-68	18

FINANCIAL RECORDS

Arranged chronologically.

112-7	1953-1968	12
LEGAL DOCUMENTS 112-8	n.d.	5
<i>EPHEMERA</i> 112-9	n.d.	15

YAKIMA VALLEY SOCIETY FOR THE PRESERVATION OF EARLY WESTERN AMERICANA (1968-1969)

Relander served as a member of the board of this organization. The group spearheaded the acquisition and display of the Gannon Museum of Wagons formerly housed in Mabton, Washington, and presently in the Yakima Valley Museum.

CORRESPONDENCE

Arranged chronologically.

BOX NO.,			NUMBER
FOLDER NO.	DESCRIPTION	DATE	OF ITEMS
112-10		1968	18

FINANCIAL RECORDS (1968)

Arranged chronologically into two sub-series. The inventories provide a detailed analysis of the holdings of the Gannon Museum of Wagons.

112-11	General	1968	5
112-12	Inventories	1968	2

MINUTES

The minutes of the board meetings are arranged chronologically.

112-13

1968-69
25

EPHEMERA

112-14 n.d. 9

RELANDER, LORRAINE (1949-1956)

Click Relander's wife until 1958.

CORRESPONDENCE

Arranged chronologically, most of these letters are to friends

during Lorraine's visits to Europe.

BOX NO.,		NUMBER
FOLDER NO.	DATE	OF ITEMS
112-15	1949-56	9

RELANDER, VIRGINIA C. (DERBY) (1961-1968)

Click Relander's wife from 1962 until 1969.

CORRESPONDENCE (1961-1967)

Arranged alphabetically by name of correspondent.

BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	NAME	DATE	NUMBER OF ITEMS
112-16 112-17 112-17	Hattie M. Strong Foundation U. S. Internal Revenue Service	1961-67 1963	35 5
112-17	Wash. (State) Dept. of Public Assistance	1967	1

FINANCIAL RECORDS (1961-1968)

Arranged alphabetically by name of organization with which Mrs. Relander had financial transactions.

112-18	Hattie M. Strong Foundation	1961-68	18
112-19	Yakima Valley College	196 3	5
LEGAL DOCUME 112-20	ENTS	1961	1

REPORTS

Written from her studies of social structures in the Yakima Tribe.

112-21 1962 3

RELANDER AS A COLLECTOR (1826-1969)

Relander's interests in Pacific Northwest history and other subjects led to his acquisition of a large quantity of letters, business records, photographs, newspapers, magazines and a variety of other source material. The books and pamphlets collected by Relander in conjunction with his interest in Northwest history have been catalogued and are stored in a special section of the Yakima Valley Regional Library.

PERSONAL PAPERS (1854-1967)

Arranged alphabetically by the name of the person or group responsible for the collection of a set of papers. Manuscripts of a family are filed under the family name, not individuals, and unidentified manuscripts are filed at the end of the series by subject. These papers include letters, financial records, reports, and other documents relevant to the history of the Pacific Northwest and other topics. Of particular importance is a group of letters and reports from the Yakima Indian Agency filed under the heading of U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs for the period 1874-1934

o. D. Burec	tu of Indian Affairs for the period 1874	1-1934.	
BOX NO., FOLDER NO.	NAME	DATE	NUMBER OF ITEMS
112-22 112-23 112-24 112-25 112-26	American Association of Engineers Anthon, S. I. Barns, Elizabeth Bartholet, Suzanne Bohoskey, Connie	n.d. 1950-51 1854 1943 1947	1 2 1 2 1
112-27 112-28 112-29 112-30 112-31	Brooks, N. B. Burnett family Cormack, Marguerite P. Curtis family Driscoll, William D.	n.d. 1880-1917 1922-35 n.d. 1927-53	1 10 18 10 12
113-1 113-2 113-3 113-4 113-5	Evans, Elwood Fisher, Carter S. Fogarty, J. B. Gilbert, H. M. Grandview State Bank	1864 1945 1890 1907 1915	1 6 2 1
113-6 113-7 113-8 113-9 113-10	Groeninger, H. H. Henton family Hill, Knute Janeck, L. O. Janisch, Mrs. Fred	1926 1893-1945 1935 1909-45 1910	20 4 1 9
113-11 113-12 113-13 113-14	Knight, [Thomas T.?] Lockley, Fred Mabton Women's Civic Improvement Club Mabton Women's Civic Improvement Club. Minute book		1 7 17
113-15	McCutcheon, John	1912-21 n.d.	1
113-16 113-17 113-18 113-19 113-20	McWhorter, L. V. Maddox, Morley Masters, W. T. Myers, Winslow S. Nelson, Elias	1918 1944 1898-1906 1864 1926-46	1 2 4 1
113-21 113-22 113-23 113-24 113-25	Noble, T. A. Perry, M. K. Pierce, C. H. Price, N. G. Prior family	1915 1944 1907 1888-1918 1896-1925	1 1 1 4 16

113-27 113-28 113-29	Rademacher, H. S. Relander family Robertson, W. W. Roff, Mrs. P. F. Schreiber, Robert C.	1946 1940-58 1935 n.d. 1910-11	1 35 1 2 10
113-32	Sindsley, S. M. Splawn, Mrs. A. J. Stephenson, George Sterling, Seymour Stewart, George W.	1890 1924 1935-37 1938 1882-1920	1 1 15 1 35
113/36-114/1 114-2 114-3	Strongheart, Nipo Sweet, Vinnie Thrall, B. O. Toppenish Commercial Club. Indian	1921-44 1911 1909	100 1 1
114-(4-5) 114-(6-8)	Affairs Committee Toppenish Commercial Club. Roads	1922 - 24 1924 - 32	46 56
114-9 114-10	Committee Tsoi, Won U. S. Army. Expeditionary Forces	1898 1918-19	1 2
114-(11-12)	U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency. Annual reports U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1871-74	4
	Yakima Indian Agency. Census U.S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima Indian Agency.	1880	18
116/13	Correspondence and Records U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs.	1874-1934	436
116-(14-15)	Yakima Indian Agency. Miscellaneous receipts, blank forms, etc. U. S. Bureau of Reclamation. St. Mary and Milk River Projects,	n.d.	19
116-16 116-17 116-18	Montana Veleker, C. M. Visalia Times-Delta Whitmore, Charles	1921-22 1914 1939-45 1937-44	3 6 2 7
116-(19-20) 116-21 116-22 116-23	Whitmore, Rolland Whitmore family Wickersham, W. Q. Williams family	1909-51 1848-1931 1912 1896-1932 1967	79 14 1 18 10
116-24 117-1	Wyena, Harry Yakima (City), Wash. (Proposed fire code)		1
117-2	Yakima (City), Wash. Chamber of Commerce	1938-56	20
117-3 117-4 117-5	Yakima (City), Wash. Public Library Yakima Federal Savings and Loan Yakima Foundation Trust	1944 1944 1939	4 1 1

117-6	Yakima Indians. Brown family. Correspondence	1912-47	9
117-7	Yakima Indians. Brown family.	1912-47	9
117-8	Miscellaneous records Yakima Indians. Clark, Hunt, and	1912-30	20
	Renben families	1897-1932	13
117-9	Yakima Rose Society	1912-15	40
117-(10-13)	Yakima Rotary Club. Correspondence	1932-37	72
117-14	Yakima Rotary Club. Loan Fund		
	applications	ca1933	18
117-15	Yakima Rotary Club. Miscellaneous	1935	11
117-16	Unidentified. Fruit industry -		
	Yakima Valley, Wash.	1926-42	25
117-17	Unidentified. History of Zillah	1320 12	
•••	Christian Church, 1910-35	1935	1
117-18	Unidentified. Sermons, religious	1900	1
117-10	writings, etc.	1907	70
	writings, etc.	1907	70
117-19	Unidentified. Yakima Reclamation		
	project. Crop yield reports	1925-46	50
117-20	Unidentified. Yakima (Co.), Wash	.520 /0	•
	History	1930-50	35
117-21	Unidentified. Miscellaneous	1905-35	30
		1505 55	30

CATALOGS (1940-1969)

Relander's interest in history and rare book collections led to his acquisition of a large quantity of book and artifact catalogs. The catalogs have been arranged into two sub-series, book and miscellaneous. The first sub-series is arranged alphabetically by the name of the bookseller, with miscellaneous book catalogs at the end of the sub-series arranged by subject. The miscellaneous catalog sub-series consists of artifact, art and other catalogs offering non-book materials for sale. These catalogs are useful as a bibliography and indicate some of Relander's book holdings, many of which he sold after getting the desired information.

Book catalogs

118-(1-2) 118-3 118/4-120/1 120-2 120-3	Adelphi Book Store The Americanist. No. 2-8 Argosy Book Stores. Nos. 237-449 Argus Book Shop. No. 12-33 Arthur C. Clarke Co. No. 56-255	1959-69 n.d. n.d. n.d. n.d.	36 6 184 14 2
120-4	Book Farm (Charles F. Heartman). No.		
	98-132	1945-49	11
120-5	Caxton Printers. No. 75-93	1940-58	15
120-6	Cedric L. Robinson, Bookseller. No.		
	64-83	n.d.	10
121-1	Dawson's Book Shop	1943-61	97
122-1	Edward Ebestadt & Co. No. 119-164	n.d.	3
122-2	Edward Morrill & Son. No. 8-53	n.d.	5

122-3 122-4 122-5 122-6	Goodspeed's Book Shop. No. 407-516 Holmes Book Co. Ifan Kyrle Fletcher John Forsyth Book and Print Shop	n.d. 1941-52 1946-51 1952-55	6 11 6 4
122-7 122/8-123/1 123-2 123-3 123-4	Ken Crawford Books. No. 30-52 Lockley, Fred (price lists) Maggs Bros., Ltd. No. 833-904 Mannados Book Shop. No. 16-27 Revercomb (H. C.). No. 123-241	n.d. n.d. n.d. n.d. n.d.	14 22 5 12 38
123-(5-6) 124-1 124-(2-4) 124-(5-6) 125-1	Reynolds (J. E.) Bookseller Schulte's Book Store Shorey Book Store Southern Book Co. Tilton Indian Relics. No. 3-10	1955-69 1948-52 1955-62 1946-59 n.d.	19 14 7 5 32 11
125-2 125-(3-6)	Western Books Whitlock, Gilbert (price lists). No.	1966-68	6
125/7-126/4	71-220 Miscellaneous. Americana	n.d. n.d.	60 80
126-5 127-(1-5)	Miscellaneous. Government publica- tion lists Miscellaneous. Publishers's releases	1944-65 n.d.	45 150
127/6-128/4	Miscellaneous. Rare books	n.d.	94
Miscellaneous	catalogs		
128/5-129/4		n.d.	54

STAMPS AND ENVELOPES

Although not a serious collector of stamps, Relander was passingly interested in United Nations stamps and some others. No effort has been made to determine which stamps and envelopes he saved specifically as a collector.

130	•	n.d.	135

MEMORABILIA

Some items of memorabilia were retained by Relander, but it seems unlikely that he was deeply interested in such a collection. Little effort has been made to determine the origin of these items.

131-(1-4)	General	n.d.	100
131-5	Janeck, L. O. [?]	n.d.	25
131-6	Packaging labels	n.d.	50
131-7	Religious	n.d.	100
131-8	Valentine cards	n.d.	50
131-9	Yakima (City), Wash. Chamber of Commerce. Menu and program agenda	1958	1

BOUND BUSINESS RECORDS (1860-1933)

Alphabetically arranged by name of business or businessman. Unidentified journals or ledgers are filed at the end of the series. These records include the journals, ledgers, daybooks, and receipt books of several early Yakima and Ellensburg, Washington, businesses as well as a ledger of the Seattle to Walla Walla Toll Road.

73

132-1 132-1 133-1 133/1-134/1 134-2	Chappell & Cox. Ledger A Chappell & Cox. Blotter No. 12 Chappell & Cox. Ledger B Fogarty, J. B. Daybooks Fogarty, J. B. Cashbook	1887-88 1891-92 1889 1888-92 1893-94	1 1 5
134-2	Fogarty, J. B. Journal to Ledger	1007	
134-3 134-3	No. 2 Fogarty, J. B. Ledgers [Fogarty, J. B. Index to ledger, no name, 1st entry: Adams, Mrs. M. S.	1887 1887-90	2
	425]	n.d.	1
135-1	Fogarty, J. B. Receipt book	1892-93	1
135-2	Fogarty, J. B. Stallion Register	1891-92	1
135-2 135-3	Lynch, J. H. Cash Journal No. 1 Kittitas Co., Wash. Duplicate	1905-19	1
	Assessment Roll	1885	1
135-4	Milroy & Milroy. Ledger	1888-91	1
135-4 135-4	Perkins & Williams. Ledger Seattle to Walla Walla Toll Road.	ca1860	1
	Ledger	1883	1
136-1	Sharp, Louise L. Daily reports of Special Agent, G. L. O., Boise,		
	Idaho	1904	1
136~2	Smith Bros. Co. Journal	1883-86	1
136-2	Unidentified fruit shipper. Ledgers	1927-33	2
136-2	Unidentified horse breeder. Journal	1887-91	1
136-2	Unidentified stream patrolman. Record book, Wapatox ditch water flow measurements		1
			•
137-1	Unidentified, Journal (Eureka, Calif.)	1893-95	1

MISCELLANEOUS RECORDS, NOTEBOOKS, DIARIES, ETC. (1880-1961)

Arranged alphabetically by name of person or organization responsible for the document. Unidentified items are filed at the end of the series. The subject matter in this series is varied, but most items provide information related to Yakima, Washington.

138-1	Davis, Mrs. R. L. Book I Have Read	1902	1
138-1	Driscoll, William. Notebook.		
	Sacajewea	1961	1
138-2	M., R. M. Notebook. Geology	1908	1
138-2	Smith, E. K. Notebook. Physiology	1904	1

138-2	Women's Home Mission Society of the Methodist Church, Yakima, Wash. Treasurer's book	1910-16	1
138-3	Y. M. I., No. 157. Financial		
	secretary account book	1892-95	1
138-3	Yakima Frontier Days, Pioneer Days		-
	Celebration. Native-born		
	Registration	19 3 5	1
138-4	Unidentified. Diary	1899-1900	1
138-4	Unidentified. Dry goods account		
	books	1830-1920	4
138-4	Unidentified. Notebook. Crop		
	yields, Yakima Valley	1929-41	1

SCRAPBOOKS (1904-1960)

Arranged into two sub-series, newspaper serials and general. Both sub-series are listed by the name of the person who put the scrapbook together. The newspaper scrapbooks pertain to aspects of Northwest history. The general scrapbooks cover a variety of subjects, and several were produced by Relander and some by early residents of Yakima. The filing scheme is in part based on the size of the document.

Newspaper serials

139-1 139-2	Anthon, S. I. Pioneer Biographies Kimmel, Thelma. The Fort Simcoe	n.d.	2
139-2	Story	n.d.	1
	Kimmel, Thelma and Margaret Crews. History Clippings	n.d.	1
139-3	Lambert, Ethel. Yakima Diamond Jubilee, by Click Relander	1960	1
139-4	Johnson, H. M. and others. A History of the City of Toppenish	1952	1
139-4	Nelson, Elias. R. H. Milroy	1026 27	,
139-4	Reminiscences Underwood, Amos. Report on the	1936-37	1
139-4	Cayuse War Van Arsdol, Ted. Early Cattle	1946	1
	Industry	n.d.	1
General			
140-1	Janisch, Mrs. F. W.	1921	1
140-1	Prior	1925	1
140-2	Sanderson, Mrs. Henry	1904	1 2 1
140-2	Unidentified	n.d.	1
141-1	Unidentified. The Amateur	n.d.	1
141-1	Unidentified. Auditor of state, Iowa. 1887	n.d.	1
141-1	Unidentified. Day Book	n.d.	i

141-1	Unidentified. Manning, Bowman & Co.	n.d.	1
141-2	Unidentified. Newspaper clips	n.d.	2
141-3	Relander, Click. Book lists	n.d.	6
142-1 142-1 142-1 142-2 142-2	Relander, Click. National Diary Relander, Click. Poetry Relander, Click. Unbound Relander, Click. Works & Interests Merritt-Chapman & Scott	1950? n.d. n.d. n.d. 1955	1 1 1 1
142-3	Unidentified. Cookbook	n.d.	1
142-3	Unidentified. Music composition book	n.d.	

FRIENDSHIP BOOKS (1826-1920)

Children's and young adult's address books, many containing fascinating friendship poems. Some of the original possessors of these books were early residents of Yakima, while other owners were probably friends or relatives of Relander's family in Indiana. Like the scrapbooks, the size of each item has influenced the filing scheme.

142-3	Graham, Lizzie	1867-77	1
142-3	Penniman, Charlotte	1826-32	1
143-1	Smith, Lilly	1880-88	1
143-1	Whitmore, Grace	1891-93	1
143-1	Whitmore, Ollie	1904-11	2
143-2	Bryant, Elwood	1886	1
143-2	Townley, Francis I.	1912	
143-3	Graff, Effie	1882-85	
143-3	Helmer, Lucille 1920	1	
143-3	Pearcy, Lessie	1899-1900	
143-3 143-3 143-3	Simmons, Bessie Whitmore, Zada Unidentified. Minnebok fraa Sogndals folkehøgskule	1896 1887-95 1916]]

SCHOOL ANNUALS, MISCELLANEOUS PUBLICATIONS (1907-1939)

Publications of several Washington State high schools and colleges.

143-4	Wash. (State) State College. Track meet program	1907	1
143-4	Yakima (Čity), Wash. High School. Lolomi	1936	1
143-5	Toppenish, Wash. High School. Tohiscan	1937-39	3
143-6	Broadway High School. Seattle. Broadway Sealth	1926	1
143-6	Wash. (State) State College. Chinook	1907	1
143-6	Yakima (North) Wash. High School. Potlatch	1909	1

COMMERCIAL PHOTOGRAPH ALBUMS

Arranged alphabetically by subject, these photograph albums and travel guides reflect Relander's interests in the Pacific Northwest, the West, railroads, etc.

144-(1-2) 144-3 144-(4-5) 144-6 144-7	California Cities and towns - Europe Cities and towns - U.S. Disasters Expositions	n.d. n.d. n.d. n.d. n.d.	8 4 8 3
144-8	Northwest, Pacific	n.d.	3
144/9-145/3	Railroad routes	n.d.	4
145-(4-5)	The West	n.d.	4

MAPS

Arranged alphabetically by subject, usually a geographic region. Several of the annotated maps at the beginning of the series depict sites of Indian camp grounds or village sites in the Priest Rapids, Washington, and Tulare County, California, regions.

146-1	Annotated	n.d.	34
146-2	British Columbia	n.d.	8
146-(3-4)	California	n.d.	43
146-5	Canada	n.d.	7
146-6	Columbia River	n.d.	10
146-7	Columbia River Basin	n.d.	34
146-8	Idaho	n.d.	7
146-9	Indians of N. A.	n.d.	30
147-1	Miscellaneous	n.d.	11
147-2	Montana	n.d.	16
147-3 147-4 147-5 147-6 148-1	Northwest, Pacific Oregon U. S. Wash. (State). General Wash. (State) - Columbia National Wildlife Refuge — Wash. (State) - Vernita	n.d. n.d. n.d. n.d.	8 24 18 68
148-2 148-3	Wash. (State) - Yakima (City) — Yakima Valley The West	n.d. n.d.	49 30

NEWSPAPERS (1848-1969)

Arranged alphabetically by title. Relander collected newspapers covering a variety of subjects, notably Pacific Northwest and California history and North American Indians.

149-1 149-2 149-3 149-4	Big Y Bulletin (v.6, no.12) Californian (v.2, no.44) Chautauqua Talk Council Smoke (v.1, no. 40.50)	1926 1848 1922]]]
149-4	Council Smoke (v.1, nos.49-50) Daily Republic (v.1, nos.1,4)	1957	2
149-5		1893	2

149-6	Delate Wawa (v.1, no.1)	1963	1
149-7	Ellensburg Dawn (v.6, no.51)	1899	i
149-8	Farmer-Labor Voter (v.l. no.2)	1920	i
149-9	Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper		•
_	(v.2, no.40)	1856	1
149-10	Good Stories (v.9, no.12)	1893	i
149-11	The Independent (v.33, no.46; v.34,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	•
	no.6)	1957	2
149-12	Modern Medical Facts (v.3, no.1)	1914	ົ້າ
149-13	Morning Olympian (v.20, no.216)	1910	i
149-14	National Producer (v.1, no.43)	1920	i
149-15	Our Times (v.1, no.1-v.11, no.1)	1959-69	6
149-16			
149-16	The Poverty Warrior (v.1, no.1)	1968	1
145-17	Stirling Saturday Observer (v.40, no.85)	3000	_
149-18		1906	1
145 10	The Ute Bulletin (v.2, no.10-v.4, no.2)	3000 00	
149-19		1962-64	15
149-20	Visalia Times-Delta (v.34, no.52)	1944	1
	The Wapato Independent (v.1, no.9)	1906	1
149-21	Washington Farmer (v.53, no.5-6)	1925	2
149-22	Washington Territorial Centennial		_
	(v.1, no.1)	1953	1
149-23	Western Life (v.3, no.142)	1902	i
149-24	Yakima County Centennial (v.2, no.1)	1965	i
149-25	Yakima Daily Republic (v.44, no.136)	1947	i
149-26			•
149-27	Yakima Independent (v.27, no.38)	1920	1
113 27	Yakima Presbyterian (v.4, no.8-v.11, no.36)	1000 00	
149-28	Yakima Signal (v.2, no.49; v.3, no.	1920-28	3
113 20	37)	7004 05	_
149-29	Yakima Valley Farmer (v.8, no.1;	1884-85	2
40	v.9, no.26)	1000 00	•
149-30	Yakima Valley News (v.7, no.1)	1928-30	2
	•	1960	2
149-31	Yakima Valley Progress (v.1, no.1-		
1404 3	v.5, no.5)	1919-24	35
149A-1	Weekly Epigram	1897-98	32
149A-2	Yakima Democrat	1899-1901	158
149A-3	Yakima Epigram	1898	34
	-		J-7

PERIODICALS (1839-1969)

The three sub-series, general, men's, and oversized periodicals, are arranged alphabetically by title. The first sub-series reflects Relander's professional and intellectual interests in history, Indians and the American West.

General

150-1	Affiliated Tribes of Northwest		
150-1 150-1 150-2 150-2	Indians. Bulletin The African (No.1) The Alaska Sportsman The American Art Student The American Artist	1954-58 1891 1949-65 1923 1945-64	7 1 3 1 3

149-6	Delate Wawa (v.1, no.1)	1963	1	150-2	The American Indian (New York, N.		
149-7 149-8	Ellensburg Dawn (v.6, no.51) Farmer-Labor Voter (v.1, no.2)	1899 1920]	150-2	Y.) The American Indian (Derby, Conn.)	1948-54	6
149-9	Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper (v.2, no.40)	1856	1	• • •	(V.I, no.1-no.6)	1963-66	2
149-10	Good Stories (v.9, no.12)	1893	1	150-3 150-4	The American Magazine of Art	1920-32	3 31
149-11	The Independent (v.33, no.46; v.34,		•	150-4	The American Review of Reviews The Amerindian	1899-1926 1957-66	6
	no.6)	1957	2	150-4	Antiquarian Bookman		3
149-12	Modern Medical Facts (v.3, no.1)	1914	1	150-4	Appleland News	1950-53	2
149-13	Morning Olympian (v.20, no.216)	1910	1	150- 5	The Arab Horse	1936-47	2
149-14	National Producer (v.1, no.43)	1920	1	150-5	The Arabian Horse	1962]
149-15	Our Times (v.1, no.1-v.11, no.1)	1959-69	6	150-5	The Archaeological Bulletin	1954 1916]
149-16 149-17	The Poverty Warrior (v.1, no.1) Stirling Saturday Observer (v.40,	1968	1	150-5	The Argus	1940-68	1 11
	no.85)	1906	1	150-5	Army	1960	'n
149-18	The Ute Bulletin (v.2, no.10-v.4,	1500	•	151-1 151-1	Art and Archaeology	1917-26	13
	no.2)	1962-64	15	151-1	The Art Digest	1949	ĭ
149-19	Visalia Times-Delta (v.34, no.52)	1944	i	151-2	The Beaver	1949-50	5
149-20	The Wapato Independent (v.1, no.1)	1906	i	151-2	Big West (v.1, no.1)	1967	ĭ
149-21	Washington Farmer (v.53, no.5-6)		•		Bit and Spur	1944	i
149-22	Washington Territorial Centennial	1925	2	151-2	Black Horse News	1956-60	7
143-22	(v.l, no.l)	1953	1	151-2	Blackwood's Magazine	1927	1
149-23	Western Life (v.3, no.142)	1902	i	151-2	The Booklover	1902-03	2
149-24	Yakima County Centennial (v.2, no.1)	1965	i	151-2	British Columbia Historical	.302 03	2
149-25	Yakima Daily Republic (v.44, no.136)	1947	i	151-2	Quarterly Bungalow Magazine	1944	1
149-26	Yakima Independent (v.27, no.38)	1920	1	151-2		1912	1
149-27	Yakima Presbyterian (v.4, no.8-v.11,			151-3	Burp Hollow Bugle The Cattleman	1963-67	2
	no.36)	1920-28	3	152	The Century Magazine	1949	5
149-28	Yakima Signal (v.2, no.49; v.3, no.			153-1	Chatterbox	1881-1914	12
	37)	1884-85	2	153-1	Civil War Centennial Commission.	1919	1
149-29	Yakima Valley Farmer (v.8, no.1;	1000 00	_		One Hundred Years After	1000 64	
140.20	v.9, no.26)	1928-30	2	153-1		1958-64	24
149-30	Yakima Valley News (v.7, no.1)	19 60	2	153-1	Civil War Times (v.1, no.2)	1959	1
149-31	Yakima Valley Progress (v.1, no.1-			100 1	College of Puget Sound Review (v.1, no.1)	• • • •	
	v.5, no.5)	1919-24	35	153-1	Conflict (v.1, no.1)	1957	1
				153-1	The Cosmopolitan	1933	j
PERIODICALS	(1839-1969)			153-2	The Craftsman	1892]
The thr	ee sub-series, general, men's, and over	sized period	licals.	154-1		1902-11	13
are arranged	alphabetically by title. The first su	b-series ret	flects	154-1	The Democratic Journal	1967-68	3
Relander's p	rofessional and intellectual interests	in history,	Indians	154-1	Ethnohistory Everybody's Mag a zine	1955-61	23
and the Amer	ican West.			154-2	Fine Arts Journal	1910-22	6
General				154-2	Flora and Sylva	1910	9
	Affiliated Twibes of Newslands			154-3	*	1905	7
150-1	Affiliated Tribes of Northwest	3054 50	-	154-3 154-3	Foreshadow (v.1, no.1-v.4, no.3)	1957-67	10
150-1	Indians. Bulletin	1954-58	7	155-1	Ine Frontier	1933	1
150-1	The African (No.1)	1891	1	155-2	Continue of all n	1959-68	26
150-2	The Alaska Sportsman The American Art Student	1949-65 1923	3	155-2		1954	1
150-2	The American Artist	1945-64	3			1942	1
100 %	THE PRICE POINT PRICES C	1343-04	J	155-2	Godey's Lady's Book	1858	2
						_	-

155-2 155-2	Golden West (v.1, no.2-v.4, no.6) Great West (v.1, no.10-v.2, no.5)	1965-68 1967-68	10 2	158-4	National Reclamation Association Bulletin	1947	1
156-1 156-1	The Harness Horse High Spots (v.1, no.1)	1946 1939	1	158-4	National Sculpture Review (v.1, no. 2-v.16, no.1)	1952-67	22
156-1 156-1	Hoofs and Horns Horse Illustrated	1946-62 1962	4 1	159-1	New Mexico Association on Indian Affairs. Newsletter	1958-61	3
156-1 156-1	Horse Lover's Magazine The Housekeeper	1962-63 1913	7 1	159-1 159-1	New-York Mirror Newsletter of the American Indian Ethnohistoric Conference (v.l., no.	1839	1
156-2 156-3	Hunter, Trapper, Trader Idaho Yesterdays	1912 - 22 1959-68	36 2	159-2	1-v.4, no.1) Northwest Indian News (No.2-16)	1956-60 1957-61	3 6
156-3 156- 4	Indian Affairs Indian Life	1953-62 1960-61	17 2	159-2	Northwest Industry	1943	ĭ
156-4 157-1	Indian Noices	1962-64 1963-66	24 25	159-2	Northwestern Anthropological Research Notes (v.l, no.l-no.2)	1967	4
157-1	Indians at Work	1936-39	3	159-3 159-3	Old Oregon Old West (v.1, no.1-v.5, no.1)	1931 1964-68]]]
157-2	International Journal of American Linguistics Journal of American Folk-lore	1953-56 1897-1912	18 7	159-3 159-4	Oregon Button Bulletin (v.1, no.1) Oregon Historical Quarterly	1951 1913-67	1 27
157-3 157-4 157-4	Journal of the West Lake Wallula Reflections (v.1, no.1-	1965	í	160-1 160-1	Oregon - Jesuit Oregon Motorist	1960-61 1931	2 1
	no.6)	1961-65	6	160-1 160-2	Oregon Sportsman Out West	1965 1902-08	1 5
157-4 157-4	Lane County Historian The Lariat	1959 1953-61 1843	2	160-2 160-2	Outdoor Life Outers' Recreation	1916-17 1919	2 1
157 -5 157-5	The Literary Garland (v.l) Los Tulares Love Story	1953 1935	2 2	160-2 160-2 160-3	Outing Overland Monthly	1915 1890-1903	2 12
157-5 157-5	McClure's	1913	1	160-4 160-4	Pacific Art Review Pacific Coast Almanac	1945-46 1870	1
157-5 157-5	Mankind Maryland Historical Magazine	1968 1959-61 1945-65	2 65	160-4 160-4	Pacific Cumberland Presbyter (v.1) Pacific Northwest Literary Gazette	1861	1
157-5 157-6	The Masterkey Mazama	1932-33	10	160/5-161/1	(v.1, no.1) Pacific Northwest Quarterly (v.1,	1960	1
15 7- 7 15 7- 7	The Melting Pot Metropolitan	1914 1913	1	161-2	no.1-v.58, no.4) Pacific Northwesterner (v.1, no.1)	1906-67 1956 - 57	113 1
157-7 157-7	The Mineral Resources of Oregon Montana Post (v.1, no.2-v.6, no.8)	1916 1963-68	1 44	161-2	Pacific Powerland (v.l, no.1-v.4, no.4)	1951-54	3
158-1	Montana, the Magazine of Western History (v.l, no.l-v.19, no.1)	1951-69	45	161-2 161-2	Pep Pioneer West (v.1, no.1-no.3)	1928 1967	1 2
158-2 158-2	The Morgan Horse Mother's Magazine	1962 1 8 48	1	161-2 161-2 162-1	The Railroad Trainman Real West	1929-31 1958-69	2 2 15
158-2 158-2	The Museum Journal Museum News	1920 1959	1 3 1	162-2	The Reclamation Era	1921-56 1959-68	66 8
158-2 158-3	The Mustanger Names (v.1, no.1-v.15, no.3)	1963 1953-67	1 25	163-1 163-1	Reclamation News Reclamation Review	1967-68 1945-69	2 12
158-4	National Congress of American Indians. Bulletin	1952-62	5	163-1 163-1	Relics Research Studies of the State College of Washington	1958-59	3
158-4	National Fellowship of Indian Workers	1955	1	163-2	The Roller Monthly	1919	Ĭ

163-2 163-2 163-2 163-2 163-3	Sagebrush Philosophy St. Gertrude's Museum (v.l, no.l) St. Nicholas for Boys and Girls Scenic Idaho Screenings	1907 1961 1919 1951 1954-66	1 1 1 1 88	166-2 166-3 166-3 166-3 166-3	Brief Cabaret Caper (v.1, no.1-v.7, no.5) Charm Photography Comedy	1956 1956 1956-61 1957 1960	1 1 4 1 1
163-3 163-3 163-4 163-4 163-4	Scribner's Monthly Sighted from the Crow's Hest Smoke Signals South Dakota Home Seeker Survival News	1877-78 1953-67 1956 1909 1966	1 24 1 1	166-4 166-4 166-4 166-4 166-5	Dude (v.1, no.2-v.7, no.4) Escapade (v.1, no.3-v.8, no.4) Eye Eyeful Focus	1956-63 1955-63 1953 1952 1953	7 10 1 1 2
163-4 163-4 163/5-164/1 164-2	Tebiwa True Frontier (v.1, no.1-no.7) True West (v.1, no.1-v.16, no.2) Tulare Co. Historical Society. Bulletin (No.1-28)	1962 1967-69 1953-68 1948-56	1 4 52 25	166-5 166-5 166- 6 166-6	Follies (v.1, no.2-v.8, no.1) Foto-rama Frolic Gala Gay Blade (v.1, no.1-?)	1956-64 1954-62 1952-56 1952-62 1956-59	6 7 3 3 2
164-2 164-3 164-3 164-4 164-4	Type Hi Lites (v.1, no.1-11) United Nations. Weekly Bulletin Utah Historical Quarterly Washington Archaeologist Washington Historian (v.2, no.1-4)	1947-48 1946 1933 1964-65 1900-01	11 1 1 2 3	166-6 166-6 166-6 166-6 166-6	Gaze Gent Girl Watcher Glamour Photography Glance	1956-60 1958-60 1959 1955 1958	4 4 1 1
164-4 164-5 164-6 164/7-165/1 165-2	We Shake Hands The West (v.1, no.3-v.9, no.6) The West Shore Western Horseman The Westerner	1958 1964-68 1879-89 1949-67 1907	1 17 5 64 2	166-7 166-7 166-7 166-7 167-1	Harlequin (v.1, no.1) He Hi-Life Hit Jem	1963 1953 1959-63 1952 1957-62	1 1 4 1 2
165-2 165-2 165-2	The Westerners Brand Book The Westerners New York Possee Brand Book (v.2, no.1-v.3, no.4) The Wigwam Word's Household Magazine	1956 1955-56 1913-15 1874	2 8 3 1	167-1 167-1 167-2 167-3 167-3	Jest Joy Laff Man Mermaid	1956-59 1959 1951-59 1957 1959	3 2 3 1 1
165-2 165-3 165-3	Writer's Digest Yakima Chamber of Commerce Newsletter Yakima Chamber of Commerce.	1956 1959	1	167-3 167-3 167-3 167-3 167-4	Modern Sunbathing and Hygiene Monsieur Mr. Magazine My Escort (v.l, no.2) Night and Day	1951-54 1960-63 1961-62 1959 1951-57	3 4 2 1 3
165-3 165-3 165-3	Progress Yakima Drum Beat (v.l, no.l) Yakima Indian Christian Mission Yakima Valley Council on Community Action	1944-51 1956 1953-54 1967 1929	7 1 2 1	167-4 167- 5 167-5 167-6	Nugget Off Campus (v.1, no.1) Ogle Pageant	1956-62 1962 1960 1949	9 1 1 1
165-3 <i>Men's Perio</i> 166-1 166-2	Ace Bachelor	1959-63 1957	8 1 3	167-6 167-6 167-6 167-6 167-6	Paris Life Peep Show Peril Photo Photo Life	1952-56 1954 1961 1954 1960	7 1 1 1
166-2 166-2 166-2	Beauty Parade Bold Bold Men	1952-54 1956-58 1961	2 1	167-6 167-6 167-6	Pic Picture Spotlight (v.1, no.2) Pix	1957 1959 1951	1 1 1

64-11, 81-(1-2)

45-14 46-(1-2) 112-24

112-25

81-10 65-4

18-1

167-6	Play (v.1, no.1-v.2, no.1)	1959-60	4 7	SUBJECT OR TITLE	BOX NO., FOLDER NO.
167-6 167-7	Playboy Rex (v.1, no.1)	1956 - 60 195 7	í	Account of the Murder of Dr. Whitman	46-6
		1961	2	Across the Years	47-1
167-7	Rogue	1957	ī	Address Books	32-(1-2)
167-8	Satan Scamp	1961	1	Adventures in the Oregon	47-9
167-8 167-8	S c ene	1961-62	2	Advertising	48-1
167-8	Scoop (v.1, no.1)	1953	1	Aeronautics Affiliated Tribes of Northwest Indians	32-3, 48-2, 64-1, 76-1 64-2
		1962	1	Agricultural laborers	64-3, 76-2
167-8	See for Men Seven-Eleven	1960	1	Agriculture	48-(3-4), 64-4, 76-(3-4)
167-8	Show	1953	1	Ahtanum Creek water rights	76-5
167-8	Spree	1959	1	Ahtanum Valley, Wash.	76-6
167-8 167-8	Stare	1957-59	3	Ahtanum, Wash.	48-5
			1	Ainsworth, Wash.	76-7
167- 8	Sundial	196 7 1956-66	7	Alaska	48-6, 64-5, 76-8
167- 8	Swank	1954-60	5	Alcohol	64-6, 76-9
168-1	Tab	1954-60	2	Alexander, James	57-16
168-1	Tiger (v.1, no.1-no.2)	1951-53	2	American Association of Engineers	112-22
168-1	Titter		-	American Indian Chicago Conference	64-7
168-1	Topper (v.1, no.2)	1961	ļ	Anecdotes	48-7
168-1	True Action	1959	1	Animals	48-8, 64-8, 76-10
168-2	Vice Squad (v.1, no.4)	1961	4	Anthon, S. I.	76/11-80/6, 112-23, 139-1
168-2	Vue	1953-60	4	Apple Archaeology	64-9, 80-7 58-23, 64-10, 80-8
168-3	Whisper	1951	1	Archer, James J.	40-(2-4), 62-(1-2)
168-3	Wink	1952-54	2	Arms & armor	80-9
168-3	Young Hudist	196 7	1	The Army of the Pacific	46-13
100-5	, cang mean			Art	32-(3-4), 48-9, 64-11, 81-(
Oversized				Artists	64-12, 81-(3-4)
	The Blacksmith and Wheelwright	1904	2	Association of American Indian Affairs	64-13
169-1	Colliers	1906-17	26	Association of American Law Schools	65-1
169-1	The Country Gentleman	1916	1	Atomic energy	81 - 5
169-2 169-2	Pictorial Review	1913	1	Attalia, Wash.	81-6
109-2	rictorial nevien			Austin, M. Boyd	60-23
				Authors	65-2, 81-(7-8)
				Authorship	32/5-33/5
				Automobiles	48-10, 65-3, 81-9
				Bagby, R. J.	60-24
				Bailey, H. C.	60-25
				Balloux, Robert	45-14
				Pancroft Unbort House	4E - 14

Bancroft, Hubert Howe Barnett, H. G.

The Battleground of National Irrigation and the Columbia Basin Project

Barns, Elizabeth Bartholet, Suzanne

Barton, H. O. Basket work

Bee culture	48-11	Cannon Hunters' Association of Seattle	65-11, 82-9
Beets & beet sugar	65-5, 81-11	The Cariboo Trail	47-4
Bells	81-12	Cascade Lumber Company	48-18, 82-10
Ben Snipes, cattleman	61-19	Catholics	26-7, 27-7, 48-(19-20), 59-1,
Benton City, Wash.	8 1- 13		65-12, 82-(11-12)
Benton County, Wash.	81-14	Cattle	48-21, 59-2
Berries	81-15	Cattle breeders	48-22
Beverly, Wash.	8 1- 16	Cattle Herds and Ranches in the Oregon	
Bibliography	58-24, 65- 6	Country, 1860-1890	47-6
Bicycles and tricycles	48-12	Celilo Falls (Columbia River)	82-13, 111-6
Biography	27-1, 48-13, 58-25, 81 -1 7	Celilo Fishers Notes MsI	18-2
Birds	48-14, 81-18	Cemeteries	48-23, 82-(14-15)
Bischoff, William N.	46-3	Central Wash. State Fair	82-16
Blackfeet Indians	81-19	Chappell & Cox	132/1-133/1
Blanchet, F. N.	46-(3-4)	Chelan, Wash.	48-24
Boats and boating	48-15, 65-8, 81-20	Chief Joseph Dam	82-17
Bohoskey, Connie	112-26	Children	82-18
Book reviews	81 -21	Chinese	48-25, 82-19
Books	81-22	Churches	48/26-49/1, 65-13, 82-(20-21)
Bourne, E. G.	46-5	Cigarettes	49-2, 82-23, 144-(3-5)
Boyce, Todd Vernon	46-5	Cities & towns	49-(3-4), 82-(24-27)
Branson, Lindly C.	46- 6	Civil rights	65-14, 82-28
Bridges	48-16, 82-1	Clark, William	47-4
A Brief History of St. Joseph's		Clark family	117-8
Catholic Church and Parish	47-12	Cle Elum, Wash.	83-1
British Columbia	146-2	Collectors & collecting	49-5, 65-15, 83-2
Britton, Ethel Churchill	60-26	Columbia Basin General Council Fish	
Broadway High School, Seattle	143-6	Commission of the Yakima Indian Na	tion 112-(1-3)
Brooks, N. B.	112-27	Columbia Interstate Commission	65-16
Brouilett, J. B. A.	46- 6	Columbia Interstate Compact	83-3
Brown, Arthur	61-1	Columbia River	49-6, 59-3, 66-1, 83-4, 146-6
Brown, J. Ross	46-6	Columbia River Basin	83-5, 146-7
Brown, Myron Robert	61-1	Columbia River Basin Project	66-2, 83-(6-7)
Brown family	117-(6-7)	Colville & Palouse Notes	18-(3-4)
Bryant, Elwood	143-2	Colville Indian Reservation	66-3
Buck, Frank	55-6	Colville Indians	66-4, 83-8
Buck, Johnny	82-2	Conference of Indians of Washington	55-9
Buffalo	82-3	Conovers	57-18
Burbank, Wash.	82-4	Cook, Francis H.	46-7
Burbank (Wash.) Irrigation project	82-5_	Cookery	66-(5-7)
Burge, Milton	57-17	Cook's Tour Through Eastern Washington	46-7
Burnett family	112-28	Comack, Marguerite P.	112-29
Burrow (E.J.) & Co.	46-6	Council on Regional Historical Research	
		in Progress	66-8
		Cowiche, Wash.	49-7
	07 (0.6) 40 17 65 0 92 6	Crab Creek, Wash.	83-9
California	27-(2-6), 48-17, 65-9, 82-6,	Crews, Margaret	139-2
	144-(1-2), 146-(3-5)	The Crime Against the Yakimas	47-5
California History	82-7	Crime and criminals	49-8, 66-9, 83-(10-11)
Campbell family	55-7	Culture Change Problems Among American	46.30
Campbell, John M.	55-8	Indians	46-13
Canada	82-8, 146-5		
Description & travel	65-10		

Curtis, Edward S.	46-7	Fleming, A. C.	61-5
Curtis family	112-30	Flint, Al	57-19
•		Flint, Isaac A.	55-11
		Flowers	49-12, 67-(9-10)
The Deller Dem	26 0 02 12 111 6		112 2 122/1 125/2
The Dalles Dam	26-8, 83-12, 111-6	Fogarty, J. B.	113-3, 133/1-135/2
The Dalles, Ore.	58-16	Forests & forestry	49-3, 67/4-68/1, 84-(7-8)
Dams	27-8, 59-4, 67-(1-2), 83-(13-16)	Fort Simcoe	20-1, 28-1, 43-1, 46-11, 49-14,
David Thompson's Narrative	47-14		59-6, 61-6, 62-(3-4), 84-(9-13)
Davis, Mrs. R. L.	138-1	Fortifications	49-15, 59-7, 68-2, 84-14
Descriptive Booklet of Johnson's Island		Fossils	49-16
and Confederate Cemetery	46-8	Foster, Chapin	
			109-3
De Smet	46-8	Franklin Co., Wash.	85-1
The Development of the Yakima Valley	47-2	Freeman, Lewis R.	46-9
Diaries	34-1	Fremont, John C.	46-9
Dictionary of the Wanapum Indians	18-5	Fresno Co., Calif	85-2
Disasters	49-9, 84-1, 144-6	Frontier Politics and the Sectional Confli	
The Distribution of Indian Tribes in the	.5 5, 6, 6	Fruit	
			49-17, 68-(3-4)
Southern Sierra and Adjacent Parts	43.6	Fruit industry	117-16
of the San Joaquin Valley, Calif.	47-6	Fruit trade	85-3
Doty, James	55-10	Fry, Walter	46-9
Down the Columbia	46- 9	Fuller, George W.	46-10
The Dreamers of the Columbia River Valley		,	
in Washington Territory	61-14		
Driscoll, William D.	112-31, 138-1		
		0 4 6.11	
Drummers & Dreamers	18/6-19/19, 29-(3-6)	Gannon Museum of Wagons	85-5
Duggar, Anne Clare	61 - (2 - 4)	Gardening	34-1
Duncan, W. T.	46-8	Garnett, Robert Seldon	46-11
		Gathering No Moss	61-23
		Geology	49-18, 85-6
		George, Wash.	85-7
Familiant Days in Vokal Valley	46-8	The Check Dance Delinion and the Circum	03-7
Earliest Days in Yokol Valley		The Ghost-Dance Religion and the Sioux	
Early Cattle Industry	139-4	Outbreak of 1890	43-9
Early Days in the Big Bend Country	47-4	Gilbert, H. M.	113-4
Early Klickitat Valley Days	45-14	Gill, Samuel H.	55-12
Education	67-3, 84-2	Gingko Petrified Forest State Park	68-6, 85-8
Edward Mead, Among the Last of the	·	Glenwood, Wash.	85-9
Northwest Barnstormers	47-14	Gold mines and mining	
Electrification	67-4, 84-3		85-(10-11)
	•	Goldendale, Wash.	49-19, 85-12
Elk	49-10	Graff, Effie	143-3
Ellensburg, Wash.	4 9-11, 84-4	Graham, Lizzie	142-3
Evans, Elwood	113-1	Grammar and Dictionary of the Yakima	
Explorations and surveys for a railroad		Language	47-8
route from the Mississippi River		Grand Coulee Dam	68-7, 85-13
to the Pacific Ocean	4 4-5	Grandview State Bank	113-5
Expositions	144-7		
LAPOSTOTORIS	ו דדו	Grandview, Wash.	49-20, 85-14
		Granger, Wash.	49-21
_		Grant Co. P.U.D.	34-2, 68-8
Ferries	59-5, 67-5, 84-5	Grant Co., Wash.	85-15
Firearms	67-6	Great Britain	68-9
Fisher, Carter S.	113-2	Groeninger, H. H.	113-6
Fishes		ar continger y in the	IIJ-U
	67-5		
Fishing	67-8, 84-6		

		Indians of North America (cont.)	
	46-11, 61-6	Names	35.3
Hagen, Olaf T.	55-(13-15)	Northwest, Pacific	35-2
Haller, Granville Owen	55-(13-15)	Oregon	35-(3-4), 59-12, 69-10
Handbook of American Indians North of	43-10	Religion & mythology	87-8
Mexico	68-10, 85-16	Reservations	59-13, 87-9
Hanford Atomic Works	46-12	Rites & ceremonies	50-6, 87-10
Harper's Pictorial	112-16, 112-18		87-11
Hattie M. Strong Foundation		Social life & customs	35-(4-5), 50-7, 69-11
Helmer, Lucille	143-3 113-7	Societies, etc. Treaties	69-12, 87-12
Henton family	113-8	Wars	59-14, 69-13, 87-13
Hill, Knute		Wash. (State)	50-8, 59-14, 87-14
Hill, Samuel	26-10, 34-3	Women	87-15 87-16
Hillcrest School for Girls	58-15 68-11, 85-(17-19)		87-16
Historic houses, etc.	68-11, 85-(17-13)	The Inland Empire of the Pacific North-	46.30
Historical Notes and Reminiscences of	46.3	west in History	46-10
Farly Times in Oregon	46-3	Inland Empire Waterways Association	69-14
Historical Sketches of the Catholic	4.6. 4	Insects	88-1
Church in Oregon & the Northwest	46-4	Irrigation	50-(9-12), 59-16,
Historical societies	85-20, 68-12	Tours and the state of the state of	38-2
Historiography	34-3	Irrigation in Washington	61-17
A History of Agriculture in the Yakima		Islands - Puget Sound	88-3
Valley, Washington from 1880 to 190	0 61-9		
History of Oregon	45-14		
A History of the Beef Cattle Industry in		Janeck, L. O.	113-9
the Inland Empire	46-5	Janisch, Mrs. Fred W.	113-10, 140-1
,		Jensen, Hazel A.	47-1
		The Jesuits in Old Oregon	46-3
Ice Harbor Dam	68-15, 86-8 68-16, 146-8	Jim, Harry	38-4
Idaho		Johannsen, Robert W.	47-1
An Illustrated History of Klickitat, Yakir	ıa,	John Day Dam	69-14, 88-5
and Kittitas Counties	46-14	Johnson, H. M.	139-4
The Importance of Indian Claims Research		Joseph, Nez Perce chief	38-6
to the Historian of the Pacific		Journal of the Campaign against the Snake	
Northwest	61-25	Indians About Boise River, O.T. in	
Indian Affairs - Laws and Treaties	47-2	the Fall of the Year	55-14
The Indian Tribes of North America	43-11	Journal of the Third Expedition into the	
Indians of North America	28-(2-4), 50-1, 69-1, 146-9	Yakima County Made in the Summer	
Antiquities	50-2, 86-(9-11)	of 1856 in May	55-15
Art	69-2, 86-12	Journalists	88-7
Biography	50-3, 59-8, 86-(13-14)	Juvenile delinquency	8-88
California	26-11, 69-3, 86-15		
Children	86-16		
Claims	86-17		
Dances	86-18	Kappler, Charles J.	47-2
Education	69-4, 86-19	Kennewick, Wash.	50-13, 88-9
Fishing	69-5, 86-20	Kern Co., Calif. Museum	69-16
Gov't relations	34/4-35/1, 59-(9-10), 69-(6-7),	Kimmel, Thelma	88-10, 139-2
	87-(1-3)	Kiona, Wash.	50-14
Health & hygiene	69-8, 87-4	Kittitas Co., Wash.	50-15, 38-(11-12), 135-3
Language	59-11	Klamath Indians	69-17, 88-13
Legends	35-1, 50-4, 69-9, 87-5	Klickitat County Commissioners	61-8
Liquor problem	87-6	Klickitat Co., Wash.	50-16, 88-(14-15)
Medicine	50-5	Knight, Thomas T.	113-11
Mortuary customs	87-7	Krieger, Herbert W.	47-2
that awary and assess		Kuhler, Joyce Benjamin	61-9
		Kuykendall, G. B.	55-16

Labor and laboring classes	50-17, 69-18	Mines & mineral resources	51-(3-4), 59-18, 70-(6-7), 89-6
Lambert, Ethel	139-3	Mooney, James	43-9
	61-10 69-19, 88-(16-17)	Montana	51-5, 59-19, 70-8,89-7, 147-2
Lamkin, Leo F.	69-19, 88-(16-17)	Montana Historical Society	70 - 9
Land	50-(18-19)	Monuments	59-20
Land settlement	59-17	Moses, Chief of the Wenatchees	51-16
Land surveys	47-2	Moses Lake, Wash.	89-8
Langford, Fred	19-16	Mount Rainier	70-10
Language of the Wanapums	47-3, 61-11	Mountains	89-9
Larrabee, Edward McMillan	88-18	Moxee Company	51-7
Larson Museum and Gallery	60-25	Moxee, Wash.	89-10
Latta, F. F.	47-4	Museums	28-6, 36-(1-2), 70-11, 89-11
Laut, Agnes C.	50-20	Myers, Winslow S.	113-19
Law		Hyers, withstow s.	110 13
LeRoy, Bruce	109-4		
Lerwill, Leonard	61-12		
Leswailut	61-13	Nachas Dage Tunil Wash	89-12
Lewis & Clark Expedition	70-1, 88-19	Naches Pass Trail, Wash.	89-13
Lewis, Meriwether	47-4	Naches, Wash.	
Lewis, William S.	47-4	Names, Geographical	36-(2-5), 51-9, 59/21-60/4,
Libraries	70-2, 89-1		70-12, 89-(14-15)
liquon traffic	89 - 2	National Congress of American Indians	70-13
A Little Early History of the Naches Vall	ey 61-18	National parks & reserves	70-14
	113-12	Native Races	45-14
Lockley, Fred	89-3	Nelson, Elias	113-20, 139-4
Locomotives	20/3-21/8	Nelson, H. T.	47-6
The Lonely Road	55-17	Nevada	70-15
Loomis, Henry B.	57-21	The New Gold Regions of the Northwest	47-14
Looney, Jim	47-4	New Mexico Commission on Indian Affairs	70-16
Lyman, William Denison	135-2	Newspapers	51-(10-11), 70-17, 71-1, 89-16
Lynch, J. H.	100 2	Nez Perce Indians	60-5, 89-17
		Noble, T. A.	113-21
	113-(13-14)	The North American Indian	46-7
Mabton Women's Civic Improvement Club	113-15	Northern Pacific Railroad	71-2
McCutcheon, John	61-14	Northwest, Pacific	114-8, 147-3
MacHurray, J. W.		Biography	36-5, 89-18
McNary Dam	89 - 4	Census	51-12
McOuesten, G. Dowe	61-24		37-(1-6), 51-13, 60-6, 71-3
McWhorter Collection	58-22	History Notes on Robert Seldon Garnett, 1819-1861	46-11
McWhorter, L. V.	47-5, 51-1, 113-16		71-4
Maddox, Morley	113-17	Nuclear physics	71-4
Marmes Rock Shelter	70-3, 86-11		
Maryhill Museum of Fine Art	28-5, 70-4, 87-5		
Maryhill, Wash.	58-17		()
Masters, W. T.	113-18	Oblates of Mary Immaculate	55-(19-20)
Memoirs of the Visalia of Yesterday	60-24	Occult sciences	71-5
Memories of a Yakima Chechako of 1889	61-22	Okanogan - Cariboo Trail	89-19
Men Without a Country	46-(1-2)	Oly Olympian Days	46-6
Meninick, Chief of the Yakimas	55-18	Oliphant, J. Orin	47-6
Menuica C last	47-6	Olney, George W.	47-6
Merriam, C. Hart	142-2	Oregon	71-(7-8), 89-(20-21), 147-4
Merritt-Chapman & Scott	70-5	Oregon Archaeological Society	71-6
Mexico	35-6	Oregon Historical Quarterly	47-7
Microfilms	135-4	Oregon Trail	89-22
Milroy & Milroy	51-2	Original Journals of Lewis & Clark, 1804-	
Milroy, R. H.	J. L	1806	47-4

Pacific Northwest History Conference	90-1	QuincyPast and Present	47-6
Painted Rocks State Park	90-2	Quigley, E. B.	92-1
Paiute Indians	21-(9-12)		
Paleontology	90-3		
Palouse Indians	55-21, 60-7	R. H. Milroy Reminiscences	139-4
Pamburn, O. D.	55-22	Rademacher, H. S.	113-26
Pandosy, Mie Cles	47-8	Railroad routes	144/9-145/3
Parker, Armeda Jane (Lesh)	61-15	Railroads	
Parker, Wash.	51-14	Readership surveys	52-8, 60-8, 71-(15-16), 92-(2-3)
Parks	51-(15-16), 90-4		100-6
	52-1, 90-5	Reclamation, A Sound National Policy as	47 17
Pasco, Wash.	71-9	Demonstrated in the Yakima Valley	47-15
Peace	143-3	Reclamation of land	72-(1-2), 92-(4-6)
Pearcy, Lessie	38-1	Recollections of Billy Curlew	61-23
Pencil drawing		Reimers, Henry	56-1
Pendleton, Or.	58-18	Relander, Click	92-(7-13), 139-3, 141/3-142/2
Pendleton (Or.) Round-Up	90-6	Relander, Lottie	56-2
Penniman, Charlotte	142-3	Relander family	113-27
People in Washington History	109-15	Religion	72 - 3
Perkins & Williams	135-4	Report of Brig. General O. O. Howard,	
Perry, M. K.	113-22	Sept. 1879.	44-6
Petroglyphs	71-10, 90-7	Report of Indians Taxed and Indians Not	, , ,
Photographers	90-8	Taxed in the U.S.	44-2
Photographic History of the Civil War	47-9	Report of the Exploring Expedition to the	7 7 44
Pierce, C. H.	113-23	Rocky Mountains in the year 1842	46-9
Pierce, Edna Mae Beck	55-23	Report on Cattle, Sheep, and Swine	44-1
The Pioneer Stimulus of Gold	47-10	Report on the Cayuse War	139-4
Pioneers	19-(9-13), 52-(2-3), 57-(22-23)		
Plants	90-14	A Report upon Fort Na-Chess	61-16
Playbills	71-12	Reports upon the Mineral Resources of	*C C
•	57-24	the United States	46-6
Pohot, Mary The Political Relationship between Indians	37-24	Republican Party	72-4
the Political Relationship between indians	61.11	Reuben family	117-8
and Europeans in Colonial Pennsylvania		Richland, Wash.	93-1
Polygamy	91-1	Richmond, Jackson P.	57-26
Port districts	91-2	Roads	52-(9-10), 72-(5-7), 93-(2-5)
Postal service	52-4	Robertson, W. W.	113-28
A Prehistoric Pit House Village on the	47.0	Rocky Reach Dam	93-6
Columbia at Wahluke, Grant Co., Wash.		Rodeos	72-8, 93-7
Price, W. G.	113-24	Roff, Mrs. P. F.	113-29
Priest Rapids	21-13	Romney Associates	72-9
Priest Rapids Dam	91-(3-8)	Roslyn, Wash.	52-11
Priest Rapids, Wash.	28-7, 52-5, 58-(19-20)	Ross Alexander	47-9
A Primer of Americans	22-1	Roy, Prodipto	47-9
Prior	140-1	Ruppert, Ray	61-17
Prior family	113-25	Russell, Charlie	- · · ·
The Prophet Dance of the Northwest and its		Musserry Charrie	93-8
Derivatives: The Source of the			
Ghost Dance	47-11	Code+ Classach Hannat I was in	
Prosser Dam	91-9	Saint Elizabeth Hospital, Yakima, Wash.	
Prosser, Wash.	52-6, 91-10	1891-1950	61-3
Public health	52-7	St. Joseph's Academy, Yakima, Wash.,	
Public utility districts	71-13, 91-11	1875-1950	61-4
Puget Sound Maritime Historical Society	71-14	St. Joseph's Mission (Ahtanum Mission)	93-9
	61-16	Salmon	93-10
Purdin, Walter	0, 10		

Squame Creek Trail in Kittitas Schools Standbook (Marcican politics) Standbook (Marcican politics) Schools Schools Standbook (Marcican politics) Schools Schools Standbook (Marcican politics) Schools Schools Standbook S			
Schools \$2-12, 9-11 Statehood (American politics) Schreiber, Robert C. 113-30 Stamboating on Columbia River Scott, Leslie M. 47-10 Steamboats Scott, Leslie M. 47-10 Stephenson, George Scott, Robert W. 61-18 Stephenson, George Scudder, Alice Blatchford 60-9, 72-10, 93-12 Stewart, George W. Scudder, Alice Blatchford 60-9, 72-10, 93-12 Stewart, George W. Seattle to Walla Walla Toll Road 135-4 Stewart, George W. Seattle to Walla Walla Toll Road 135-4 Stewart, George W. Seattle to Walla Walla Folice Expt. 72-10 93-12 Stewart, George W. Seat Toll Stewart Load of Properties of Control of Stewart Bland All Stewart Bland Al	Sanderson, Mrs. Henry		Squaw Creek Trail in Kittitas
Schreiber, Robert C. 113-30 Stamboating on Columbia River Scott, E. H. 40-5 Stamboats Stephenson, George Scott, E. H. 47-10 Stephenson, George Scott, Reslie M. 47-10 Stephenson, George M. Scott, A. Stock A. Stock breeding Stewart, John P. Stewart, John P. Stewart, John P. Stewart, John P. Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding Steatle, Nash. Police Dept. 72-11 Stock A. Stock breeding St		52-12, 93-11	
Scott, E. W.		113-30	
Scott, Reslie M. 47-10 Stephenson, George		46-5	
Scott, Robert M. Scudder, Alice Blatchford 56-3 72-10, 93-12 Sterling, Seymour Scudder, Alice Blatchford 56-3 72-10, 93-12 Stewart, George M. Scudder, Alice Blatchford 135-4 Stewart, George M. Seattle, Wash, Police Bept. 72-11 Stock & stock & stock breeding Stocks, M. I. Stocks, M. I		47-10	
Scudder, Alice Blatchford Sculpture Scattle to Walla Walla Malla Toll Road Seattle, Wash. Police Dept. The Secession Crisis and the Frontier: Washington Territory, 1860-61. Semions, religious writings, etc. Sex crimes Sex Louise Sex crimes Sex Louise Shahaptian languages Sharp, Louise L. Shawaway, Alla Sheller, Roscoe Sheridan, Phillip H. Shore, Jo Ann A Short Biography of Myron Robert Brown Showoway, Mrs. Louis Simmons, Bessie Sindsley, S. M. Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith, Eat M. Smith, Leta M. Smowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soa Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speckes Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprotting Wings Sports Sprotting Wings Sports Sprotting Wings Sprots Sprotting Wings Scial Settlethorder Stock A stock breeding Stock & stock breeding Stocke, N. Stock & stock breeding Stockes, N. I Stonnehnege Past and Present Stockes, N. I Stonnehnege Past and Present Story of James H. Willbur as the Stockes, N. I Stonnehnege Past and Present Stockes, N. I Stonnehnege Past and Present Stockes, N. I Stonnehnege Past and Present Stockes, N. I Stornehnege Past and Present Stockes, N. I Stornehnege Past and Present Story of James H. Willbur as the Indian Agnat at For Sinc Stockes, N. I J. Stornehnege Past and Present Story of James H. Willbur as the Forthers of James H. Willbur a		61 -1 8	
Sculpture Seattle to Walla Walla Toll Road 135-4	Scuddor Alice Blatchford		
Seattle to Walla Walla Valle Toll Road Seattle, Wash, Police Dept. The Secession Crisis and the Frontier: Washington Territory, 1860-61. Sermons, religious writings, etc. Sex crimes Sexual behavior Shahaptian languages Sharp, Louise L. Shawaway, Alba Sheller, Roscoe Sheridan, Phillip II. Shore, Mash. Shore, Mash. Shore, Mash. Shore, Mash. Shore, Mash. Shore, Mash. Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, E. K. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smonhalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies Societies Societies Societies Societies Societies Spreak Andrea Spare, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprotting Wings Sirvables Sprotting Wings Sirvables Sprotting Wings Sirvables Sprotting Wings Sirvables Sirvable Frontier: Stockes, M. I. Stonchenge (PlaryMill, Kash.) Stockes, M. I. Stonchenge Peat and Present Story of James M. Hilbur as the Ending Mash. Story of James M. Hilbur as the Ending Mash. Story of James M. Hilbur as the Ending Mash. Strangers on the Land Story of James And Front Strangers Story of James And Front Strangers Story of James An		60-9, 72-10, 93-12	
Seattle, Wash, Police Dept. The Secession Crisis and the Frontier: Washington Territory, 1860-61. Sermons, religious writings, etc. Serious, religious writings, etc. Serious, religious writings, etc. Sexual behavior Sexual behavior Sharp, Louise L. Sharp, Louise L. Shawaway, Alba Sheller, Roscoe Sheridan, Phillip H. Shore, Jo Ann A Short Biography of Myron Robert Brown Showoway, Mrs. Louis Simons, Bessie Sindosley, S. M. Sismons, Bessie Sindsley, S. M. Sismons, Bessie Simat-Lowit Story of the Yakima Mar: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, Etx. Smith, Etx. Smith, Etx. Smith, Etx. Smith, Etx. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snowhalla Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Specthes Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprotting Wings	Soattle to Walla Walla Toll Road	135-4	
The Secession Crisis and the Frontier: Washington Territory, 1860-61. Sermons, religious writings, etc. Sex crimes Sexual behavior Sex sexual behavior Sharp, Louise L. Sharp, Louise L. Shawaway, Alba Sheller, Roscoe Sheridan, Phillip H. Shore, Jo Ann A Short Diography of Myron Robert Brown A Short Diography of Myron Robert Brown A Stindler, S. N. Sisk, R. E. Sindsley, S. N. Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, Et K. Smith, Leta M. Smowhalla Snawke River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Space sciences Speeches Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sproveting Wings Scouting Present Et Fort Sinc Scouting Present Indian Agent at Fort Sinc Scouting Arthur S. Strong of a Century Scouting Wings Scouting Present Scouting At Fort Sinc Strong of a Century Scouting Wings Scouting Present Scouting At Fort	Spattle Wash Police Dent.	72-11	
Nashington Territory, 1860-61. Sermons, religious writings, etc. Sex crimes Sexual behavior Sexual behavior Shahaptian languages Shahaptian languages Shawawy, Alba Shawawy, Alba Sheller, Roscoe Sheridan, Phillip H. Shore, Jo Ann A Short Liography of Myron Robert Brown Showoway, Mrs. Louis Simons, Bessie Simons, Bessie Simons, Bessie Simons, Bessie Simons, Bessie Simons, Co. Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima Mar: 1855 Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima Mar: 1855 Smith, Leta M. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snaw River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Spleav, Reslie Species Species Species Spert, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings Scrubber Strubing in Washington Indian Agent at Fort Sinc Story of Indian Agent at Fort Sinc Story of Strangers at Indian Agent at Fort Sinc Strangers on the Land Stranguages and Indian Agent at Fort Sinc Strangers on the Land Strangers, Strangers on the Land Strangers, Now Sanita Strangers, Now Sanita Strangers, Now Sanita Strangers, Now Sanita Agent Summary of Evidence Relating to Prece Fishery Summary of Evidence Relating to Pr	The Secretion Crisis and the Frontier:		
Sermons, religious writings, etc. 177-16 Story of James H. Wilbur as the Sex crimes 52-13 Story of James H. Wilbur as the Indian Agent at Fort Sinc Sexual behavior 93-13 Strangers on the Land Shahaptian languages 136-2 Strongheart, Nipo Strangers on the Land Stratton, Owen T. Strongheart, Nipo Strangers on the Land Stratton, Owen T. Strongheart, Nipo Parce fishery Strongheart, Nipo N	Washington Territory, 1860-61.	47-1	
Sex crimes Sexual behavior Shahaptian languages Shahaptian languages Shawaway, Alba Sheller, Roscoe Sheridan, Phillip H. Shore, Jo Ann A Short Biography of Myron Robert Brown Showay, Mrs. Louis Simmons, Bessie Sindsley, S. M. Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lip A. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lip A. Smowdalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Smowdalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Smowdanla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snowden, Clinton Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Sprouting Winson Sports Sprouting Winson Sports Sprouting Winson Strangers on the Land Stranger Extending to Extending to Extending to Extending to Swinder Institute on Nown Institute on Prece Fishery Sumpskie, Mash. Sidence Relating to Prece Fishers Stranger Extending to Swinders Institute of Swandana, Cy Sumpskie, Mash. Simon I. Swanton, Open I. Swanton, Open I. Strangers on the Land Str	Samone validious writings, etc.	117-18	
Sexual behavior 93-13		52-13	Indian Agent at Fout Since
Shahaptian languages Stratton, Owen T. Strongheart, Nipo Sumnary of Evidence Relating to Perce Fishery Sumnside, Nash. Sush, Perce Fishery Swanton, John R. Swanton, John S. Swanton, John R. Swanton, John S.		93-13	
Sharp, Louise L. Shawaway, Alba Sheller, Roscoe Sheridan, Phillip H. Shore, Jo Ann A Short Biography of Myron Robert Brown Simmons, Bessie Simmons, Bessie Simmons, Bessie Simmons, Bessie Sindoley, S. M. Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, E. K. Smith, E. K. Smith, Et M. Smith, Lilly Smowhalla Smowhalla Snowhalla Sn		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Shawaway, Alba Shawaway, Alba Sheller, Roscoe Sheridan, Phillip H. Shore, Jo Ann A Short Biography of Myron Robert Brown Showoway, Mrs. Louis Simmons, Dessie Sindsley, S. M. Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit's Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, E. K. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smowhalla Smowhalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snowhalla Snawen, Clinton Snowden, Clinton Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Speeches Speets Sprouting Wings Simuland Starting Simulation Share River Sorotting Row Space sciences Speeches Speets Sprouting Wings Simuland Starting Simuland Starting Simuland S			
Shaller, Roscoe 47-10 Perce Fishery to Sheridan, Phillip H. 93-15 Sunnyside, Wash. Shore, Jo Ann A Short Biography of Hyron Robert Brown 61-1 Sweet, Vinnie Showoway, Mrs. Louis 58-1 Swindell, Edward G. Simmons, Bessie 113-31 Sindsley, S. M. 58-2 Smat-Lowit 58-2 Smat-Lowit Sanat-Lowit Story of the Yakima Mar: 1855 61-20 Taylor, Arthur S. Smith Bros. Co. 136-1 Telephone Smith, E. K. 61-21 Theater Taylor, James Telegraph, Wireless Telegrap			
Sheridan, Phillip H. Shore, Jo Ann A Short Biography of Myron Robert Brown A Short Biography of Myron Robert Brown Showoway, Mrs. Louis Simmons, Bessie Sindsley, S. M. Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, E. K. Smith, Leta M. Sinith, Lilly Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Smowhalla Snowhalla Snake River Snowden, Clinton Scocial service Social service Thorpe, F. M. Thompson, Tommy Thompson, Tommy Social service Social service Tomalawash, Cy Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Toppenish, Wash. Social Service Specens Sp			
Shore, Jo Ann A Short Biography of Myron Robert Brown Showay, Mrs. Louis Simmons, Bessie Sindsley, S. M. Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, E. K. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn family Sports Sprotting Wings 93-15 Swanton, John R. Swett, Vinnie Sweit, Vinnie Swett, Vinnie Swent, John R. Swanton, John R. Swett, Vinnie Swent, Vinnie Swent, Vinnie Swent, Vinnie Swanton, John R. Swett, Vinnie Swent, Vinnie Swanton, John R. Taylor, Arthur S. Swindell report Taylor, Arthur S. Taylor, Arthur			
A Short Biography of Myron Robert Brown Showoway, Mrs. Louis Simmons, Bessie 143-3 Swindell, Edward G. Swindells, Edward G. Simmons, Bessie 143-3 Swindell report Swindell report Simmons, Bessie 143-3 Swindell report Swindell report Simmons, Bessie 143-3 Swindell report Swindell			• •
Showoway, Mrs. Louis 58-1 Swindell, Edward G.	Shore, Jo Ann		Swanton, John R.
Simmons, Bessie 143-3 Simmons, Bessie 113-31 Sindsley, S. M. 113-31 Sisk, R. E. 58-2 Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima Mar: 1855 61-20 Smith Bros. Co. 136-1 Smith, Leta M. 61-21 Smith, Leta M. 61-21 Smowhalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snowhalla Snake River 93-16 Snowden, Clinton Social service 73-1 Societies The Socioe-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Sority Row Space sciences 93-17 Sogenches Sprey Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. 59-14 Splawn, Mr. A. J. 59-15 Sprots Mark Simple Size 1-12 Splawn family 52-15 Sprots Mish Story Swindell report Swinde	A Short Biography of Hyron Robert Brown	•	
Sindsley, S. M. Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, E. K. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sorotty Sunday Singles Sind Striburd Sanguer Singles Sind Striburd Sanguer Singles Singl			
Sisk, R. E. Smat-Lowit Story of the Yakima War: 1855			Swindell report
Smat-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, E. K. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Smoth Bros. Co. Smith Bros. Co. Sidin Bros. Co. Side Francis I. Sidin Bros. Co. Side Francis I. Sidin Bros. Co. Side Francis I. Side			
Simit-Lowit's Story of the Yakima War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. Smith, E. K. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snowhalla Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Spieches Spieches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sports Smy in Hord Yakima Singler, Arthur S. Taylor, James Telegraph, Wireless Taylor, James Taylor, James Taylor, James Taylor, James Taylor, James Taylor, James Telegraph, Wireless Telegraph, Wireless Telephone Telephone Telephone Telephone Telephone Telephone The Hyakima Indian Third Group of the Yakima Indian The Jehone Telephone Thompson, James Thous James Thous James Telephone Thous James Thous James Thou			*
War: 1855 Smith Bros. Co. 136-1 Telegraph, Wireless Smith, E.K. 138-2 Teo, Joseph D. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly 143-1 Theater Smowhalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids 5mowhalla Find Group of the Yakima Indian This Week in Washington History This Week in Washington History Mash. Smowden, Clinton 50-16 Thompson, David Thompson, Francis M. Snowden, Clinton 77-10 Thompson, Francis M. Societies 73-1 Thompson, Tommy Societies Thorpe, F. M. Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation 50-14 Thompson, Francis M. Song of a Century 50-14 Tompson, Tommy Sorority Row 50-14 Tompson, Francis Club Toppenish, Wash. Space sciences 93-17 Tomalawash, Cy Toppenish, Wash. Space sciences 93-17 Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Speeches 47-11 Toenley, Francis I. Splawn family 52-15 The Treaty Chiefs Trees Sprouting Wings	Smat-Lowit	01-20	· ·
Smith Bros. Co. Smith, E. K. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Smowhalla Smowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Smith, E. K. 136-1 146-10 147-9 147-10	Smat-Lowit's Story of the faking	61-20	
Smith Bos. Co. Smith, E.K. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smowhalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Smowhalla Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sporotting Wings Smith, E.K. 138-2 Teo, Joseph D. Theater Third Group of the Yakima Indian Thisd Group of the Yakima Indian Theater Third Group of the Yakima Indian Third Group of the Yakima Indian Theater Third Group of the Yakima Indian Theater Third Group of the Yakima Indian Thous Joseph D. Thous Joseph D. Thous Joseph D. Thous Joseph D. Thous Jo			
Smith, Leta M. Smith, Leta M. Smith, Lilly Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sporotting Wings 61-21 143-1 Third Group of the Yakima Indian This Week in Washington History Thompson, David Thompson, David Thompson, Francis M. Thompson, Tommy Thomp			
Smith, Lilly 143-1 Third Group of the Yakima Indian Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids 60-7 This Week in Washington History Smowhalla 50-10 Thompson, David Thompson, David Thompson, David Thompson, Francis M. Snowden, Clinton 47-10 Thompson, Francis M. Snowden, Clinton 72-12 Thompson, Tommy Thom			
Smokhalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids Snowhalla Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings 61-7 This Week in Washington History Thompson, David Thompson, Francis M. Thompson, Tommy Thompson, David Thom		1/3-1	
Smowhalla Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings Snowden, Clinton 93-16 Thompson, David Thompson, Tommy Thompson, David	Smith, Lilly		
Snowden, Clinton Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Song of a Century Sorrity Row Space sciences Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings 93-16 Thompson, Francis M. Thouser States Sta	Smohalla, The Prophet of Priest Rapids		
Snake River Snowden, Clinton Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Sorority Row Space sciences Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings Snowden, Clinton 47-10 Thompson, Trankis M. Thrall, B. O. Tokens, Tales and Tipis Tokens, Tales and			
Social service Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings Tound, Row Tieton, Wash. Tokens, Tales and Tipis	Snake River		
Societies The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings 73-1 Thrall, B. O. Thrall, B. O. Tieton, Wash. Tokens, Tales and Tipis Told by the Pioneers Tomalawash, Cy Tomalawash, Cy Toppenish Commercial Club Toppenish, Wash. Spoemsh, Wash. Splayla-30/5 Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Splayla-30/5 Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. High School Transportation The Treaty Chiefs Trees Tribal Distribution in Washingto	Snowden, Clinton		
The Socio-Economic Status of the Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sprouting Wings Tieton, Wash. Tokens, Tales and Tipis Told by the Pioneers Tomalawash, Cy Tompenish Commercial Club Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Seland Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. High School Toenley, Francis I. Transportation The Treaty Chiefs Trees Tribal Distribution in Washington		. –	
Confederated Bands and Tribes of the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings Tokens, Tales and Tipis Told by the Pioneers Tomalawash, Cy Toppenish Commercial Club Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Toppenish, Wash. High School Topenish, Wash. High School Topenish, Wash. High School Toenley, Francis I. Transportation The Treaty Chiefs Trees Tribal Distribution in Washington	Societies	75-1	
the Yakima Nation Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings Told by the Pioneers Tomalawash, Cy Toppenish Commercial Club Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Toppenish, Wash. High School Toenley, Francis I. Transportation The Treaty Chiefs Trees Tribal Distribution in Washington	The Socio-Economic Status of the	, f	
Soda Springs, Wash. Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings 52-14 Tomalawash, Cy 61-10 Toppenish Commercial Club Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. High School Toenley, Francis I. Transportation The Treaty Chiefs Trees Tribal Distribution in Washington	Confederated Bands and Iribes	λ7_Q	Tokens, Tales and Tipis
Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings 61-10 22/2-23/6 61-10 22/2-23/6 70ppenish Commercial Club Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish Wash. Toppenish Wash. High School Toppenish Wash. Toppenish Commercial Club Toppenish Wash. Toppenish			
Song of a Century Sorority Row Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn family Sports Sports Sprouting Wings 22/2-23/6 93-17 10ppenish, Wash. Central Memoria 10ppenish, Wash. High School 10ppenish Commercial Club 10ppenish Club	Soda Springs, Wash.		
Space sciences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sports Sprouting Wings 93-17 Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Toppenish, Wash. High School Topenish, Wash. High School Topenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria Toppenish, Wash. High School Toppenish, Wash. Central Memoria T	Song of a Century		
Space Scrences Speeches Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings 29/13-30/5 47-11 113-32 113-32 113-32 Transportation The Treaty Chiefs Trees Trees Tribal Distribution in Washington	Sorority Row		
Spier, Leslie Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings 47-11 Toenley, Francis I. Transportation The Treaty Chiefs Trees Trees Trees Tribal Distribution in Washingto			
Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings 113-32 113-32 52-15 52-16 61-12 Transportation The Treaty Chiefs Trees Trees Tribal Distribution in Washingto	Speeches		Toppenish, Wash. High School
Splawn, Mr. A. J. Splawn family Sports Sprouting Wings Transportation 52-15 52-16 Trees 61-12 Tribal Distribution in Washington			
Splawn family52-15The Treaty ChiefsSports52-16TreesSprouting Wings61-12Tribal Distribution in Washington			
Sports 52-16 Tree s Sprouting Wings 61-12 Tribal Distribution in Washingto			
Sprouting Wings 61-12 Tribal Distribution in Washingto	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
		01-12	

Squaw Creek Trail in Kittitas Statehood (American politics) Steamboating on Columbia River Steamboats Stephenson, George Sterling, Seymour Stewart, George W. Stewart, John P. Stock & stock breeding Stokes, M. I. Stonehenge (Maryhill, Wash.) Stonehenge Past and Present Story of James H. Wilbur as the Yakima Indian Agent at Fort Simcoe Strangers on the Land Stratton, Owen T. Strongheart, Nipo Summary of Evidence Relating to the Nez Perce Fishery Sunnyside, Wash. Swanton, John R. Sweet, Vinnie Swindell, Edward G. Swindell report	61-21 52-17 55-12 93-18 113-33 113-34 113-35 47-12 52-18, 60-11, 73-2, 93-19 58-3 94-1 46-6 47-6 23/7-25/2, 29-(7-11) 61-22 38-3, 94-2, 111-8, 113/36-114/1 25-3 53-1, 94-3 43-11 114-2 47-13 47-13
Taylor, James Telegraph, Wireless Telephone Teo, Joseph D. Theater Third Group of the Yakima Indian Nation This Week in Washington History Thompson, David Thompson, Tarmy	46-6 60-12 53-2, 73-3 58-4 53-3 112-(4-5) 109-16 60-13 47-14 58-5
Thompson, Tommy Thorpe, F. M. Thrall, B. O. Tieton, Wash. Tokens, Tales and Tipis Told by the Pioneers Tomalawash, Cy Toppenish Commercial Club Toppenish, Wash. Toppenish, Wash. Central Memorial Hospital Toppenish, Wash. High School	53-4 114-3 94-4 25-4 56-(4-7) 58-6 114-(4-8) 53-5, 94-5 73-4
Toenley, Francis I. Transportation The Treaty Chiefs Trees Tribal Distribution in Washington Tri-Cities, (Wash.) Tsoi, Wan Tulare Co., Calif	143-2 53-6, 94-6 61-13 94-7 47-11 94-8 114-9 73-5

Tulare Co. Historical Society Turkeys Tyrrell, J. B.	94-9 94-10 47-14	U. S. War Dept. U. S. Army Commands. Dept. of the Pacific U. S. War Dept. U. S. Army Commands. G-9	43-3, 63-(11-12) 45-12
		Universities & colleges	53-12, 74-1, 94-23
Umatilla, Ore.	94-11 25-(5-6)	Van Anedol Tod	120 4
Umatilla Reservation	94-12	Van Arsdol, Ted	139-4
Umtuch, George	139-4	Vancouver, Wash.	95-1
Underwood, Amos	94-13	Vantage, Wash.	58-21, 95-2
Union Gap, Wash.	147-5	Veleker, C. M.	116-16
United States	73-6	Veterans Visalia Times-Delta	53-13 116-17
Armed Forces	73-7	risalia limes-perta	110-17
Census Economic conditions	53-11, 73-9		
History	38-(4-5), 60-14, 73-(10-11),	Wahluke Slope, Wash	95-3
nistory	94-(18-19).	Wak Wak, Sophie (Williams)	58-7
Politics and gov't	73-(12-13), 9 4-20	Walla Walla, Wash.	53-14, 95-4
Social life & customs	94-21	Wallula, Wash.	95-5
Statistics, vital	94-22	Wanapum Categorical Answers	25-7
U. S. Army Expeditionary Forces	114-10	Wanapum Dam	95-6
U. S. Board of Indian Commissioners	43-8	Wanapum Dam Tour Center	95-7
U. S. Bonneville Power Administration	94-14	Wanapum Indians	38-5, 58-8, 60-15, 95-(8-9)
U. S. Bureau of American Ethnology	43-(9-11)	Wanapum MS I	25-(8-9)
U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs	40-5, 40/6-41/15, 41/16-42/6,	Wanapum Notes	25-10
	42-7, 62-(5-7), 62/8-63/2,	The Wanapums & Priest Rapids	25-(11-12)
	94-15	Wapato Indian Irrigation project	95-10
U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Nez Perce	r.c. 0	Wapato, Wash.	53-15, 95-11
Agency	56-8	War of the Rebellion	44/7-45/10
U. S. Bureau of Indian Affairs. Yakima	53-(8-10), 56/9-57/12, 94-16,	Warm Springs Indians	95-12
Indian Agency	114/11-116/13.	Wash. (State)	53-16, 74-2, 147/6-148/2
U. S. Bureau of Reclamation. St. Mary &	114711 110710.	Antiquities Biography	95 - 13 95-14
Milk River Projects, Montana	116-(14-15)	Capital and capitol	53-17
U. S. Commissioner of Indian Affairs	42-(12-21)	Centennial celebrations, etc.	95-15
U. S. Congress. Senate. Territorial Paper		Descr. & travel	74-4
U. S. 30th Congress. House	43-22	Economic conditions	74-5
U. S. 34th Congress. Senate	43-23	History	74-6, 95-17
U. S. 35th Congress. Senate	43-24	Politics & gov't	53-19, 74-8
U. S. Department of State	73-8	Surveys	53-20
U. S. Department of State - Territorial	(, , ,)	Wash. State Assessor's Association	74-3
Papers	42-(9-10), 63-(3-4)	Wash. (State) Dept. of Public Assistance	112-17
U. S. Department of the Interior. Census	44 (7 0)	Wash. (State) Governor.	45-13
Office	44-(1-2)	Wash. State Historical Society	53-18, 95-16
U. S. Forest Service	94-17	Wash. State Indian Conference	95-18
U. S. Government Land Office. Boise, Idaho	136-2 111-7	Wash. (State) Parks & Recreation	74.7
U. S. Indian Claims Commission	112-17	Commission	74-7
U. S. Internal Revenue Service	44-3	Wash. (State) Planning Council	47-15 74 0 05 10
U. S. Secretary of the Interior	44-4	Wash. (State) Power Commission Wash. State Press Club	74-9, 95-19 74-10
U. S. Secretary of War	44/5-45/10	Wash. (State) Secretary of State	57-(13-14)
U. S. War Dept. U. S. War Dept. Adjutant General's Office	42/11-43/1, 63-(5-10)	Wash. (State) Sportsmen's Council	74-11
U. S. War Dept. General of the Army	45-11	Wash. (State) State College	143-4, 143-6
U. S. War Dept. Headquarters of the Army	43-2		
Of Ot Hall popul Houndani			

Wash. (State) Territorial Centennial	74-12	Yakima (City), Wash. Chamber of Commerce	117-2
Water resources development	38-6, 74-13, 75-(1-3)	Yakima (City), Wash. High School	143-4
Weastetail, Jim	58-9	Yakima (City), Wash. Public Library	117-3
Wenas, Wash.	53-21	Yakima Commercial Club	54-9
The West	38-6, 75-(4-5), 145-(4-5), 148-3	Yakima (Co.), Wash.	75-10, 96-(11-13)
West Richland, Wash.	96-1	County division	54-10
White Bluffs, Wash.	53-22	Court houses	54-11
White, Fred	45-12	Description	54-12
White Pass Highway (Wash.)	96-2	Economic conditions	54-13
White Pass, Wash.	75-6	Health department	60-18
White Swan, Wash.	96-3	History	60-19, 117-20
Whitman, Marcus	96-4	Politics & gov't.	54-14
The Whitman Myth	46-5	Societies, etc.	75-11
Whitman Mission National Monument	75-7, 96-5	Yakima (Co.), Wash. Diamond Jubilee	96-14
Whitmore, Charles	116-18	Yakima Diamond Jubilee	139-3
Whitmore, Grace	143-1	Yakima Federal Savings & Loan	117-4
Whitmore, Ollie	143-1	Yakima Firing Center	97-1
Whitmore, Rolland	116-(19-20)	Yakima Foundation Trust	117-5
Whitmore, Zada	143-3	Yakima Frontier Days, Pioneer Days	
Whitmore family	116-21	Celebration	138-3
Whiz, John	58-10	Yakima Frontier-Museum	97-2
Wickersham, W. Q.	116-22	Yakima Indian Reservation	75-(12-13), 97-3
	43-(4-5), 63-13, 96-6	The Yakima Indian Treaty: 1855-1955	47-3
Wilbur, James H.	96-7	Yakima Indians	26-(12-15), 39-1,54-15, 58-13,
Wilderness areas	116-23	Takima Indians	60-20, 75-14, 97/4-98/1,
Williams family	57-15		117-(6-8)
Winans, W. P. Women's Home Mission Society of the	0, 10	Biography	54-16
Methodist Church, Yakima, Wash.	138-2	Enrollment application	60-21
	58-11	Gov't. relations	54-17 , 98-2
Woods, Noc Noc	47-15	History	39-1
Wright, George	58-12, 75-8, 96-8	Religion & mythology	54-18
Wyam Indians	116-24	Reservation	54-19
Wyena, Harry	110 21	Rites & ceremonies	98-3
		Social life & customs	54-20
		Treaties	98-4
	138-3	Tribal gov't.	
Y. M. I.	53-29, 75-9, 96-(9-10), 117-1		39-(2-5), 55-1, 98-5 98-6
Yakima (City), Wash.	53-23	Wars Women	
Buildings	60-17	Yakima Ms I	98-7 25-13
Churches	53-24		143-6
Fair	53-25	Yakima (North) Wash. High School Yakima Notes MS	25-14
Fires & fire prevention	53-25 53-26		
Growth	53-27	Yakima Reclamation Project	75-15, 98-8, 117-19
History	53-27 53-28	Yakima Rose Society	117-9
Libraries	53-20	Yakima Rotary Club	117-(10-15)
Origin	54-1 54-1	Yakima Susie	55-2
Parks		Yakima Valley College	112-19
Politics & gov't	54-2	Yakima Valley Memorial Hospital	75-16 76 (11 00 / 6
Sanitation	54-3 54 4	Yakima Valley Mirror	76/11-80/6
Schools	54-4 54-5	Yakima Valley Museum	98-9 98-10
Societies, etc.		Yakima Valley Regional Library	98-10
Social life and customs	54-6 54-7	Yakima Valley, Wash.	26-16, 28-8
Streets	54-7 54- 8	Yakima War	45-13
Water supply	J4-0		

Zillah, Wash.

55-3, 98-13, 117-17